

GÜNCEL Örnek Rapor

 Report No
 : 1332

 Report Date
 : 01.08.2024



Contents

- Introduction
- What To Expect From This Report
- What Is Epigeneticss?
- General Information
- Why is Epigenetic Coaching Important?
- Panels
 - DIET AND NUTRITION PANEL
 - VITAMIN AND NUTRIENT SUPPORT PANEL
 - DETOXIFICATION PANEL
 - GUT MICROBIOME
 - MENTAL HEALTH PANEL
 - AUTOIMMUNE PANEL
 - METABOLIC SYNDROME PANEL
 - CARBOHYDRATE AND FAT PANEL
 - WEIGHT CONTROL PANEL
 - WOMAN HEALTH PANEL
 - SPORT PANEL
 - METHYLATION PANEL
 - SLEEP
 - CARDIOVASCULAR DISEASES
 - LONGEVITY
 - SKIN HEALTH AND BEAUTY
 - MALE REPRODUCTIVE HEALTH





The data reflected in this report consist of clinical study results on Nutrigenetics and Epigenetics published in international refereedscientific journals in the field of Nutrigenetics and Epigenetics.

Sentences expressing suggestions and possibilities such as "scientific data shows", "literatures suggest", "could", "may stay", "may result", "can improve", "may increase", "decrease" "expect", "can be selected" are combined with the genotype information of the reported individual. It has been used to establish the logical connection between the information that can be used as a source in the current studies in the field of Nutrigenetics and Epigenetics in the scientific literature and to help and guide the physician and pharmacist in clinical treatment and practice within the framework of appropriate logical connections. The Genetics report does not guarantee that all scientific literature resources that may be relevant to a particular Nutrigenetic and Epigenetic analysis are 100% comprehensively included in the database. Since the physician may want to evaluate the logical connection established by the Genetic report between the information given in the field of Nutrigenetics and Epigenetics and the genotype of the individual reported in the scientific literature, in the light of the clinical findings of an individual he/she treats, the Genetic report will explain every issue regarding the treatment methods of the individual with Nutrigenetic and Epigenetic information. and it does not replace medical treatment. This report is a guide that accompanies the physician's own medical judgments and recommendations.



What To Expect From This Report

Thank you for choosing the Nutrigenetic & Epigenetic Coaching Package. We are very happy to have analyzed your results and delivered them to you. In this final report, you will find the results of your genetic test and expert analysis, the results of your microbiota test and expert analysis, and finally, the nutritional recommendations tailored for you. All analyzes and comments in the content of our report have been specially designed and prepared based on your test results.

As a result of this report, it is aimed to improve the quality of your life in the light of genetics, to make adjustments with your nutrition and lifestyle planning for a healthier and epigenetic profile. Although polymorphism analyzes do not diagnose the disease, they provide information about increased risk and susceptibility for some diseases. The information in this booklet are recommendations based on the science of Nutrigenetics & Nutrigenomics. It does not include medical treatment.

What Is Epigenetics?

Epigenetics is the science that studies the hereditary changes that occur without a change in the DNA sequence of exons and introns (active and inactive gene regions) in gene expression. In more scientific terms, it examines the changes that occur in the phenotype without changing the genotype. Epigenetic changes are natural and necessary events that progress in a certain order, but they can be affected by external factors such as age, lifestyle, nutrition, environmental conditions, diseases, drugs and supplements. It is known that epigenetic mechanisms are effective in the emergence of many diseases such as allergies, autoimmune diseases, Type 2 Diabetes, obesity, insulin resistance, cardiovascular diseases. Epigenetic mechanisms are defined by three important systems, namely DNA methylation, histone modifications and non-coding RNA-related gene silencing systems, in line with current research.

Epigenetic marks can be modified by lifestyle choices, nutrition, environmental influences and supplements. Epigenetic effects occur throughout life, not just in the womb, and are reversible. For example, it is known that air pollution can increase the risk of neurodegenerative diseases by changing the methyl effects on DNA. Studies have shown that B group vitamins protect against the harmful epigenetic effects of pollution and fight the harmful effects of certain substances on the body. It is known that dietary regulations and a tailor-made diet significantly alter the epigenetic effects. Nutrigenetic and nutriepigenomics studies explore the mechanisms of action of food and epigenetics on human health. As an exemplary study, research can be given that a high-fat and low-carbohydrate diet can positively affect the development of mental ability through HDAC inhibitors by opening chromatin. As a result, scientific studies reveal the effects of different food groups on the epigenome and health, and the roles they play in the emergence of diseases. Accordingly, regulating optimal food intake according to the epigenetic profile of the person can prevent many diseases and reverse many existing diseases in the existing person and provide a better quality of life.

Epigenetics: Epigenetics is the study of how your actions and your environment can change your genes and change how they work. Epigenetic changes can be undone, unlike genetic changes. They don't change your DNA sequence, but they can change how your body interprets it.

Nutrigenetics/Nutrigenomics: Nutrigenetics and nutrigenomics are both scientific fields that study how genes affect how the body responds to food and how nutrients and bioactive food compounds affect how genes are expressed. By using this genomic information and high-throughput "omic" technologies, we can learn new things that will help us better understand how nutrients interact with genes based on the genotype. The end goal is to create personalized nutrition strategies for optimal health and disease prevention.

Gene: Genes are relatively short portions of DNA that contain the genetic instructions for making proteins. Each gene has a unique set of instructions that codes for a distinct protein or performs a specific function in the cell. Genes, in their most basic form, are the functional units of heredity.

DNA: Deoxyribonucleic acid, or DNA, is the hereditary material in humans and almost all other organisms. Almost every cell in a person's body has the same DNA. The information in DNA is stored as a code consisting of four chemical bases: These bases are Adenine(A), Thymine(T), Guanine(G) and Cytosine(C). Expressions that emerge from different combinations of these basics constitute our personal situations such as hair style, eye color, susceptibility to a certain disease.

SNP: SNPs, which stand for single nucleotide polymorphisms, are the most common kind of genetic variation in humans. Each SNP is a difference in a single nucleotide, which is a part of DNA. A change in the DNA sequence that happens when a single nucleotide (adenine, thymine,cytosine, or guanine) in the genome is changed and at least 1% of the population has that change. For example, an SNP can replace the nucleotide cytosine (C) in a certain DNA sequence with thenucleotide thymine (T).

Allele: An allele is one of two or more versions of the DNA sequence (a single base or a group of bases) at a certain place in the genome. A person gets two alleles, one from each parent, for every place in the genome where this kind of variation exists. When both alleles are the same, a person is said to be homozygous for that allele. The person is called heterozygous if the alleles are different.

Risk Allele: The allele that increases the likelihood of acquiring a disease is known as the risk allele in the context of a disease.

Genotype: The combination of alleles that an individual possesses for a specific gene is their genotype. It can be represented by symbols such as CC, CT, TT.

| | HOMOZYGOUS | HETEROZYGOUS |
|----------|----------------|------------------------|
| GENOTYPE | AA, TT, CC, GG | AT, AC, AG, TC, TG, GC |



Why is Epigenetic Coaching Important?



The importance of a personalized approach that includes genetically appropriate nutrition and lifestyle in the maintenance and protection of health is now known. When the understanding of epigenetic mechanisms, which started with the slogan DNA is not destiny, and the relationship between nutrition and human genetics (genome) combined with environmental factors, the genetic predisposition that we previously stated as familial predisposition, such as allergic diseases, heart diseases, autoimmune and cancer is not our destiny, and changes on the human gene (epigenetics) are important. in the emergence of the disease has been understood. Our DNA, which is 99.9% similar, 0.1% difference makes you special. As the Epigenetic Coaching team, your 0.1% differences are important to us. A special evaluation is made by our team in accordance with the features that make you you. Knowing the language of the genes that make you you, an individual life plan according to them will reduce your susceptibility to diseases and helpyou live a healthy life.

> LEARNING THE LANGUAGE OF YOUR GENES INTRODUCTION TO YOU LIVE ACCORDING TO YOUR GENES



DIET AND NUTRITION PANEL

LACTOSE INTOLERANCE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|---|
| MCM6 | С | СС | High degree of relative risk for lactose intolerance. |
| MCM6 | Т | тт | High degree of relative risk for lactose intolerance. |
| MCM6 | С | сс | High degree relative risk for lactose intolerance. |
| LCT | G | GG | High degree of relative risk for lactose intolerance. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your risk of lactose intolerance is above average. If epigenetic factors and your clinical findings suggest lactose intolerance, it is recommended that the consumption of milk and dairy products be balanced in the diet. According to your personal sensitivities, herbal dairy products (almond, coconut milk, oat milk) or lactose-free dairy products can be preferred according to the suitability of your intestinal flora. Consult your physician for appropriate probiotic and lactase enzyme supplementation.



CAFFEINE SENSITIVITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|--------------|----------|--|
| ADORA2A | С | TT | Decreased relative risk for anxiety developed by coffee consumption. |
| ADORA2A | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for coffee-related anxiety. |
| CYP1A2 | С | AC | Moderate relative decrease in caffeine metabolic rate, moderate relative increase in cardiac risk. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, you have a relatively low sensitivity to caffeine. You're less affected by caffeine intake compared to most people. Considering epigenetic factors, excessive consumption of caffeine-containing foods should not be overdone.



HISTAMIN SENSITIVITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| DAO | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for histamin breakdown due to mild decreased DAO activity. |
| DAO | Т | CC | Decreased relative risk for histamin breakdown due to normal DAO activity. |
| HNMT | т | тт | Increased relative risk for histamin breakdown. |
| HNMT | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for histamin breakdown. |
| DAO | А | СС | Decreased relative risk for histamin breakdown due tonormal DAO activity. |
| HNMT | А | тт | Increased relative risk for histamin breakdown. |
| HDC | С | AA | Reduced relative risk for allergic rhinitis. |
| HRH1 | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for allergic asthma. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your histamine intolerance shows a moderate relative increased. You should be reduced consumption of histamine-rich foods. Foods with high histamine content: fermented products (yogurt, pickles), dried fruits, smoked meats, processed delicatessen products (sausage, salami, sausage, pastrami), some types of fish (salmon) are foods rich in histamine. This group of foods should be avoided and your doctor will start the necessary supplementation according to your general clinical condition.



CHOLINE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| MTHFD1 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for choline requirement, possibly due to moderate enzyme activity. |
| PEMT | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for choline requirement, possibly due to moderate PEMT activity. |

MEDIUM RISK

$oldsymbol{\circ}$

SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, there is a modarate relative risk for choline needs. Choline is one of the nutrients involved in your body's methylation cycle. Attention should be paid to the consumption of choline-containing foods. Some animal foods, such as eggs, are among the best sources of choline. Betaine, a metabolite of choline, works throughout the methylation cycle, so food sources that contain betaine (beets, quinoa, and spinach) should also be present in your diet.



OMEGA-3

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|---|
| FADS1 (MYRF) | Т | тт | High relative risk for impaired biogenesis. |
| FADS1 | т | тт | High relative risk for the need of Omega-3 (EPA/DHA). |
| FADS1 | С | СС | High relative risk for decreased D5D and D6D fatty acid desaturase enzyme activity. |
| FADS2 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for AA, and AA/LA levels. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for Omega-3 is quite high. In order to maintain your optimal health, it is recommended to take at least 1.6 g of Omega-3 every day and to consume 2-3 servings of Omega-3 sources per week. Your diet should be enriched with plant omega-3 sources such as low-histamine cold seafood, small oily fish, purslane, spinach, pumpkin, walnuts, flaxseed and chia seeds, which are the best sources of Omega-3 (take into account your food allergies). The use of herbal Omega-3 sources is recommended for vegetarian individuals. Your doctor will initiate supplementation based on your general clinical condition.



FOOD ALLERGY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| IL10 | A | AA | High relative risk for food allergy. |
| IL13 | Т | СС | Reduced relative risk for shrimp allergy. |
| IL4 | Т | СС | Reduced relative risk for food allergy. |
| FLG | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for atopic dermatitis. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, you have a low risk of Food Allergy. Apart from this, if epigenetic changes are considered, allergic foods can be removed from your diet with doctor control and dietary allergy follow-up can be done.



| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|---|
| CBS 360 | С | СТ | Moderate relative risk for homocysteine. |
| CBS 699 | G | GG | High relative risk for homocysteinemia. |
| CBS | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for homocysteinemia. |
| CBS | С | тт | Reduced relative risk for homocysteinemia. |

CBS

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your risk of homocysteinemia associated with CBS enzyme activity is average. It is recommended that you consume folic acid, vitamin B6, vitamin B12, betaine, vitamin B2 and magnesium to minimize your risk. You should avoid a methionine-rich diet (consumption of excess red meat and dairy products), smoking and alcohol.



CBS II

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|------------------|----------|---|
| CBS 360 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for higher enzyme activity. |
| CBS 699 | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for higher enzyme activity. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of associated with increased CBS activity is low. Increased CBS enzyme activity leads to excess taurine, ammonia and sulfur groups which are converted into toxic sulfides in the body. This causes an increase in stress and inflammation. In this case, it is recommended to reduce foods containing large amounts of sulfur.



GLUTEN SENSITIVITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|--|
| LPP | А | AC | Moderate relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ2.5 | A | GG | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ 2.2 | Т | тт | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| LOC105371664 | т | GT | Moderate relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ4 | Т | тт | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| Intergenic | Т | тт | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ8 | С | тт | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ2.2 | С | ТТ | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| REL | А | AA | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| IL18RAP | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, you have a moderate risk of gluten sensitivity. If you feel sensitive after gluten consumption in your diet, it is recommended to consume gluten-free foods. Buckwheat, basmati rice, quinoa, chickpea flour, corn, cornmeal, lentils, potatoes, vegetables and fruits, etc. such as gluten-free foods. It is recommended to determine the foods that cause sensitivity by keeping a food consumption record and to pay attention to the gluten content in packaged products. Your doctor can recommend appropriate supplements and recommendations based on your clinical situation. Gluten-containing foods; Wheat and wheat-containing products, rye, barley, processed meat and broth, soy sauce, salad dressings, nuts with sauce, semolina, meat and seafood imitations, prepared foods, etc.



PLANT STEROLS I

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| CYP7A1 | т | GG | Reduced relative risk for the cholesterol-lowering effect of plant sterols and β -glucan. |
| CETP | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for triglyceride lowering effect of plant sterols. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, a low level of risk is seen in the genes associated with plant sterols.



PLANT STEROLS II

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| ABCG8 | С | GG | Reduced relative risk for gallstones and coronary heart disease. |
| ABCG8 | G | GT | Moderate relative risk for heart disease risk due to increased cholesterol absorption. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, dietary cholesterol is absorbed normally from the intestines and is sufficiently excreted from the bile. Elevated cholesterol and phytosterol levels in your blood are not expected to be associated with this variant. This shows that your risk of gallstones, atherosclerosis and heart disease is lower than those with risky alleles. However, taking into account other possible risks and your clinical situation, it is recommended not to overdo it with phytosterol and cholesterol consumption. You should avoid packaged foods with added phytosterols. You can get doctor's advice by examining your clinical and epigenetic status. Foods with high phytosterol content; Buckwheat, Dry Beans, Cashew, Peanut oil, Peanut, Sunflower, Sunflower oil, Olive oil, Soybean oil, Cottonseed oil, Safflower, Sesame, Sesame oil, Corn oil, Rice bran oil Foods with low phytosterol content: Potato, Tomato, Pear , Lentils, Carrots, Apples, Onions, Bananas, Figs.



DIET AND NUTRITION PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|-------------------------|--------------------|---|---|
| LACTOSE INTOLERANCE | MCM6, LCT | Consumption of milk and dairy sources in the diet should be balanced. Preferably, vegetable milks can be consumed according to your personal sensitivities (almond, coconut milk, oat milk). You can also consume lactose-free products according to the suitability of your intestinal flora and your personal sensitivities. | Probiotics should be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| CAFFEINE SENSITIVITY | ADORA2A, CYP1A2 | Caffeine-containing foods should not be consumed excessively. While consuming foods such as chocolate, green tea, coffee, herbal teas, consumption should be ensured by considering the amount of caffeine. The effect of increased anxiety that develops with coffee consumption can be observed as a result of excessive coffee consumption. Drinks with high caffeine content should not be consumed excessively during the day. There is 150 mg of caffeine in a cup of filter coffee. Be mindful of the amount of caffeine. 1 Cup (60 ml) Espresso: 100 mg. 1 Cup (200ml) Cappuccino: 100 mg. 1 Cup (200ml) Instant Coffee: 100 mg. 1 Cup of Turkish Coffee: 57 mg. 1 Cup (200ml) Decaffeinated Coffee: Maximum 5 mg. Daily caffeine consumption should not exceed 300 mg. | For a balanced and regular life, the panel will be evaluated and your general clinical condition will be evaluated, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given by your doctor. |
| HISTAMIN SENSITIVITY | HDC, HRH1 | If you have histamine intolerance, the consumption of histamine-rich foods should be limited. Foods with high histamine content: fermented products (yogurt, pickles), dried fruits, smoked meats, processed delicatessen products (sausage, salami, sausage, pastrami), some types of fish (salmon) are foods rich in histamine. This group of foods should be avoided. | You can include foods containing probiotics and prebiotics in your balanced and regular diet. |
| CHOLINE | PEMT, MTHFD1 | Your general clinical condition will be evaluated, and if necessary, appropriate supplements and recommendations will be made by your doctor. Choline is one of the nutrients involved in your body's methylation cycle. Consumption of foods containing choline can be increased. Some animal foods, such as eggs, are among good sources of choline. Betaine, a metabolite of choline, works through the methylation cycle, so dietary sources of betaine (beet, quinoa, and spinach) should also be present in your diet. | Folic acid, Magnesium, Choline, consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary |
| OMEGA-3 | FADS1 | Omega-3 requirement can also be obtained by enriching the diet (with low histamine content and suitable cold seafood, small oily fish, plant foods such as purslane, spinach, zucchini). diet can be enriched. Your doctor will initiate supplementation, if necessary, based on your general clinical condition. | You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |



| FOOD ALLERGY | FLG IL10 IL4 IL13 | If you think you have allergies, you can follow up on food-allergy by removing it from your diet and keeping a food diary. You can get a habit of reading labels. You can pay attention to wheat/milk/gluten/allergen/lactose stimulants in foods. Your entire panel and general clinical condition related to food allergy will be evaluated by your doctor. | Probiotic (in consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary) |
|-----------------------|---|--|---|
| CBS | CBS CBS360 CBS699 | For a healthy life, attention should be paid to the homocysteine level. Factors such as diet and lifestyle, some chronic diseases, heavy metal accumulation, and some vitamin and mineral deficiencies affect homocysteine levels. If homocysteine levels are high in the blood, since some of the contributing factors are related to lifestyle and nutrition, it is possible to intervene to reduce homocysteine levels with certain modifications and nutritional supplements, concentrating on correcting them first. To help lower your homocysteine levels; If you consume a lot of methionine-rich foods such as red meat and dairy products, you should reduce them. For a healthy life, you must acquire the habit of exercise. It has been shown that homocysteine levels decrease even with increased physical activity alone, when specific exercise goals are given to patients who are included in an exercise rehabilitation program for heart disease. As a result of reducing your homocysteine to the optimal level, the methylation process and methionine pathway will work properly, thereby reducing the stress on the endothelial layer lining the vascular system, including the heart and brain vessels, and the occurrence of degenerative changes will be prevented. Numerous studies also show that it is beneficial in lowering homocysteine levels and preventing Alzheimer's disease. In addition, normal homocysteine levels are an indication that there is enough active B12 and folate in the body. Although it is not a measurement considered the gold standard of vitamin stores, it indicates that there is enough vitamin for the proper functioning of the pathways dependent on these vitamins. | Factors that increase the risk of homocysteine elevation should be avoided. These ; Active folate, vitamin B6, vitamin B12, betaine, vitamin B2 and magnesium deficiency, diet rich in methionine (consumption of excessive red meat and dairy products), smoking and alcohol use, coffee consumption, genetic mutations, heavy metal accumulation in the body (especially mercury), obesity, thyroid diseases, kidney diseases, psoriasis and some drugs. Consult your doctor for necessary precautions. |
| GLUTEN SENSITIVITY | HLA-DQ2.,5 HLA-DQ8, HLA- DQ , LPP, İntergenic, LOC105371664 | Your general clinical condition will be evaluated, and if necessary, appropriate supplements and recommendations will be made by your doctor. If you feel sensitive after gluten consumption in your diet, you can try gluten-free foods. Buckwheat, basmati rice, quinoa, chickpea flour, cornmeal, lentils, potatoes and vegetables and fruits are among the gluten-free foods. By keeping a food consumption record, you can detect any food that causes sensitivity. In addition to paying attention to the gluten label in packaged products, if you are sensitive, it may be good for your sensitivity. | You can include foods containing probiotics and prebiotics in your balanced and regular diet. |
| PLANT STEROLS I | CYP7A1, CETP | Your phytosterol consumption should not be excessive considering your genetic test results as well as other possible risks and clinical situation. You should avoid packaged foods with added phytosterols. You can get doctor's advice by examining your clinical and epigenetic status. Foods with high phytosterol content; Buckwheat, Dry Beans, Cashew, Peanut oil, Peanut, Sunflower, Sunflower oil, Olive oil, Soybean oil, Cottonseed oil, Safflower, Sesame, Sesame oil, Corn oil, Rice bran oil Foods with low phytosterol content: Potato, Tomato, Pear, Lentils, Carrots, Apples, Onions, Bananas, Figs | You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |



| CBS II | CBS360, CBS699 | Your consumption of sulfur-containing foods should be controlled, taking into account your panel body associated with the CBS gene, your clinical condition, as well as other risk factors. This is because excessive consumption of sulfur-containing foods leads to excess taurine, ammonia and sulfur groups that turn into toxic sulfites in the body. This causes an increase in stress and inflammation. Foods containing sulfur: Meat and meat products: Especially red meat, beef, sausage, ham, chicken, duck, turkey, organ meats such as kidney, heart and liver, bone broth, Fish and seafood: Most fish tours, especially big fish, shrimp, mussels Nuts and seeds: especially almonds, Brazil nuts, Brazil nuts, peanuts, walnuts, pumpkin and sesame seeds, soybeans Legumes: Chickpeas, mung beans, lentils, soybeans, kidney beans, peas and dried beans Grains: Barley, Oatmeal Eggs and dairy products: Eggs, cheddar cheese, roquefort cheese, cheddar, parmesan and cow's milk, whey powder Fruit & dried fruit: Apricots, Dried apricots, dried apples, peaches, dried peaches, raisins, prunes, dried dates, dried figs, dried coconut, avocado, chokeberry, raspberry, olive Some vegetables (depending on soil and fertilizer used): Spinach, onions, garlic, leeks, chives, cabbage, brussels sprouts, bok choy, turnips, mushrooms (fried), potatoes (baked/fried), leeks, peas, radishes, horseradish, beetroot, cress, broccoli, arugula, asparagus, mustard greens, seaweed. Specific beverages: Especially coconut milk, soy milk, beer, red/white wine, apple juice, grape and tomato juice, sometimes well water (varies, but city water is fine) Other Foods: Mustard, Bread, and wholemeal pasta moderate Intake of Sulfur/Sulphate Needs to be Reduced Supplements, additives: Alpha lipoic acid, Glucosamine sulfate, Glutathione, Chondroitonesulfate, Methylsulfone | Your doctor will make the necessary recommendations. |
|---------------------|-------------------|--|--|
| PLANT STEROLS II | ABCG8 | Considering your genetic test results and clinical findings, attention should be paid to the status of cholesterol and phytosterol levels detected in your blood. In order to minimize the risk of gallstones, atherosclerosis and heart disease, it is recommended not to overdo it with phytosterol and cholesterol consumption. You should avoid packaged foods with added phytosterols. You can get doctor's advice by examining your clinical and epigenetic status. Foods with high phytosterol content; Buckwheat, Dry Beans, Cashew, Peanut oil, Peanut, Sunflower, Sunflower oil, Olive oil, Soybean oil, Cottonseed oil, Safflower, Sesame, Sesame oil, Corn oil, Rice bran oil Foods with low phytosterol content: Potato, Tomato, Pear , Lentils, Carrots, Apples, Onions, Bananas, Figs. | You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |

VITAMIN AND NUTRIENT SUPPORT PANEL

VITAMIN B6

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| ALPL | С | СТ | Moderate relative risk for vitamin B6 levels. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for vitamin B6 shows a moderate risk. In order to determine your vitamin B6 needs, you should definitely evaluate the results of the B6 cofactor CBS360 and CBS699 genes. If your clinical findings suggest that it need B6, it is recommended for your health to consume at least 1.3 mg of essential Vitamin B6 in your daily diet. You can enrich your diet with foods such as red and white meat, fish and seafood, eggs, carrots, spinach, cauliflower, bananas and avocados, nuts, which are sources of Vitamin B6. If you are having difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin B6.



FOLATE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|---|
| MTHFR A1298C | С | AC | Moderate relative risk for folate deficiency. |
| MTHFR C677T | Т | СС | Reduced relative risk for folate deficiency. |

LOW RISK

•

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your folate (Vitamin B9) need shows a relatively low risk increase. Folate taken into the body through nutrition is converted to its active form, 5-MTHF, before entering the bloodstream. In addition to the digestive system, it also plays a role in the activation of folic acid in the liver and other tissues. The change in folate level, which is directly related to homocysteine, will affect your quality of life. You should adjust your Folate consumption to 0.4 mg during the day. As a source of Folate in your diet; You can also add a wide variety of foods such as vegetables, legumes, grains, eggs, and fruits. In addition, many foods are supplemented with synthetic folate or folic acid. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Folate (Vitamin B9).



VITAMIN C

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|------------------|----------|---|
| SLC23A1 | A | GG | Decreased relative risk for low plasma vitamin C. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for vitamin C shows a relatively low risk increase. Vitamin C, which has antioxidant properties, is very important for skin health and immune system. Since it is one of the vitamins that are not stored in the body, it should be consumed in a balanced way in your daily diet. The richest sources of vitamin C: You should include red capia pepper, green pepper, fresh seasonal greens, seasonal fruits in your daily diet. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin C.



VITAMIN A

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| BCMO1 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | Т | AT | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | G | TT | Reduced relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for active vitamin A conversion from beta-carotene. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, your need for Vitamin A is relatively moderate. Depending on your vitamin A needs, the amount to be taken may vary. Vitamin A exists in two different forms. These are retinol group of animal origin and carotenes of vegetable origin. The most common form of vitamin A of animal origin is retinol. Retinol is stored by the body and then converted into an active form for use. This form of vitamin A is found in animal foods such as liver, eggs, oily fish, milk and cheese. The most common form of carotene, the herbal form of vitamin A, is beta-carotene. This form is abundant in carrots and other orange-colored foods. After digesting β-carotene, the herbal form of vitamin A, it must be converted to retinol for use by the body. It uses the enzyme β-carotene 15,15'-monooxygenase (BCMO1 or BCO1 gene) in this conversion. Genetic variants in the BCO1 gene cause the enzyme to be produced in varying amounts and affect the amount of vitamin A produced from dietary β-carotene. For this reason, it is recommended that people with variants in the BCO1 gene also take animal-derived vitamin A in their diet. A diet enriched with both forms of vitamin A is recommended for your daily needs. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin A.



VITAMIN B12

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| MTHFR | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for vitamin B12 deficiency and hyperhomocysteinemia. |
| MTRR | G | GG | High relative risk for hyperhomocysteinemia associated with B12 and folate deficiency. |
| TCN1 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for low plasma B12 level. |
| FUT2 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for low levels of serum vitamin B12. |
| TCN2 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for low plasma B12 level. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result suggests that your need for Vitamin B12 has a lower increased risk. B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also linked to cardiovascular diseases that are thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia.Weakness, fatigue and forgetfulness are common due to low B12. Your genetic sensitivity should be supported with a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Besides B12, supportive cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; this vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs and shellfish.You should consume your consumption of animal foods such as eggs in your diet, creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoiding excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for B12 supplements in forms appropriate to your genetic sensitivities.



SELENIUM

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| GPX1 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for low GPX enzyme activity. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for Selenium shows a relatively moderate risk increase. You should pay attention to the intake of at least 0.07mg to 0.4mg of selenium per day in your diet. As a source of selenium in your diet, you can choose brazil nuts, cruciferous vegetables, grains, meat and seafood. You should definitely consume foods containing selenium 2-3 times a week. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for selenium supplements in appropriate forms for all your genetic sensitivities. Foods with high selenium content: Seafood, sea bass, small fish (such as horse mackerel, anchovy), nuts with hard shells: raw almonds, raw hazelnuts, raw walnuts. The highest selenium content is found in the brazil nut (note the amount).



ZINC

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|---|
| SLC30A8 | Т | TT | High relative susceptibility for enhanced insulin response due to zinc supplementation. |
| IL6 | G | CG | Moderate relative risk for zinc requirement. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, it shows a relatively high risk increase in your Zinc need. Zinc, which includes many activities such as growth, development, protein synthesis, immune system, neurobehavioral developments, is very important for a strong nervous system and immune system. For this reason, attention should be paid to daily zinc intake. As a source of zinc in your diet; You should have plenty of red meat, turkey, chicken, seafood and almonds. In order to get more benefits from zinc, it is recommended to consume foods containing selenium, which has a synergistic effect. If you are having difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for proper Zinc use.



VITAMIN D

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-----------------|------------------|----------|---|
| VDR (VDR-Bsml) | А | AA | High relative risk for low vitamin D level |
| CYP2R1 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level |
| CYP2R1 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (VDR-Fokl) | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| GC | с | AA | Decreased relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| GC | т | GG | Decreased relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (VDRtalql) | с | СС | High relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (Apal) | А | AA | High relative risk for vitamin D receptor function. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for Vitamin D is moderate. Vitamin D strengthens the immune system, has a protective effect against autoimmune diseases, protects against diseases such as cancer and heart diseases, diabetes and osteoporosis.Vitamin D deficiency causes bone and muscle weakness in adults.Sources recommended for adequate vitamin D intake; D2 form: Vitamin D2, known as ergocalciferol, can be obtained from fortified foods, plant foods, and vitamin supplements.Foods rich in vitamin D include egg yolks, fatty fish, and liver.D 3 form: Vitamin D3, called cholecalciferol, is taken from fortified foods, animal foods and vitamin supplements, it can be synthesized in the skin under the influence of ultraviolet rays.The form synthesized on the skin or taken with food is biologically ineffective.It becomes active after various reactions in the liver and kidney.



VITAMIN K

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|--------------|----------|---|
| VKORC1 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative affinity for decreased enzyme activity and low dose warfarin requirement. |
| VKORC1 | А | AG | Moderate relative predisposition for decreased enzyme activity and low dose warfarin requirement. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for Vitamin K shows a relatively moderate risk increase. Vitamin K is a type of vitamin that is naturally found in many foods of plant and animal origin. Dark green leafy vegetables are good sources of vitamin K. In case of vitamin K deficiencies caused by inflammatory bowel diseases, absorption disorders or different diseases, a separate treatment plan should be established for the underlying disease in order to prevent this situation. Individuals taking warfarin or a different blood thinner should reduce their vitamin K intake. It is recommended to use it with a Pharmacogenetic approach under the supervision of a doctor, in accordance with your clinical situation.



IRON

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|--------------|----------|--|
| TF | С | СС | Increased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia. |
| HFE | С | СС | Increased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia associated with relatively decreased iron load. |
| HFE | G | GG | Increased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia associated with relatively decreased iron load |
| TF | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for iron deficiency anemia. |
| TMPRSS6 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia. |
| TMPRSS6 | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, you have moderate risk of iron deficiency. It is important to consume iron-rich foods to prevent iron deficiency and associated anemia. These include red meat, chicken, turkey, fish, legumes (lentils, chickpeas, beans), dried fruits (especially raisins), green leafy vegetables (spinach, chard, broccoli). Vitamin C can increase the absorption of iron. Therefore, it may be beneficial to consume iron-containing foods together with foods containing vitamin C. For example, fruits such as oranges, tangerines, grapefruits or vegetables such as tomatoes and peppers. The tannin substance in tea and coffee can reduce the absorption of iron. Therefore, limiting the consumption of tea and coffee with meals or drinking these beverages between meals can increase iron absorption. It is important to develop a healthy and balanced eating habit. A diet that includes adequate amounts of various food groups supports the body's overall health and may reduce the risk of iron deficiency. Iron supplements can be given to people with iron deficiency with the recommendation of a doctor. However, iron supplements should only be used under a doctor's supervision, as excessive iron intake can also cause health problems.



RIBOFLAVIN

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| MTHFR | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for hyperhomocysteinemia and increased Riboflavin requirement. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for Riboflavin B2 shows a low level of risk. Vitamin B2, one of the water-soluble vitamins, is carried through the blood and is excreted through the urine when the body does not need it. Vitamin B2 can be stored in the body in small amounts. Therefore, vitamin B2 can be consumed every day if needed. Vitamin B2 contributes to the reduction of fatigue and exhaustion, energy production metabolism, protection of the mucosa, protection of red blood cells, protection of the skin, protection of vision and iron metabolism. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Riboflavin.



VITAMIN AND NUTRIENT SUPPORT PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|------------|---------|---|---|
| VITAMIN B6 | ALPL | Consuming foods containing B6 in your daily diet will be healthy for your B6 levels. Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. Sources of Vitamin B6: Red and white meat, fish and seafood, eggs, carrots, spinach, cauliflower, bananas and avocados, nuts. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, vitamin B6 supplementation can be started under the control of a doctor. | Use of active folate (folic acid), vitamin B6, B12, Magnesium. You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| FOLATE | MTHFR | Your folate-related panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. There are many genetic and environmental factors that contribute to increased homocysteine levels; diet, stress, lifestyle, some chronic diseases, heavy metal accumulation, some vitamin and mineral deficiencies may increase the risk of homocysteine. Attention should be paid to active folate, vitamin B6, vitamin B12, betaine, vitamin B2 and magnesium deficiency. Adequate amount of need must be provided. Methionine-rich diet (excessive consumption of red meat and dairy products) is not recommended. Folic acid is a synthetically produced folate derivative. The names are often used interchangeably, but there are distinct differences between the two. folate; It is found in a wide variety of foods such as vegetables, legumes, grains, eggs, and fruits. In addition, many foods are supplemented with synthetic folate or folic acid. Folate ingested in the body is converted to its active form, 5-MTHF, before entering the bloodstream. In addition to the digestive system, liver and other tissues take part in the activation of folic acid. | Dark green leafy vegetables should be mainly fed in the diet. According to the results of your B12, B2 and magnesium, choline panels, supplementation can be started by your doctor if necessary. |
| VITAMIN C | SLC23A1 | Vitamin C shows antioxidant properties, so the requirement should be met with your diet during the day. Since vitamin C is one of the vitamins that are not stored in the body, it is recommended to consume it in a balanced way in your daily diet. The richest sources of vitamin C: You should include red capia pepper, green pepper, fresh seasonal greens, seasonal fruits in your daily diet. If you cannot consume it, it may be recommended by your doctor if it is deemed necessary to take vitamin supplements. | Multivitamin (vitamin c) can be used.You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |



| VITAMIN A | BCMO1 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical situation will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and reinforcement will be given if deemed necessary. The benefit of vitamin A is highest with consumption of red/white meat + Plant-based diet. Vitamin A exists in two forms: Carotenes are plant forms of vitamin A precursor. Beta-carotene, the most common form, is abundant in carrots and other orange-colored foods. An enzyme in the gut also breaks down beta-carotene to form retinol. Those with animal food sources mainly provide retinyl palmitate, which is broken down into retinol in the intestines. In this form it is stored by the body and then converted into an active form for use. After beta-carotene has been digested, mixed with oils, and absorbed, it must be converted to retinol. This conversion uses the enzyme β -carotene 15,15'-monooxygenase (BCMO1 or BCO1 gene), which converts beta-carotene to retinal. Retinal converts to retinol. Genetic variants in the BCO1 gene cause the enzyme to be produced in varying amounts and affect the amount of vitamin A produced from dietary beta-carotene. For this reason, it is recommended that people with variants in the BCO1 gene also take vitamin A of animal origin in their diet. For your daily needs, a plant-based diet should be made with red and white meat, where you can benefit from vitamin A in your diet. A diet enriched with both forms of vitamin A is recommended. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin A. | For both vitamin A use in your diet, you can enrich your diet such as red/white meat + carrot salad / seasonal salad. You can consult the install for the necessary vitamin A intake. If you need it, use supplements. |
|----------------|---|---|--|
| VITAMIN B12 | MTRR, TCN1, TCN2, MTHFR, FUT2 | B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also associated with cardiovascular diseases thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia. Your genetic susceptibility can be supported by a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; This vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs, and shellfish. You should consume your animal foods such as eggs in your diet by creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoid excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. According to your COMT gene, microbiota analysis and other panels, appropriate B12 supplementation will be recommended by your doctor if necessary. It may be recommended to periodically take B12 supplements in appropriate forms for all of your genetic sensitivities. All supplements should be followed under the supervision of a doctor. | Hydroxyl B12, Adenosyl B12, Methylcobalamin B12, B12 values should be checked regularly, supplementation is started by your doctor if necessary. |

Æ

| SELENIUM | GPX1 | Selenium is found in Brazil nuts, cruciferous vegetables, grains, meat and seafood. Foods with high selenium content: You should definitely consume seafood, sea bass, small fish (such as horse mackerel, anchovy) 2-3 times a week. For your selenium need, you should also include nuts in your diet: raw almonds, raw hazelnuts, raw walnuts. The highest selenium content is found in brazil nuts, but be careful with the amount. | In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
|-----------|-----------------------------|---|---|
| VITAMIN D | VDR, GC, CYP2R1 | Getting enough vitamin D; strengthens the immune system, shows a protective effect against autoimmune diseases. It protects against diseases such as cancer and heart diseases, diabetes and osteoporosis. Vitamin D deficiency can cause bone and muscle weakness in adults. D2 form: Vitamin D2, known as ergocalciferol, can be obtained from fortified foods, plant foods, and vitamin supplements. Foods rich in vitamin D include egg yolks, fatty fish, and liver. D3 form: Vitamin D3, called cholecalciferol, is taken from fortified foods, animal foods and vitamin supplements, and can be synthesized in the skin under the influence of ultraviolet rays. The form synthesized in the skin or taken with food is biologically ineffective. It becomes active after various reactions in the liver and kidney. | You can consult your doctor for the use of Hydroxyl B12, Adenosyl B12, Methylcobalamin B12, Probiotic, Vitamin D3K2, Calcium. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. When necessary for vitamin D supplementation, attention should be paid to the level of vitamin D according to the results of the blood test. |
| VITAMIN K | VKORC1 | Vitamin K is a type of vitamin that is naturally found in many foods of plant and animal origin. Dark green leafy vegetables are good sources of vitamin K. In case of vitamin K deficiencies caused by inflammatory bowel diseases, absorption disorders or different diseases, a separate treatment plan should be established for the underlying disease in order to prevent this situation. Individuals taking warfarin or a different blood thinner should reduce their vitamin K intake. It is recommended to use it with a pharmacogenetic approach, under the supervision of a doctor, in accordance with your clinical situation. | You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| ZINC | IL6, SLC30A8, SLC30A2 | Selenium + zinc work synergistically. Dietary sources of zinc should also be provided with care. In addition, zinc, which includes many activities such as growth, development, protein synthesis, immune system, neurobehavioral developments, should be taken in sufficient amounts for a strong nervous system and immune system. Its richest sources are red meat, turkey, chicken, seafood, and almonds. | You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |



Iron is a trace mineral that has many important functions in the body. Iron has important roles for human health. Oxygen Transport: Hemoglobin is a protein found in red blood cells in the body and carries oxygen from the lungs to tissues. Hemoglobin contains iron in its structure, and iron plays a critical role in the transport of oxygen. Energy Production: Iron is found in the structure of some enzymes such as cytochromes, which are part of cellular respiration required for energy production in the body. Immune System: Iron is necessary for the normal functions of immune system cells. The body needs iron to fight infections and resist diseases. Brain Functions: Iron is necessary for normal brain functions. Iron deficiency can cause loss of concentration, mental fatigue and decreased cognitive functions. Cellular Growth and Development: Iron is essential for cellular growth and development. It is especially important for children to have sufficient iron for their normal development.

Iron deficiency can cause many health problems and trigger serious conditions such as anemia. Therefore, consuming iron-rich foods or taking iron supplements is important to meet the body's iron needs. However, it is important to talk to a healthcare professional before using iron supplements because excess iron intake can also lead to health problems. Please consult your doctor and dietitian for nutrients and food supplements suitable for your genetic test results.

Here are some factors to consider in nutrition to prevent or treat iron deficiency: Iron-Rich Foods: It is important to consume iron-rich foods. These include red meat, chicken, turkey, fish, legumes (lentils, chickpeas, beans), dried fruits (especially raisins), green leafy vegetables (spinach, chard, broccoli). Foods Containing Vitamin C: Vitamin C can increase the absorption of iron. Therefore, it may be beneficial to consume iron-containing foods together with foods containing vitamin C. For example, fruits such as orange, tangerine, grapefruit or vegetables such as tomatoes and peppers contain vitamin C. Plant Sources of Iron: Iron from plant foods is less absorbed than iron from animal sources. However, for vegetarian or vegan individuals at risk of iron deficiency, it is important to regularly consume plant sources containing iron (dry legumes, dried fruits, green leafy vegetables). Limiting Tea and Coffee Consumption: The tannin substance in tea and coffee can reduce the absorption of iron. Therefore, limiting the consumption of tea and coffee with meals or drinking these beverages between meals can increase iron absorption. Balanced and Various Nutrition: It is important to develop a healthy and balanced eating habit. A diet that includes adequate amounts of various food groups supports the body's overall health and may reduce the risk of iron deficiency. Iron Supplements: People with iron deficiency can be given iron supplements with the recommendation of a doctor. However, iron supplements should only be used under a doctor's supervision, as excessive iron intake can also cause health problems.

If you observe symptoms of iron deficiency or if you are at risk, it is important to speak with a healthcare professional. Your doctor can guide you for a proper diagnosis and treatment.

HFE, TF,

TMPRSS6
Since riboflavin is a water-soluble vitamin, it is not stored in the body; therefore, it must be taken regularly. A balanced and varied diet greatly reduces the risk of riboflavin deficiency.

Foods containing riboflavin; milk, yogurt, cheese, such as milk and dairy products, eggs, especially egg yolks, chicken, red meat and organ meats such as liver, oily fish such as salmon and tuna, green leafy vegetables such as spinach, cabbage, broccoli, oatmeal, brown rice, whole grain products such as whole wheat bread, various nuts, especially almonds, legumes (lentils, beans).

In order to prevent riboflavin deficiency, it is important to consume sufficient and balanced amounts from each food group. In particular, consuming the foods mentioned above regularly supports riboflavin intake. Some digestive problems can prevent riboflavin absorption. It may be important to pay attention to digestive health and seek support from a specialist when necessary. Excessive alcohol consumption can disrupt riboflavin absorption and cause the vitamin to be excreted from the body. If it is difficult to meet riboflavin needs with food, riboflavin supplements can be used with the advice of a doctor. Supplements may be necessary, especially for those on a vegan or vegetarian diet or those with absorption problems. Some medications can affect riboflavin levels. It is important to consult a health professional, especially during long-term medication use. Riboflavin needs increase during pregnancy and breastfeeding. Therefore, riboflavin intake should be taken with particular care during these periods.

Since riboflavin is a water-soluble vitamin, it is not stored in the body; therefore, it must be taken regularly. A balanced and varied diet greatly reduces the risk of riboflavin deficiency.

MTHFR

RIBOFLAVIN

DETOXIFICATION PANEL

PHASE I

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| CYP1A1 | с | тт | Low degree of relative risk for increased enzymatic activity. |
| CYP1A2 | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for decreased enzyme activity. |
| CYP1A1 | т | СС | Low relative risk for increased enzyme activity. |
| CYP1A2 | А | AC | Moderate relative risk due to the faster enzymatic activity. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of Detox Phase I enzymes activity is at an average level. Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. Cooking techniques are important for CYP gene variations. Coal fire, grilling, frying type techniques will have toxic effects due to polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons (PAH) and heterocyclic amine formation. For this reason, you should prefer oven/steaming/boiling/pot dishes. You should reduce the amount of red meat in your diet and take care to consume it together with a diet rich in seasonal vegetables. You can reduce the toxin in red meat with marinating techniques (lemon, vegetable addition).



| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| GSTP1 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for decreased enzyme function. |
| GSTM1 | т | тт | High relative risk for decreased GSTM1 activity. |
| GSTA1 | А | АА | High relative risk for allergy and asthma risk due to low or dysfunctional enzyme activity. |

MEDIUM RISK



According to your genetic test results, your risk of Phase II Glutathione S Transferase enzyme activity is moderate. Your panel as a whole and your general clinical situation will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced.



PHASE II - ALCOHOL METABOLISM

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS | | |
|----------|------------------|----------|--|--|--|
| ADH1B | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for alcohol intolerance. | | |
| LOW RISK | | | | | |



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of alcohol intolerance is low. However, it is recommended that you reduce your alcohol consumption in terms of other possible health risks.



PHASE II - NFE2L2

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|--|
| NFE2L2 | A | AA | High relative risk for oxidative damage. |
| NFE2L2 | С | СС | High relative risk for oxidative damage. |
| NFE2L2 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for oxidative damage. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your oxidative damage risk is high due to the decreased Nrf2 activity which has protective effect against the oxidative damage. To increase Nrf2 activity, it is recommended to consume sulforaphane, a natural substance found in broccoli sprouts, Brussels sprouts, cabbage and cauliflower, curcumin, ellagic acid (Berries, pomegranate), carotenoids ((lycopene and Astaxanthin), resveratrol, tea polyphenols, olive oil, ginger, cinnamaldehyde, zinc and selenium and engage in physical activity.



PHASE II - UGT

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-----------|------------------|----------|---|
| UGT1A1*60 | С | СС | High relative risk for decreased enzyme activity and increased bilirubin. |
| UGT1A1*6 | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for hyperbilirubinemia. |
| UGT1A1 | т | тт | High relative risk for increased bilirubin and gallstones. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your UGT activity is moderate. It is recommended to consume cruciferous vegetables, broccoli, cabbage, brussels sprouts, cauliflower and cabbage, which cause increased UGT production. Since UGT is responsible for the breakdown of plastics in the body, it is important to avoid these substances.



PHASE II - NATS

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|---|
| NAT1*3 | А | AC | Moderate relative risk for slow acetylation. |
| NAT1*14 | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for slow acetylation. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of NATS activity is low. To minimize your risk, it is recommended not to smoke and to consume less fried meat to limit the intake of heterocyclic aromatic amines.



PHASE II - NQO1

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| NQ01 | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for quinone and benzene toxicity due to decreased enzyme activity. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of NQO1 enzyme activity is low. To minimize your risk, you should stay away from external toxins such as benzene, which are found in gasoline fumes, laundry detergent, furniture polish, industrial uses, pesticides, and smoke.



DETOXIFICATION PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|---|---------------------------|---|--|
| PHASE I | CYP1A1, CYP1A2 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. Cooking techniques are important for CYP1 variations. Coal fire, grilling, frying type techniques will have toxic effects due to polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons (PAH) and heterocyclic amine formation. For this reason, you should prefer oven/steaming/boiling/pot dishes. For example: high-temperature cooking when consuming meat, black burns, charcoal cooking, consuming smoked meat, consuming processed delicatessen products (smoked turkey, salami, etc.) put you at a high risk of DNA damage. For this reason, you should reduce your consumption of red meat in your diet and take care to consume it together with a diet rich in seasonal vegetables. You can reduce the toxin in red meat with marinating techniques (lemon, vegetable addition). You should not consume grapefruit juice when you are taking medication. Grapefruit juice inhibits certain CYP enzymes, making it harder for you to metabolize drugs. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| PHASE II - GLUTATION TRANSPHERASE | GSTM1, GSTP1, GSTA1 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| PHASE II - ALCOHOL METABOLISM | ADH1B | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |

| PHASE II - NFE2L2 | NFE2L2 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. NRF2 activators: Sulforaphane (broccoli sprouts, Brussels sprouts, cabbage and cauliflower), Ellagic acid (Berries, pomegranate, grapes, walnuts, and blackcurrants), Astaxanthin (Algae, yeast, salmon, trout, krill, shrimp, and crayfish), Cinnamaldehyde (cinnamon, tomatoes, carrots, spinach, cucumber, lettuce, celery, apples and oranges), lycopene (tomatoes and other red fruits), tea polyphenols (cathechins), resveratrol (red grapes, peanuts, pineapple), olive oil, ginger, zinc, selenium | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
|----------------------|--------|---|--|
| PHASE II - UGT | UGT | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| PHASE II - NATS | NATs | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| PHASE II - NQO1 | NQO1 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |

GUT MICROBIOME

GUT-MICROBIOM GENES

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|---|
| SLC39A8 | Т | СС | Impaired gut microbiota and reduced relative risk for Crohn's disease. |
| LCT | С | СС | Highly relative predisposition for Bifidobacteria abundance due to absence of lactase activity. |
| IL4 | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for Clostridium difficile increase in inflammatory bowel disease. |
| FUT2 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for absence of bifidobacteria. |
| APOA5 | С | ТТ | Decreased relative risk for bifidobacteria deficiency, high triglycerides and metabolic syndrome. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, a low increased risk for your gut microbiome is observed. Intestinal regulation should be provided with dysbiosis and anti-inflammatory nutrition. Depending on your gene result for LCT and considering your clinical condition, lactose-containing foods may be restricted periodically. Your entire panel will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and warnings will be given if necessary. Consult your doctor for the use of probiotic supplements suitable for the microbiota test and the appropriate probiotic for intestinal flora.



GUT MICROBIOME

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|----------------------------|--------------------------------------|---|--|
| GUT- MICROBIOM GENES | FUT2, LCT, SLC39A8, APOA5, IL4 | Intestinal regulation should be provided with dysbiosis and anti- inflammatory nutrition. Depending on your gene result for LCT and your clinical condition, lactose-containing foods may be restricted periodically. Your entire panel will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and warnings will be given if necessary. As a result of the microbiota test, appropriate probiotic supplements and intestinal flora will be supported by appropriate supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. | Probiotic use. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |

MENTAL HEALTH PANEL

SEASONAL DEPRESSION

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|---|
| PER3 | G | СС | Reduced relative risk for seasonal depression. |
| OPN4 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for sensitivity to low light levels and seasonal depression. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of seasonal depression is low. In order to minimize your risk of depression, you should make up your diet with healthy and balanced meals during the day according to your nutrigenetic test results and current clinical findings. You should be protected from packaged food and external toxins (chemicals, microplastics, cigarette smoke, cosmetic products), and you should prefer environmentally friendly products as much as possible. You should pay attention to your sleep patterns and increase your physical activity.



INFLAMMATION

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| IL1B | G | GG | High relative risk for depression. |
| TNF | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for increased TNF-alpha and depression. |
| IL6 | С | CG | Moderate relative risk for depression associated with stress factors. |
| IL6 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for higher IL 6 and depression. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of inflammation-related depression is average. In order to prevent the risk of depression due to inflammation, you can initiate epigenetic changes with inflammation-reducing nutrition and lifestyle recommendations. For this, you should determine your appropriate exercise routine and increase your physical activity. Your vitamin needs should be met according to the nutrigenetic test results, you should especially pay attention to magnesium.



ANXIETY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|------------------|----------|--|
| FKBP5 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for anxiety and depression tendency. |
| OXTR | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for child and adult separation anxiety. |
| GNB3 | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for child and adult separation anxiety. |
| ADORA2A | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for panic disorder and caffeine-related anxiety. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of anxiety is low. Anxiety is associated with oxytocin level and oxytocin receptor variant. A diet rich in vitamin C, which acts as a cofactor to create oxytocin, will reduce your risk of anxiety. Seasonal vegetables and fruits, which are the best sources of vitamin C, should be consumed raw.



SEROTONIN

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| HTR2C | С | GG | Reduced relative risk for weight gain associated with the use of clozapine and risperidone. |
| HTR1A | G | CG | Moderate relative risk for higher impulsiveness. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of experiencing problems related to Serotonin is low. Serotonin, known as the happiness molecule, is a kind of chemical that provides communication between nerves. Serotonin is synthesized from tryptophan. Protein-containing foods are foods rich in tryptophan. Supplementing foods containing tryptophan with carbohydrates has a positive effect on serotonin levels.



TRIPTOPHANE METABOLISM

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| MTNR1B | G | СС | Decreased relative risk for Type 2 Diabetes and gestational diabetes. |
| TPH2 | Т | AT | Moderate relative risk for circadian rhythm disturbance in persons with depression. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of experiencing problems related to Tryptophan metabolism is low. Tryptophan is an essential amino acid involved in the synthesis of compounds such as serotonin and melatonin. It takes part in physiological functions related to sleep and mental health. As a result of increased inflammation in the body, tryptophan is converted to kynurenine, which has a neurotoxic metabolite called quinolinic acid, instead of being converted to serotonin. In order to reduce inflammation, it is important to feed according to gut microbiota and nutrigenetic test results. Epigenetic diet list should be followed with personalized probiotic supplement.



DOPAMIN RECEPTOR

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| DRD4 | С | СС | High degree of relative risk for a personality looking for novelty and more impulsive. |
| COMT | G | AG | Moderate relative affinity for COMT and Dopamine levels. |
| DRD3 | С | TT | Decreased relative risk for obsessive-compulsive personality disorder. |
| DRD1 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for problem in social interaction. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your dopamine receptor-related risk is average. Although dopamine is a neurotransmitter and therefore only seems to be connected to the brain, your gut also plays an important role in regulating dopamine levels, so probiotics can help restore dopamine balance. Too much dopamine can lead to serious mental health problems like mania or schizophrenia. On the contrary, insufficient dopamine can cause symptoms of depression.



COMT

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| COMT | С | СТ | Moderately relative predisposition for COMT activity. |
| COMT | G | AG | Moderate relative affinity for COMT activity. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your COMT enzyme activity is at an average level. Since COMT enzyme activity is dependent on the methylation cycle, a diet rich in minerals such as folate, vitamins such as B12 and B2 and minerals such as magnesium required in the methylation cycle is also recommended for COMT activity. For balanced COMT activity, it is important to control your weight, eat adequate and balanced nutrition, and stay away from toxins.



MAO

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| MAO | G | TT | High relative predisposition for low MAO activity. |

LOW RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, MAO works slowly. Neurotransmitters such as norepinephrine, serotonin, and dopamine will be metabolized slowly. Attention should be paid to the use of foods such as Resveratrol, Curcumin, Quercetin, Asparagus and Licorice root, which reduce MAO activity. Just like the COMT gene, the MAO gene is affected by the methylation cycle; Therefore, folate, magnesium, B12, B6, B2 sources can be used with diet or as a supplement if your doctor deems necessary. If MAO is slow; The neurotransmitters norepinephrine, serotonin, and dopamine will be metabolized slowly. Attention should be paid to the use of foods that reduce MAO activity. Foods that reduce MAO activity: Resveratrol, Curcumin, Quercetin, Asparagus, Licorice root. Vitamin B2 and copper supplements will be supplemented if necessary according to your panel integrity. Just like the COMT gene, the MAO gene is also affected by the methylation cycle, so folate, magnesium B12, B6, B2 sources can be started with diet or as a supplement if your doctor deems necessary. You should avoid foods containing tyramine. Ripened cheese (blue cheeses such as Stilton and Gorgonzola; and Camembert) Fermented foods (pickles, etc.); Processed meats (sausage, salami, sausage, dried meat, pastrami, smoked meat, etc.); Smoked meats (red meat, fish, chicken, etc.); Chicken and beef liver, snow peas, broad beans and their shells; Soybean; Sauces (Sauces such as soy sauce, shrimp sauce, fish sauce, miso and teriyaki sauce); Yeast foods Dried and ripened fruits (bananas, avocados, figs, plums, etc.); Alcoholic beverages (red wine, white wine (wine should not exceed 60/120 ml/day), beer (max 2 small bottles), etc.) Chocolate, coffee, cola Spoiled and improperly stored foods.



MENTAL HEALTH PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|------------------------|-------------------------------------|--|--|
| SEASONAL DEPRESSION | TNF-A, IL6, IL1B | Depending on the increased inflammation, you can initiate epigenetic changes with anti-inflammatory diet and lifestyle suggestions that prevent the risk of depression in the coming years. Your general panel will be evaluated by your doctor and supplementation will be started if necessary. During the day, you should create your diet from healthy and balanced meals according to your genetic sensitivities and current clinical findings. You should be protected from packaged food and external toxins (chemicals, microplastics, cigarette smoke, cosmetic products), and you should prefer environmentally friendly products as much as possible. You should determine your appropriate exercise routine in all of your personal sensitivities and increase your physical activity. It is necessary to eliminate vitamin deficiencies and pay particular attention to magnesium. If there is dysbiosis according to the microbiota test result, the intestine should be regulated with appropriate probiotics. Studies on serotonin and gut microbiota are seen in the studies. When deemed necessary, a microbiota test can be performed by your doctor for appropriate probiotic supplement recommendation. It's important to remember that routine exercise and an anti-inflammatory diet are important in reducing inflammation. (Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary) | Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| INFLAMMATION | PER3, TNF- A , IL6, IL1B | You can initiate epigenetic changes with anti-inflammatory diet and lifestyle suggestions that prevent the risk of depression associated with inflammation. Your general panel will be evaluated by your doctor and supplementation will be started if necessary. During the day, you should create your diet from healthy and balanced meals according to your genetic sensitivities and current clinical findings. You should be protected from packaged food and external toxins (chemicals, microplastics, cigarette smoke, cosmetic products), and you should prefer environmentally friendly products as much as possible. You should determine your appropriate exercise routine in all of your personal sensitivities and increase your physical activity. It is necessary to eliminate vitamin deficiencies and pay particular attention to magnesium. If there is dysbiosis according to the microbiota test result, the intestine should be regulated with appropriate probiotics. Studies on serotonin and gut microbiota are seen in the studies. When deemed necessary, a microbiota test can be performed by your doctor for appropriate probiotic supplement recommendation. It's important to remember that routine exercise and an anti-inflammatory diet are important in reducing inflammation. (Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary) | Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| ANXIETY | ADORA2A, OXTR, GNB3, FKBP5 | Anxiety has been shown to be associated with oxytocin level and oxytocin receptor variant in studies. Vitamin C is the cofactor to form oxytocin. Therefore, a diet rich in vitamin C will reduce anxiety markers. The best sources of vitamin C are raw seasonal vegetables and fruits. | VITAMIN C, Multivitamin Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it |

| SEROTONIN | HTR1A, HTR2C | Serotonin, known as the happiness molecule, is a kind of chemical that provides communication between nerves. Serotonin is synthesized by tryptophans. Mood disorders are associated with depression, anxiety, neurotransmitter. Alleles in related genes explain the risk levels in pathways associated with neurotransmitters. Tryptophan enables the production of the chemical serotonin. Protein foods are foods rich in tryptophan; In addition, supplementing tryptophan-containing foods with carbohydrates has a positive effect on serotonin levels. | PROBIOTIC, VITAMIN C, ZINC, MAGNESIUM, VITAMIN B6, CALCIUM, IRON Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
|---------------------------|---------------------------------|---|---|
| TRIPTOPHANE METABOLISM | TPH2, MTNR1B | It is an essential amino acid involved in the synthesis of compounds such as tryptophan, serotonin, and melatonin. It takes part in physiological functions related to sleep and mental health. In general, increased inflammation in the body produces kynurenine, which has a neurotoxic metabolite called quinolinic acid, rather than the body converting tryptophan to serotonin. We should not forget that the gut microbiota is also important to reduce this inflammation. A personalized probiotic supplement should be started and an epigenetic diet list should be followed for 3 months. | Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| DOPAMIN RECEPTOR | DRD1, DRD3, COMT, DRD4 | Your risk level is average. Although dopamine is a neurotransmitter and therefore only seems to be connected to the brain, your gut also plays an important role in regulating dopamine levels, so probiotics can help. Because dopamine is an important neurotransmitter that helps regulate your emotional response to stimuli, too much or too little can cause or worsen the symptoms of certain mental health disorders. Too much dopamine can lead to serious mental health problems like mania or schizophrenia. On the contrary, insufficient dopamine can cause symptoms of depression. | Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| COMT | COMT | Since our COMT activity depends on the methylation cycle, the vitamins and minerals required in the methylation cycle are also required here. Your diet can be enriched with dietary sources of folate B9, cobalamin B12, riboflavin B2 and magnesium. PREFERABLY AdenosylB12 (adenosylcobalamin) HydroxyB12 (hydroxocobalamin) MethylB12 (methylcobalamin) A combination of adenosyl, hydroxy and methylB12 is suitable. Your general panel will be evaluated by your doctor according to your whole and clinical situation, and supplementation will be started if necessary. FOR BOTH COMT (FAST-SLOW) Optimizing weight A clean, adequate and balanced diet (compliance with a nutrigenetic diet) It is important to avoid BPA and other plastic products. (because they contain xenoestrogen, which mimics estrogen, which affects the COMT enzyme, which tries to optimize estrogen. Just like the COMT gene, the MAO gene is also affected by the methylation cycle, so folate, magnesium B12, B6, B2 sources can be started with diet or as supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. | Your general panel will be evaluated by your doctor and supplementation will be started if necessary. You can consult your doctor for natural antioxidant components. If your doctor deems it necessary, you can start using supplements. |

If necessary, your doctor and dietitian may recommend supplements.

AUTOIMMUNE PANEL

TNF-ALFA AND IL-17

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| TNF-a | С | тт | Increased TNF-A and decreased relative risk for chronic inflammatory diseases. |
| TNF-a | А | GG | Increased TNF-A and reduced relative risk for chronic inflammatory diseases. |
| IL17A | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for inflammatory and autoimmun diesases. |
| CTLA4 | G | GG | Increased relative risk for autoimmun diesases. |
| IL17A | G | GG | High relative risk for autoimmune thyroiditis. |
| STAT4 | Т | ТТ | Increased relative risk for autoimmune diseases. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of autoimmune disease is at an average level. To minimize your risk, antioxidant-rich seasonal vegetables and fruits should be added to the diet, taking into account your personal sensitivities. Omega-3 and antioxidant vitamin group (vitamin C, selenium, vitamin E) intake should be sufficient. According to the nutrigenetic diet list, the need for vitamins should be met. Support can be provided with additional reinforcements when necessary. Adequate sleep should be provided at night for general health in the circadian rhythm and hormonal balance. Exercise and personalized physical activity are also recommended.



AUTOIMMUNE PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|-----------------------|-----------------------------|---|--|
| TNF-ALFA AND IL-17 | TNF-a, IL-17A, IL-17F | Autoimmune means that the body creates an immune response against itself. Under normal conditions, the immune system undertakes the task of recognizing and destroying harmful microorganisms that enter the body from the outside. There are various mechanisms that enable the immune system to distinguish between foreign cells and body cells. Irregularity in these mechanisms; causes the immune system to perceive body cells as foreign. As a result, antibodies formed in the immune system damage body cells. The main goal is to control the overreaction of the immune system and reduce the severity of symptoms. Seasonal vegetables and fruits rich in antioxidants should be added to the diet, taking into account your personal sensitivities. Omega-3 and antioxidant vitamin group (vitamin C, selenium, vitamin E) intake should be sufficient. According to the nutrigenetic diet list, the need for vitamins should be met. Support can be provided with additional reinforcements when necessary. Adequate sleep should be provided at night for general health in the circadian rhythm and hormonal balance. Studies indicate that exercise and physical activity tailored to the person are protective. | For OMEGA-3 and Antioxidant, consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |

METABOLIC SYNDROME PANEL

DIABETES

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|--|
| WSF1 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |
| MTNR1B | G | сс | Decreased relative risk for Type 2 Diabetes and gestational diabetes. |
| HHEX | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |
| SLC30A8 | С | ТТ | Decreduced relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |
| PPARG | С | сс | High relative risk for metabolic syndrome. |
| TCF7L2 | Т | AT | Moderate relative risk for Type 2 diabetes and decreased beta cell function. |
| TCF7L2 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for impaired beta cell function and type 2 diabetes. |
| HHEX | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

Based on your genetic test results, your risk of Type 2 diabetes is average. In order to minimize the risk of diabetes you may encounter in the future, adequate and balanced nutrition should be provided, and at least five portions of vegetables and fruits should be consumed per day. Whole grain products and legumes should be preferred instead of simple carbohydrates such as sugar, and simple carbohydrates should not exceed 10 percent of daily energy. An active lifestyle should be adopted, at least 30 minutes of moderate-intensity activity should be done regularly, at least 5 days a week.



INSULIN RESISTANCE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|------------------|----------|--|
| ENPP1 | С | AA | Decreased relative risk for hyperglycemia and insulin resistance. |
| MTNR1B | G | СС | Decreased relative risk for impaired fasting glucose due to impaired insulin response. |
| IRS1 | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for impaired insulin signaling. |
| KCNH2 | G | Π | Decreased relative risk for decreased fasting plasma insulin and glucagon response. |
| IRS1 | С | СТ | Moderate relative risk for impaired insulin signal and Type 2 diabetes. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of insulin resistance is low. To minimize your risk, you should avoid processed foods, excessive consumption of fat, unnatural simple sugars, fresh vegetables and fruits as a source of fiber, whole grain products and legumes as a source of carbohydrates.



NAFLD

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|----------|-----------|----------|---|
| GCKR | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for hypertriglyceridemia and fatty liver. |
| IFNL3 | с | СС | High relative risk for NAFLD (oxidative stress). |
| HFE | G | СС | Decreased relative risk for NAFLD risk. |
| HFE | A | GG | Reduced relative risk for NAFLD risk. |
| CYP2E1 | т | сс | Decreased relative risk for fatty liver, increased by alcohol. |
| SERPİNA1 | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for Alpha-1 antitrypsin deficiency and NAFLD. |
| SOD2 | т | сс | Decreased relative risk for NAFLD. |
| TM6SF2 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for NAFLD. |
| PNPLA3 | G | CG | Moderate relative risk for NAFLD. |
| PEMT | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for NAFLD. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of non-alcoholic fatty liver disease is low. In order to minimize your risk, you should pay attention to weight control and alcohol should not be consumed. To reduce the liver load, natural foods should be preferred and additives should be avoided. Consumption of fibrous foods such as vegetables and fruits should be increased, especially artichoke and celery should be preferred.



METABOLIC SYNDROME PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|-----------------------|---|---|--|
| DIABETES | MTNR1B, TCF7L2, SLC30A8, IRS1, HHEX, PPARG, KCNJ1 | Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and recommendations will be given if necessary. Tips for preventing type 2 diabetes and its complications: Adequate and balanced nutrition should be provided; At least five servings of vegetables and fruits should be consumed per day. Whole grain products and legumes should be preferred instead of simple carbohydrates such as sugar, and simple carbohydrates should not exceed 10 percent of daily energy. It should be noted that the amount of salt consumed per day should not exceed 5 g. An active lifestyle should be adopted, at least 30 minutes of moderate- intensity activity should be done regularly, at least 5 days a week. (fast walking, etc.). Overweight people should do more physical activity to lose weight. Smoking should not be used, excessive alcohol should not be consumed. Appropriate body weight should be targeted. 25-30 percent of the energy needed daily should be below 10 percent. | Zinc and Magnesium for consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| INSULIN RESISTANCE | KCNJ11, IRS1, ENPP1, KCNH2 ,MTNR1B | Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and recommendations will be given if necessary. Genetic factors increase the likelihood of insulin resistance. People with a family history of insulin resistance are at higher risk of developing this condition. Lack of exercise is another important factor affecting insulin resistance. It is known that insulin resistance is higher in individuals who do little or no exercise. Age factor is also effective in the emergence of insulin resistance. In some studies, it is seen that the insulin resistance of young individuals is higher than the elderly. Processed foods should be avoided. Consumption of white bread, pasta, simple sugar sources, rice pilaf and starchy foods should be avoided. Excessive fat consumption should be avoided, fatty parts of meat should not be consumed. Fresh fruits, which are a source of fiber, should be preferred instead of dried fruits. In the nutrition program, carbohydrate, protein and fat-based foods should be balanced. Whole grain products and legumes should be consumed as carbohydrate sources. Fruit consumption should not be stopped. In addition to fruit consumed between meals, protein sources should be preferred. Fiber source vegetables affect blood sugar to rise later. For this reason, salad should be added to meals at meals. | Zinc and Magnesium for consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| NAFLD | PNPLA3, TM6SF2, CYP2E1, HFE, GCKR, PEMT, SERPINA1, SOD2 | Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and recommendations will be given if necessary. Fatty liver is an important health problem that is frequently encountered especially in men and should never be neglected. Regardless of gender, it can invite health problems. The most important thing that can be done for those who are overweight is to change the diet and lose weight. Alcohol should not be consumed. To reduce the liver load, natural foods should be preferred and additives should be avoided. Consumption of fibrous foods such as vegetables and fruits should be increased, especially artichoke and celery should be preferred (The most important feature of artichoke is that it cleans the liver and provides easy flow of bile). Delicatessen products (such as sausage, salami, sausage) and offal should be avoided. Excessive consumption of nuts and fried products should be avoided. Intensive carbohydrate and simple sugar consumption should be reduced. Exercising regularly should become a part of life. Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor. | Zinc and Magnesium for consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |



CARBOHYDRATE AND FAT PANEL

CARBOHYDRATE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|------------------|----------|--|
| ADRB2 | G | СС | Decreased relative predisposition for obesity. |
| FABP2 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for saturated fat and refined carbohydrate sensitivity. |
| PPARG | С | СС | High relative risk for metabolic syndrome and insulin resistance. |
| IRS | С | СТ | Moderate relative risk for insulin resistance, hyperinsulinemia, T2DM and obesity. |
| TCF7L2 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for beta cell dysfunction and diabetes. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, your sensitivity to carbohydrates is average. Refined carbohydrate intake affects your carbohydrate sensitivity. You can meet your carbohydrate needs by increasing the number of fruits in portions, consuming starchy vegetables, legumes and/or whole grains. You should be careful with foods and drinks containing refined carbohydrates.



FAT

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| ADRB2 | G | СС | Decreased relative predisposition for obesity. |
| FABP2 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for saturated fat and refined carbohydrate sensitivity. |
| PPARG | С | СС | High relative risk for metabolic syndrome and insulin resistance. |
| ADRB3 | С | СТ | Moderate relative predisposition for obesity. |
| APOA2 | С | тт | Decreased relative risk for increased obesity risk with high saturated fat consumption. |
| TCF7L2 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for beta cell dysfunction and diabetes. |
| FTO | А | AT | Moderate relative risk for VKI and obesity. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, your oil sensitivity is at an average level. These genes are associated with the way dietary fat is absorbed, transported and metabolized in your diet, and their blood-lipid profile. We recommend 35-40% of your daily fat calories and 5% saturated fats. For a healthy life, you should prefer natural oil sources. Olive oil, fish oil, avocado, seeds and nuts can be preferred for natural oil sources.



CARBOHYDRATE AND FAT PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|--------------|--|--|---|
| CARBOHYDRATE | TCF7L2, IRS, PPRAG, FABP2, ADRB2 | It is recommended to limit the intake of refined carbohydrates for a healthy life. You should prefer unrefined carbohydrates such as legumes, whole grains, vegetables and fruits in your diet. You can also increase your fiber intake for your digestive system. It is recommended that you limit processed foods and sugary drinks. You should divide your carbohydrate intake into balanced meals. | We recommend a balanced and regular diet as well as a Mediterranean style diet. |
| FAT | TCF7L2, FTO, ADRB2, ADRB3, PPRAG, FABP2, APOA2 | Fats are very important for a healthy life. Fish and fish oils, seeds, nuts, eggs, avocado and olive oil can be taken as natural and healthy fat sources. Your sensitivity to fat types is determined according to your genetic test results. Some people may be successful in a lifestyle such as a high-fat, low-carbohydrate diet (ketogenic diet), while others may fail. This is due to genetically different fat sensitivities. A diet may be chosen specifically for your fat sensitivity, which is determined by the genes examined in the panels. Attention should be paid to refined oils taken with ready-made foods. In your diet, you should pay attention to the hidden fats found in red meat, cheese, pastries, prepared foods and packaged foods. | We recommend a balanced and regular diet as well as a Mediterranean style diet. |



WEIGHT CONTROL PANEL

LEPTIN

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| LEPR | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for obesity and Type 2 diabetes. |
| LEP | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for obesity and Type 2 diabetes. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of obesity related to the Leptin gene is low. However, if you are overweight, specialist help should be sought and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined. The level of physical activity should be increased, high-calorie, unnatural sugar-containing foods rich in saturated fats should not be consumed. Attention should be paid to the variety of food, vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season.



MC4R

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| MC4R | А | GG | VKI, waist circumference length, and reduced relative risk for obesity. |
| MC4R | С | TT | Decreased relative risk for VKI and obesity. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of obesity associated with the MC4R gene is low. However, if you are overweight, specialist help should be sought and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined. The level of physical activity should be increased, high-calorie, unnatural sugar-containing foods rich in saturated fats should not be consumed. Attention should be paid to the variety of food, vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season.



| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| FTO | A | AT | Moderate relative risk for VKI and obesity. |
| ADİPOQ | С | ТТ | Decreased relative risk for Type 2 Diabetes. |
| FTO | Т | GT | Moderately relative risk for VKI and obesity. |
| FTO | А | AT | Moderate relative risk for VKI and obesity. |

FTO

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your risk of obesity associated with the FTO gene is average. If you are overweight, you should seek expert help and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined. The level of physical activity should be increased, high-calorie, unnatural sugar-containing foods rich in saturated fats should not be consumed. Attention should be paid to the variety of food, vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season.



WEIGHT CONTROL PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|----------|--------------|--|---|
| LEPTIN | LEP, LEPR | If you are overweight, specialist help should be sought and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined in order to lose weight and control the weight. Physical activity level should be increased, daily walking and exercises should be made a habit. Avoid high-calorie, ready-to-eat foods that have a long shelf life. Unnatural sugar should not be consumed and attention should be paid to daily salt intake. Healthy cooking techniques should be preferred. You should consume the amount of water you need during the day. Eating habits should be changed and meals should be eaten slowly. Pay attention to fat consumption, saturated fats should be taken as little as possible. Attention should be paid to food diversity and a balanced diet should be provided from each food group. Vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season. Alcohol intake should be avoided Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and recommendations will be given if necessary. | You can talk to your doctor and dietitian. You can apply a specially created diet plan for you. |
| MC4R | MC4R | If you are overweight, specialist help should be sought and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined in order to lose weight and control the weight. Physical activity level should be increased, daily walking and exercises should be made a habit. Avoid high-calorie, ready-to-eat foods that have a long shelf life. Unnatural sugar should not be consumed and attention should be paid to daily salt intake. Healthy cooking techniques should be preferred. You should consume the amount of water you need during the day. Eating habits should be changed and meals should be eaten slowly. Pay attention to fat consumption, saturated fats should be taken as little as possible. Attention should be paid to food diversity and a balanced diet should be provided from each food group. Vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season. Alcohol intake should be avoided Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and recommendations will be given if necessary. | You can talk to your doctor and dietitian. You can apply a specially created diet plan for you. |
| FTO | FTO | If you are overweight, specialist help should be sought and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined in order to lose weight and control the weight. Physical activity level should be increased, daily walking and exercises should be made a habit. Avoid high-calorie, ready-to-eat foods that have a long shelf life. Unnatural sugar should not be consumed and attention should be paid to daily salt intake. Healthy cooking techniques should be preferred. You should consume the amount of water you need during the day. Eating habits should be changed and meals should be eaten slowly. Pay attention to fat consumption, saturated fats should be taken as little as possible. Attention should be paid to food diversity and a balanced diet should be provided from each food group. Vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season. Alcohol intake should be avoided Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and recommendations will be given if necessary. | You can talk to your doctor and dietitian. You can apply a specially created diet plan for you. |
WOMAN HEALTH PANEL

INFERTILITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|--|
| FTO | A | AT | Moderate relative risk for BMI and obesity. |
| FADS1 | G | ТТ | Decreased relative risk for D5/D6 fatty acid desaturase activity. |
| FADS1 | с | сс | High relative risk for D5/D6 fatty acid desaturase activity. |
| MTHFR | с | AC | Moderate relative risk for MTHFR enzyme activity. |
| MTHFR | т | сс | Decreased relative risk for MTHFR enzyme activity. |
| PPAR-G | С | сс | High relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |
| MTHFD1 | т | СТ | Due to moderate enzyme activity, moderate relative risk for choline. |
| LCT | G | GG | High relative risk for lactose intolerance. |
| KCNJ11 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for insulin response and Type 2 diabetes. |
| CYP1A2 | A | AC | Moderate relative affinity for faster enzymatic activity. |
| LEP | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for obesity and Type 2 diabetes. |
| PEMT | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for choline due to moderate PEMT activity. |
| FTO | А | AT | Moderate relative risk for BMI and obesity. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your infertility risk is average.



ESTROGEN

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|----------------|--------------|----------|---|
| CYP1A1 | С | TT | Reduced relative predisposition for estrogen-related problems for increased CYP1A1 enzyme activity. |
| CYP1B1 | Т | GG | Decreased relative risk for estrogen-related problems. |
| GSTP1 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for decreased enzyme function. |
| NQ01*2 | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for quinone and benzene toxicity due to decreased enzyme activity. |
| MTHFR C677T | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for MTHFR enzyme activity. |
| CYP3A4 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for increased CYP3A4 and increased estrogen metabolism. |
| GSTM1 | т | ТТ | High relative risk for decreased GSTM1 activity. |
| СОМТ | G | AG | Moderate relative affinity for COMT activity. |
| CYP17A1 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for problems with estrogen metabolism. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of estrogen-related problems is low. In consultation with your doctor, it is recommended that you take advice and supplements in accordance with your nutrition and detoxification panel.



GLUTEN SENSITIVITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|--|
| LPP | А | AC | Moderate relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ2.5 | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ 2.2 | т | тт | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| LOC105371664 | т | GT | Moderate relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ4 | т | тт | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| Intergenic | Т | ТТ | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ8 | С | тт | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ2.2 | С | ТТ | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| REL | А | AA | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| IL18RAP | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, you have a moderate risk of gluten sensitivity. If you feel sensitive after gluten consumption in your diet, it is recommended to consume gluten-free foods. Buckwheat, basmati rice, quinoa, chickpea flour, corn, cornmeal, lentils, potatoes, vegetables and fruits, etc. such as gluten-free foods. It is recommended to determine the foods that cause sensitivity by keeping a food consumption record and to pay attention to the gluten content in packaged products. Your doctor can recommend appropriate supplements and recommendations based on your clinical situation. Gluten-containing foods; Wheat and wheat-containing products, rye, barley, processed meat and broth, soy sauce, salad dressings, nuts with sauce, semolina, meat and seafood imitations, prepared foods, etc.



WOMAN HEALTH PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|-----------------------|--|---|--|
| INFERTILITY | MTHFR, PEMT, MTHFD1, FTO, LEP, ADIPOQ, PPAR-G, TCF7L2, KCNJ11, CYP1A2, LCT, FADS1 | B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also associated with cardiovascular diseases thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia. Your genetic susceptibility can be supported by a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; This vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs, and shellfish. You should consume your animal foods such as eggs in your diet by creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoid excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. If you are overweight, specialist help should be sought and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined in order to lose weight and control the weight. Physical activity level should be increased, daily walking and exercises should be made a habit. An active lifestyle should be adopted, at least 30 minutes of moderate-intensity activity should be done regularly, at least 5 days a week. (fast walking, etc.). Appropriate body weight should be targeted. 25-30 percent of the energy needed daily should be provided from fats, and the energy rate from saturated fatty acids should be below 10 percent. Avoid high-calorie, ready-to-eat foods that have a long shelf life. Unnatural sugar should not be consumed and attention should be paid to daily salt intake. Healthy cooking techniques should be preferred. You should be changed and meals should be eaten slowly. Pay attention to fat consumption, saturated fats should be taken as little as possible. Attention should be paid to the food variety and vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season in your meals to ensure a balanced diet from each food group. Adequate and balanced nutrition should be provided; At least five servings of vegetables and fruits should be avoided. | For your balanced and regular diet, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and supplements will be given. |
| GLUTEN SENSITIVITY | HLA-DQ2.5, HLA- DQ8, HLA-DQ , LPP, intergenic, LOC105371664 | If you feel sensitive after gluten consumption in your diet, you can try gluten-free foods. Buckwheat, basmati rice, quinoa, chickpea flour, cornmeal, lentils, potatoes and vegetables and fruits are among the gluten-free foods. By keeping a food consumption record, you can detect any food that causes sensitivity. In addition to paying attention to the gluten label in packaged products, if you are sensitive, it may be good for your sensitivity. Your general clinical condition will be evaluated, and if necessary, appropriate supplements and recommendations will be made by your doctor. | You can include foods containing probiotics and prebiotics in your balanced and regular diet. |

CYP1A1, CYP1B1, CYP3A4, COMT, GSTP1, GSTM1, ESTROGEN NQO1*2, CYP17A1, MTHFR, C677T, SULT1A1 Cooking techniques are important for CYP1A1 variations. Coal fire, grilling, frying type techniques will have toxic effects due to polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons (PAH) and heterocyclic amine formation. For this reason, you should prefer oven/steaming/boiling/pot dishes. For example: high-temperature cooking when consuming meat, black burns, charcoal cooking, consuming smoked meat, consuming processed delicatessen products (smoked turkey, salami, etc.) put you at a high risk of DNA damage. For this reason, you should consume these consumption patterns or foods limitedly and pay attention to the amount. You should reduce your consumption of red meat in your diet and take care to consume it together with a diet rich in seasonal vegetables. You can reduce the toxin in red meat with marinating techniques (lemon, vegetable addition). For detoxification, according to your general diet, the diet should be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided.

For your balanced and regular diet, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and supplements will be given.



SPORT PANEL

EXERCISE MOTIVATION

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| LEPR | Т | GG | Decreased relative predisposition for motivation to exercise, and tolerance to exercise intensity. |
| ANKK1 | С | СТ | Moderate relative predisposition for sports motivation. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your motivation to exercise is relatively low. You can use methods such as yoga and meditation to increase motivation before exercise.



POWER RESPONSE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|--------------|----------|---|
| ADRB2 | G | AG | Moderate relative predisposition to power oriented performance. |
| MCT1 | А | AT | Moderate relative affinity for speed and power performance. |
| AGTR2 | А | СС | Decreased relative affinity for fast-twitch muscle fibers seen in power athletes. |
| AMPD1 | С | СС | High relative aptitude for Sprint/Strength focused anaerobic performance and explosive muscular strength. |
| ACTN3 | С | СС | Highly relative predisposition for power-oriented performances. |
| NOS3 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative aptitude for power-oriented athletic performances. |
| AGT | С | СТ | Moderate relative predisposition for increased plasma angiotensin level and power sport performance. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your predisposition to power sports is relatively average. Strength/power sports are sports that require short-term and explosive power. In this group; There are sports branches such as weightlifting, discus, shot put, hammer throw, 100 m swimming, table tennis.



ENDURANCE RESPONSE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-----------------|--------------|----------|---|
| ADRB2 | А | AG | Moderate relative affinity for Strength/Endurance performance. |
| AGTR2 | С | сс | High relative affinity for slow twitch muscle fibers seen in endurance athletes. |
| HIF1A | т | СТ | Moderate relative affinity for endurance performance increasing proportionally to oxygen capacity. |
| BDKRB2 | Т | тт | High relative affinity for high vasodilation and endurance performances. |
| HFE | G | СС | Decreased relative affinity for endurance-focused sports with increased oxygenation due to high iron indices. |
| ACTN3 | Т | сс | Low relative aptitude for endurance-oriented performances. |
| NOS3 | С | СТ | Moderate relative aptitude for endurance-oriented performances. |
| ADRB3 | С | СТ | Moderate relative affinity for elite athlete endurance performance. |
| GABPB1/ NRF2 | G | AA | Decreased relative aptitude for elite endurance sports. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your predisposition to endurance sports is at an average level. Endurance sports are sports that require long periods of low-to-moderate intensity activity. Such as long-distance running, rowing, cycling, swimming. You can improve your susceptibility to endurance sports with sports such as meditation, yoga and breathing exercises.



RECOVERY EFFICIENCY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|---|
| AMPD1 | т | СС | Decreased relative susceptibility to post-exercise cramping, pain, and fatigue. |
| ACTN3 | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for increased sensitivity to strenuous exercise. |
| CCL2 | С | СС | High relative predisposition for prolonged recovery time after exercise. |

MEDIUM RISK

\bullet

SUGGESTIONS

According to the genetic test result, your recovery efficiency is relatively average. The time you need to heal post-exercise muscle damage is average. You should leave enough rest time between two exercises.



INJURY PREDISPOSITION

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|--|
| COL5A1 | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for soft tissue injury. |
| GDF5 | т | СТ | Moderate relative susceptibility to soft tissue injuries, delayed healing, and osteoarthritis. |
| COL1A1 | G | GT | Moderate relative risk for tendon and connective tissue injuries. |
| IL6 | С | CG | Moderate relative risk for muscle injuries. |
| ACTN3 | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for increased sensitivity to strenuous exercise. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of exercise-related injury is low. To minimize the risk of exercise-related injury, do not forget to stretch and stretch before exercise. If possible, work with a trainer.



MUSCLE MASS PREDISPOSITION

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| ACTN3 | С | СС | High relative predisposition for muscle volume and strength. |
| TRHR | т | тт | High relative affinity for preserving muscle mass, and lean body mass. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your predisposition to muscle mass is relatively high.



TENDONITIS

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|------------------|----------|--|
| COL5A1 | т | СС | Low relative susceptibility to Achilles tendinopathy. |
| GDF5 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for Achilles tendinopathy. |
| COL1A1 | G | GT | Moderate relative risk for Achilles tendon rupture. |
| TNF | A | GG | Decreased relative risk for Achilles and knee tendon problems. |
| BMP4 | т | GG | Decreased relative risk for tendinopathy. |
| MMP3 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for tendinopathy. |
| MMP3 | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for tendinopathy. |

LOW RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of tendon injury is low. In order to minimize your risk of tendinopathy, stretching and stretching movements should not be neglected before the exercise, and if possible, the exercise should be continued with a trainer.



CAFFEINE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|---|
| ADORA2A | т | СС | Decreased relative predisposition for increased exercise performance after caffeine intake. |
| CYP1A2 | А | AC | Moderate relative predisposition for caffeine-related exercise performance. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, caffeine consumption can negatively affect your exercise performance. For this reason, it is recommended to stop consuming beverages such as coffee and tea containing caffeine at least 2 hours before exercise.



SPORT PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|------------------------|-------------|--|---|
| EXERCISE MOTIVATION | ANKK1, LEPR | Physical activity level should be increased, daily walking and exercises should be made a habit. You should determine your appropriate exercise routine in all of your personal sensitivities and increase your physical activity. Warming up and cooling down before and after a brisk workout stretches you and gives you less exposure to the post-exercise effects. If you are overweight, specialist help should be sought and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined in order to lose weight and control the weight. Avoid high-calorie, ready-to-eat foods that have a long shelf life. Unnatural sugar should not be consumed and attention should be paid to daily salt intake. Healthy cooking techniques should be preferred. You should consume the amount of water you need during the day. Eating habits should be changed and meals should be eaten slowly. Attention should be paid to food diversity and a balanced diet should be provided from each food group. Vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season. Alcohol intake should be avoided. | For a balanced and regular life, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by a sports consultant or a sports coach, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. |

POWER RESPONSE AGT, IL6, MSTN, NOS3, ACTN3, AMPD1, MCT1, AGTR2, ADRB2 Strength is the ability of a muscle or muscle groups to strain and is measured entirely by the weight that the athlete can carry or lift. Strength, on the other hand, depends not only on the degree of strain of the muscle, but also on the rate of contraction. Factors affecting power performance include fast-twitch muscle fibers, muscle strength and anaerobic capacity. Strength/power sports are sports that require short-term and explosive power. In this group; There are sports branches such as weightlifting, discus, shot put and hammer throw, 100 m swimming, table tennis and tennis. Sports such as basketball, football and volleyball are sports branches that require both endurance and strength. You can use resistance training with weight lifting or pulling to increase your strength performance. Anaerobic exercise types are sports that are more brisk, performed in a shorter time and obtain their energy from the breakdown of glucose stored in the muscles. If you increase the intensity and speed of aerobic exercise, you are likely to switch to anaerobic energy use. If you cannot use your oxygen capacity efficiently according to your genetic results, activities that require focus and breath control such as yoga, pilates and meditation can increase your capacity to use oxygen. Exercising at the right intensity for your aerobic capacity will ensure you get the most out of your workout. One of the ways to determine the exercise intensity that is right for you is to calculate your maximum heart rate and determine the target heart rate per minute you can reach yourself. You find your maximum heart rate by subtracting your own age from 220. 50 to 70% of the number you find should be your heart beats per minute for moderate exercise intensity and 70 to 85% for vigorous exercise intensity.

For a balanced and regular life, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by a sports consultant or a sports coach, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given.



ENDURANCE RESPONSE BDKRB2, HFE, NOS3, GABPB1/NRF2, AGTR2, ACTN3, HIF1A

ADRB2, ADRB3,

Endurance performance is associated with cellular metabolism and cardiovascular function. Factors such as slow-twitch muscle fibers, aerobic capacity, maximum cardiac output, and maximum oxygen consumption determine endurance capacity. Endurance sports are sports that require long periods of low-to-moderate intensity activity. Sports such as long-distance running, rowing, cycling, swimming and skiing are endurance sports. Sports such as basketball, football and volleyball are sports branches that require both endurance and strength. With lowintensity long-term exercises, you can increase your endurance capacity and develop your slow-twitch muscle fibers. For a balanced physical performance, you should add high-intensity, strength and conditioning exercises to your workouts to revive both your aerobic and anaerobic capacity. You can include moderate cardio exercises such as long-term running, cycling, swimming and other endurance training in your exercise program. Don't forget to add warm-up before exercise and cool-down afterward into your workout routine. Aerobic exercise types are sports that use large muscle groups, require more oxygen consumption, and make the body stronger by forcing the body's oxygen carrying capacity. These are sports performed at a relatively slow pace and for longer periods of time. If you cannot use your oxygen capacity efficiently according to your genetic results, activities that require focus and breath control such as yoga, pilates and meditation can increase your capacity to use oxygen. Exercising at the right intensity for your aerobic capacity will ensure you get the most out of your workout.

For a balanced and regular life, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by a sports consultant or a sports coach, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given.



between two exercises. You should plan your exercise routine in accordance with your genetic predisposition. In this way, you get maximum efficiency from your physical performance and reduce your risk of injury and injury. If you are a beginner to exercise, take care to provide a slow and gradual increase in your exercise tempo for 1-2 years, taking into account your risk of injury. You should allow 2-3 days of rest between intense training sessions. You can adjust these periods according to your genetic predisposition and experience. If you are a seasoned active athlete and you train every day, you should take the time to listen for 1 full day per week. Sleep is vital in the healing and recovery process. You should sleep at least 8 hours each night. Your diet is very important for a successful and fast recovery/recovery process as well as staying healthy. Take care to consume anti-inflammatory and anti-oxidant foods in your diet, as inflammation and oxidative stress will hinder the healing process. Eat a wide variety of vegetables and fruits, especially green leafy and fibrous vegetables. Include fish in your diet. Consuming high-quality mixed protein sources containing a wide variety of amino acids and carbohydrate foods with a low glycemic index after exercise will reduce inflammation in your body and help you recover. Avoid consuming any kind of tobacco products. Limit alcohol consumption.

Recovery/Recovery time is considered the time

For a balanced and regular life, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by a sports consultant or a sports coach, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. During the day, you should create your diet from healthy and balanced meals according to your genetic sensitivities and current clinical findings. You should be protected from packaged food and external toxins (chemicals, microplastics, cigarette smoke, cosmetic products), and you should prefer environmentally friendly products as much as possible. You should determine your appropriate exercise routine in all of your personal sensitivities and increase your physical activity. Between physical activities, you should determine rest periods that are appropriate for your genetic results. Vitamin deficiencies should be eliminated and attention should be paid especially to magnesium. It can be applied to initiate epigenetic changes with preventive, inflammation-reducing nutritional and lifestyle recommendations. It's important to remember that routine exercise and an anti-inflammatory diet are important in reducing inflammation.

RECOVERY EFFICIENCY

AMPD1, ACTN3, IL6, CCL2

| INJURY PREDISPOSITION | ACTN3, COL1A1, COL5A1, GDF5 | In order to reduce your risk of injury during exercise, to reduce your risk of muscle damage after exercise, and to accelerate post-exercise recovery, conditioning exercises should be performed as preventive exercise, according to expert recommendations. These; resistance and weight training, pilates, yoga, stretching, stretching and plyometric exercises. If you are actively involved in a certain sport, you can do special conditioning exercises that target the injury risks specific to that sport. If you train regularly, it's helpful to add two or more conditioning sessions per week to your training program, aimed at reducing your risk of injury. Nutrition plays a very important role in the prevention of sports injuries, the healing of existing injuries and the recovery of the body between workouts. You should pay attention to nutrition in a way that reduces chronic inflammation in the body. For this purpose, it is important to avoid simple sugars, processed foods, and foods rich in carbohydrates and fats. In addition, vitamin C, iron and protein intake, which are known to be necessary for collagen production, should be sufficient. Try to consume quality protein sources rich in amino acids, which are necessary for recovery after training. If you exercise regularly, you can add hydrolyzed collagen or bone broth to your diet. | For a balanced and regular life, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by a sports consultant or a sports coach, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. |
|-------------------------------|-----------------------------------|---|---|
| MUSCLE MASS PREDISPOSITION | ACTN3, HIF1A1, TRHR, MSTN | You can increase your muscle mass and muscle strength by training at appropriate load and time intervals in the types of exercises that you are genetically predisposed to. Paying attention to your sleep pattern, consuming high quality and rich protein sources, and taking foods with low glycemic index will help you increase your muscle strength. Using food and vitamin supplements determined according to your nutrigenetic test results will be very useful in developing and maintaining your muscle mass. | For a balanced and regular life, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by a sports consultant or a sports coach, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. |



| TENDONITIS | GDF5, COL1A2, COL5A1, TNF, BMP4, MMP3 | You can minimize your risk of tendon injury by planning the types of exercises suitable for your genetic predisposition at appropriate time intervals according to your genetic test results. Doing warm-up exercises such as stretching and stretching before exercise will reduce your risk of tendinopathy, especially for tendon areas that have a high risk of injury according to the type of exercise and sport you do. Eccentric exercises strengthen tendons and ligaments, reducing the risk of injury in these areas. Pay attention to anti-inflammatory and anti-oxidant nutrition, not to consume tobacco products, and to limit alcohol intake in a way that will reduce your risk of injury. Pay attention to your sleep pattern. Based on your nutrigenetic test results, your chances of staying healthy and avoiding tendon injuries will increase with proper nutrition and supplements. | For a balanced and regular life, the whole panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by a sports consultant or a sports coach, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. |
|------------|---|---|---|
| CAFFEINE | CYP1A2, ADORA2A | Caffeine-containing foods should not be consumed excessively. While consuming foods such as chocolate, green tea, coffee, herbal teas, consumption should be ensured by considering the amount of caffeine. The effect of increased anxiety that develops with coffee consumption can be observed as a result of excessive coffee consumption. Drinks with high caffeine content should not be consumed excessively during the day. There is 150 mg of caffeine in a cup of filter coffee. Be mindful of the amount of caffeine. 1 Cup (60 ml) Espresso: 100 mg. 1 Cup (200ml) Cappuccino: 100 mg. 1 Cup (200ml) Instant Coffee: 100 mg. 1 Cup of Turkish Coffee: 57 mg. 1 Cup (200ml) Decaffeinated Coffee: Maximum 5 mg. Daily caffeine consumption should not exceed 300 mg. | For a balanced and regular life, the entire panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by a sports consultant and will provide advice and reinforcement if deemed necessary. |



METHYLATION PANEL

CBS

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|---|
| CBS 360 | С | СТ | Moderate relative risk for homocysteine. |
| CBS 699 | G | GG | High relative risk for homocysteinemia. |
| CBS | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for homocysteinemia. |
| CBS | С | тт | Reduced relative risk for homocysteinemia. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your risk of homocysteinemia associated with CBS enzyme activity is average. It is recommended that you consume folic acid, vitamin B6, vitamin B12, betaine, vitamin B2 and magnesium to minimize your risk. You should avoid a methionine-rich diet (consumption of excess red meat and dairy products), smoking and alcohol.



CBS II

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|------------------|----------|---|
| CBS 360 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for higher enzyme activity. |
| CBS 699 | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for higher enzyme activity. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of associated with increased CBS activity is low. Increased CBS enzyme activity leads to excess taurine, ammonia and sulfur groups which are converted into toxic sulfides in the body. This causes an increase in stress and inflammation. In this case, it is recommended to reduce foods containing large amounts of sulfur.



CHOLINE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS | |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|--|
| MTHFD1 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for choline requirement, possibly due to moderate enzyme activity. | |
| PEMT | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for choline requirement, possibly due to moderate PEMT activity. | |

MEDIUM RISK

$oldsymbol{\circ}$

SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, there is a modarate relative risk for choline needs. Choline is one of the nutrients involved in your body's methylation cycle. Attention should be paid to the consumption of choline-containing foods. Some animal foods, such as eggs, are among the best sources of choline. Betaine, a metabolite of choline, works throughout the methylation cycle, so food sources that contain betaine (beets, quinoa, and spinach) should also be present in your diet.



COMT

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| COMT | С | СТ | Moderately relative predisposition for COMT activity. |
| COMT | G | AG | Moderate relative affinity for COMT activity. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your COMT enzyme activity is at an average level. Since COMT enzyme activity is dependent on the methylation cycle, a diet rich in minerals such as folate, vitamins such as B12 and B2 and minerals such as magnesium required in the methylation cycle is also recommended for COMT activity. For balanced COMT activity, it is important to control your weight, eat adequate and balanced nutrition, and stay away from toxins.



FOLATE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|---|
| MTHFR A1298C | С | AC | Moderate relative risk for folate deficiency. |
| MTHFR C677T | т | СС | Reduced relative risk for folate deficiency. |

LOW RISK

•

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your folate (Vitamin B9) need shows a relatively low risk increase. Folate taken into the body through nutrition is converted to its active form, 5-MTHF, before entering the bloodstream. In addition to the digestive system, it also plays a role in the activation of folic acid in the liver and other tissues. The change in folate level, which is directly related to homocysteine, will affect your quality of life. You should adjust your Folate consumption to 0.4 mg during the day. As a source of Folate in your diet; You can also add a wide variety of foods such as vegetables, legumes, grains, eggs, and fruits. In addition, many foods are supplemented with synthetic folate or folic acid. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Folate (Vitamin B9).



VITAMIN B12

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS | |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|--|
| MTHFR | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for vitamin B12 deficiency and hyperhomocysteinemia. | |
| MTRR | G | GG | High relative risk for hyperhomocysteinemia associated with B12 and folate deficiency. | |
| TCN1 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for low plasma B12 level. | |
| FUT2 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for low levels of serum vitamin B12. | |
| TCN2 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for low plasma B12 level. | |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result suggests that your need for Vitamin B12 has a lower increased risk. B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also linked to cardiovascular diseases that are thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia.Weakness, fatigue and forgetfulness are common due to low B12. Your genetic sensitivity should be supported with a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Besides B12, supportive cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; this vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs and shellfish.You should consume your consumption of animal foods such as eggs in your diet, creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoiding excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for B12 supplements in forms appropriate to your genetic sensitivities.



VITAMIN B6

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| ALPL | С | СТ | Moderate relative risk for vitamin B6 levels. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for vitamin B6 shows a moderate risk. In order to determine your vitamin B6 needs, you should definitely evaluate the results of the B6 cofactor CBS360 and CBS699 genes. If your clinical findings suggest that it need B6, it is recommended for your health to consume at least 1.3 mg of essential Vitamin B6 in your daily diet. You can enrich your diet with foods such as red and white meat, fish and seafood, eggs, carrots, spinach, cauliflower, bananas and avocados, nuts, which are sources of Vitamin B6. If you are having difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin B6.



METHYLATION PANEL

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|----------|-------|---|---|
| CBS | CBS | For a healthy life, attention should be paid to the homocysteine level. Factors such as diet and lifestyle, some chronic diseases, heavy metal accumulation, and some vitamin and mineral deficiencies affect homocysteine levels. If homocysteine levels are high in the blood, since some of the contributing factors are related to lifestyle and nutrition, it is possible to intervene to reduce homocysteine levels with certain modifications and nutritional supplements, concentrating on correcting them first. To help lower your homocysteine levels; If you consume a lot of methionine-rich foods such as red meat and dairy products, you should reduce them. For a healthy life, you must acquire the habit of exercise. It has been shown that homocysteine levels decrease even with increased physical activity alone, when specific exercise goals are given to patients who are included in an exercise rehabilitation program for heart disease. As a result of reducing your homocysteine to the optimal level, the methylation process and methionine pathway will work properly, thereby reducing the stress on the endothelial layer lining the vascular system, including the heart and brain vessels, and the occurrence of degenerative changes will be prevented. Numerous studies also show that it is beneficial in lowering homocysteine levels are an indication that there is enough active B12 and folate in the body. Although it is not a measurement considered the gold standard of vitamin stores, it indicates that there is enough vitamin for the proper functioning of the pathways dependent on these vitamins. | Factors that increase the risk of homocysteine elevation should be avoided. These ; Active folate, vitamin B6, vitamin B12, betaine, vitamin B2 and magnesium deficiency, diet rich in methionine (consumption of excessive red meat and dairy products), smoking and alcohol use, coffee consumption, genetic mutations, heavy metal accumulation in the body (especially mercury), obesity, thyroid diseases, kidney diseases, psoriasis and some drugs. Consult your doctor for necessary precautions. |

| CBS II | CBS | Your consumption of sulfur-containing foods should be controlled, taking into account your panel body associated with the CBS gene, your clinical condition, as well as other risk factors. This is because excessive consumption of sulfur-containing foods leads to excess taurine, ammonia and sulfur groups that turn into toxic sulfites in the body. This causes an increase in stress and inflammation. Foods containing sulfur: Meat and meat products: Especially red meat, beef, sausage, ham, chicken, duck, turkey, organ meats such as kidney, heart and liver, bone broth, Fish and seafood: Most fish tours, especially big fish, shrimp, mussels Nuts and seeds: especially almonds, Brazil nuts, peanuts, walnuts, pumpkin and sesame seeds, soybeans Legumes: Chickpeas, mung beans, lentils, soybeans, kidney beans, peas and dried beans Grains: Barley, Oatmeal Eggs and dairy products: Eggs, cheddar cheese, roquefort cheese, cheddar, parmesan and cow's milk, whey powder Fruit & dried fruit: Apricots, Dried apricots, dried apples, peaches, dried peaches, raisins, prunes, dried dates, dried figs, dried coconut, avocado, chokeberry, raspberry, olive Some vegetables (depending on soil and fertilizer used): Spinach, onions, garlic, leeks, chives, cabbage, brussels sprouts, bok choy, turnips, mushrooms (fried), potatoes (baked/fried), leeks, peas, radishes, horseradish, beetroot, cress, broccoli, arugula, asparagus, mustard greens, seaweed. Specific beverages: Especially coconut milk, soy milk, beer, red/white wine, apple juice, grape and tomato juice, sometimes well water (varies, but city water is fine) Other Foods: Mustard, Bread, and wholemeal pasta moderate Intake of Sulfur/Sulphate Needs to be Reduced Supplements, additives: Alpha lipoic acid, Glucosamine sulfate, Glutathione, Chondroitonesulfate, Methylsulfone | Your doctor will make the necessary recommendations. |
|---------|-----------------|--|--|
| CHOLINE | PEMT, MTHFD1 | Your general clinical condition will be evaluated, and if necessary, appropriate supplements and recommendations will be made by your doctor. Choline is one of the nutrients involved in your body's methylation cycle. Consumption of foods containing choline can be increased. Some animal foods, such as eggs, are among good sources of choline. Betaine, a metabolite of choline, works through the methylation cycle, so dietary sources of betaine (beet, quinoa, and spinach) should also be present in your diet. | Folic acid, Magnesium, Choline, consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary |
| COMT | COMT | Since our COMT activity depends on the methylation cycle, the vitamins and minerals required in the methylation cycle are also required here. Your diet can be enriched with dietary sources of folate B9, cobalamin B12, riboflavin B2 and magnesium. PREFERABLY AdenosylB12 (adenosylcobalamin) HydroxyB12 (hydroxocobalamin) MethylB12 (methylcobalamin) A combination of adenosyl, hydroxy and methylB12 is suitable. Your general panel will be evaluated by your doctor according to your whole and clinical situation, and supplementation will be started if necessary. FOR BOTH COMT (FAST-SLOW) Optimizing weight A clean, adequate and balanced diet (compliance with a nutrigenetic diet) It is important to avoid BPA and other plastic products. (because they contain xenoestrogen, which mimics estrogen, which affects the COMT enzyme, which tries to optimize estrogen. Just like the COMT gene, the MAO gene is also affected by the methylation cycle, so folate, magnesium B12, B6, B2 sources can be started with diet or as supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. | Your general panel will be evaluated by your doctor and supplementation will be started if necessary. You can consult your doctor for natural antioxidant components. If your doctor deems it necessary, you can start using supplements. |



| FOLATE | MTHFR | Your folate-related panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. There are many genetic and environmental factors that contribute to increased homocysteine levels; diet, stress, lifestyle, some chronic diseases, heavy metal accumulation, some vitamin and mineral deficiencies may increase the risk of homocysteine. Attention should be paid to active folate, vitamin B6, vitamin B12, betaine, vitamin B2 and magnesium deficiency. Adequate amount of need must be provided. Methionine-rich diet (excessive consumption of red meat and dairy products) is not recommended. Folic acid is a synthetically produced folate derivative. The names are often used interchangeably, but there are distinct differences between the two. folate; It is found in a wide variety of foods such as vegetables, legumes, grains, eggs, and fruits. In addition, many foods are supplemented with synthetic folate or folic acid. Folate ingested in the body is converted to its active form, 5-MTHF, before entering the bloodstream. In addition to the digestive system, liver and other tissues take part in the activation of folic acid. | Dark green leafy vegetables should be mainly fed in the diet. According to the results of your B12, B2 and magnesium, choline panels, supplementation can be started by your doctor if necessary. |
|----------------|-----------------------------------|---|---|
| VITAMIN B12 | MTRR, TCKN1, TCKN2, MTHR | B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also associated with cardiovascular diseases thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia. Your genetic susceptibility can be supported by a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; This vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs, and shellfish. You should consume your animal foods such as eggs in your diet by creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoid excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. According to your COMT gene, microbiota analysis and other panels, appropriate B12 supplementation will be recommended by your doctor if necessary. It may be recommended to periodically take B12 supplements in appropriate forms for all of your genetic sensitivities. All supplements should be followed under the supervision of a doctor. | Hydroxyl B12, Adenosyl B12, Methylcobalamin B12, B12 values should be checked regularly, supplementation is started by your doctor if necessary. |
| VITAMIN B6 | ALPL | Consuming foods containing B6 in your daily diet will be healthy for your B6 levels. Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. Sources of Vitamin B6: Red and white meat, fish and seafood, eggs, carrots, spinach, cauliflower, bananas and avocados, nuts. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, vitamin B6 supplementation can be started under the control of a doctor. | Use of active folate (folic acid), vitamin B6, B12, Magnesium. You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |

STRESS RESISTANCE

SLÉEP

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|------------------|-----------|----------|--|
| CELF4 | G | AG | Moderate relative predisposition to neuroticism |
| СОМТ | G | AG | Moderate relative predisposition to sensitivity of sleepless |
| BAIAP2 | G | AA | Decreased relative predisposition to neuroticism |
| AC107218.3/VWC2L | т | GT | Moderate relative predisposition to neuroticism |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, your sensitivity to stress is average. In order to reduce your stress sensitivity and increase your sleep quality, methods such as exercising, taking care of hobbies, establishing supportive relationships, and doing stress-reducing activities that can help reduce stress and relax in daily life can be tried. Strategies such as regular sleep habits and improving the sleep environment can help reduce sleep problems associated with neuroticism.



GENETIC CHRONOTYPE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| AK5 | A | GG | Low relative predisposition to morningness |
| ERC2 | Т | GT | Moderate relative predisposition to morningness |
| DLX5 | А | AA | High relative predisposition to morningness |
| CALB1 | G | AA | Low relative predisposition to morningness |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, you have an intermediate genetic chronotype. It is recommended that you plan your daily routines in accordance with your genetic chronotype and determine your sleep pattern accordingly.



SLEEP QUALITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| MEIS1 | Т | GG | Low relative risk for sleep quality and insomnia associated with restless leg. |
| ADA | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for sleep quality associated with decreased melatonin |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, the risk for your sleep quality is below average. To improve your sleep quality, establish a regular sleep routine, improve sleep environment, try relaxation techniques before going to sleep, avoid caffeine and alcohol, do regular physical activity, pay attention to your diet.



CAFFEIN AND SLEEP

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|--|
| ADORA2A | с | СС | High relative risk for sleep deprivation associated with caffeine. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, your caffeine sensitivity is above average. It is recommended to consume caffeinated beverages lightly in the morning or at noon, and not to consume caffeinated products close to bedtime.



SLEEP

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|----------------------|---|---|--|
| STRESS RESISTANCE | AC107218.3/VWC2L, BAIAP2, CELF4, COMT | Neuroticism refers to an individual's tendency to emotional instability, anxiety, worry, anger, depression, and similar negative emotional states. Neurotic personality traits can have an impact on the individual's methods of coping with stress, thought processes, and emotional reactions. People with the neuroticism factor generally tend to be more emotional, anxious, and stressed. Individuals with neurotic personality traits may experience more stress in their daily lives. This can be associated with traits such as worrying quickly in various situations, low self-esteem, insecurity, jealousy, and perfectionism. Neuroticism results from complex interactions between personality traits and environmental factors and is shaped by a combination of genetic and environmental factors. There is a strong relationship between neuroticism and sleep. Neuroticism is considered a manifestation of negative emotional states often associated with sleep problems. Individuals with neurotic personality traits tend to encounter more sleep problems. Neurotic individuals often experience emotional problems such as stress, anxiety, anxiety, and depression. These emotional states can affect sleep quality. Stressful thoughts, constant worry and intense emotional reactions can cause problems can increase the symptoms of neuroticism. Insufficient sleep or poor quality sleep can negatively affect a person's overall mood and increase stress levels. Lack of sleep can make neurotic personality traits more pronounced by increasing mental and emotional sensitivity. Therefore, it is important for individuals with neurotic personality traits to take care of their sleep patterns. | It is important for individuals with neurotic personality traits to develop their ability to cope with stress. Stress management techniques can help reduce stress and relax in everyday life. Methods such as exercising, taking care of hobbies, establishing supportive relationships, and doing stress-reducing activities can be tried. Strategies such as regular sleep habits, relaxation techniques, stress management, and improving the sleep environment can help reduce sleep problems associated with neuroticism. Also, if sleep problems persist, it may be helpful to consult a specialist and explore appropriate treatment modalities, such as sleep therapy. |

GENETIC CHRONOTYPE

AK5, APH1A(CA14), CALB1, DLX5, ERC2 Chronotype determines at what times an individual is more energetic and alert, or at what times is more tired and sleepy. The genetic chronotype is based on genetic factors that naturally determine the individual's internal clock and sleepwake cycle. Chronotypes are generally divided into two main categories: "morning type" (preference to wake up early and sleep early) and "night type" (preference to wake up late and sleep late). However, some individuals may also fall into a category called the "intermediate type", that is, they cannot be classified as either the all-morning type or the all-night type. People with the morning chronotype should plan their days in accordance with this natural rhythm, as they are energetic and awake earlier in the morning. This can provide more opportunities for getting things done, exercise, or personal time earlier in the day. The metabolism of people with morning chronotype works faster in the morning hours. Therefore, eating a healthy and nutritious breakfast helps them maintain their energy levels throughout the day. It is important for people with morning chronotype to be exposed to sunlight in the morning hours. Sunlight helps regulate biological clocks and strengthens wakefulness. A light exercise or walk in the morning can provide better focus for the rest of the day. Exercise raises energy levels throughout the day, reduces stress and improves sleep quality. People with morning chronotype can improve their sleep quality by practicing relaxation routines before going to sleep in the evening. Relaxing activities such as creating a quiet environment, taking a hot shower, reading a book, or meditation can be done. Individuals with nocturnal chronotype should plan their days in accordance with this natural rhythm, as they are energetic and awake later in the day. It is important for individuals with nocturnal chronotype to maintain their sleep patterns. Planning their days by waking up later instead of waking up early in the morning, and arranging their work and social activities accordingly can help them lead a more harmonious life with their biological clocks. It is important for individuals with nocturnal chronotype to avoid stimulating and awakening activities close to their sleep time. These include vigorous physical activity, such as watching television and using a phone or computer. Instead, engaging in relaxation techniques, calming activities such as meditation or reading can help to relax before sleep. Individuals with nocturnal chronotype should create a sleep environment that will support their sleep. A quiet, dark and cool room, a comfortable bed and pillow can help improve sleep quality. Stimulants such as caffeine, energy drinks, and nicotine can affect the sleep of individuals with nocturnal chronotype. Therefore, it may be helpful to limit or avoid the consumption of caffeine and stimulants in the evening hours.

People with morning chronotype should get up early in the morning and do a light exercise or walk, not forget to have a healthy and nutritious breakfast, benefit from sunlight in the morning, and practice relaxation routines before going to sleep in the evening. Individuals with nocturnal chronotype should get up a little later in the morning and plan their daily schedules, and avoid stimulating and awakening activities close to sleep time.



Sleep quality refers to how much effective and restful sleep a person gets during the sleep period. Good sleep quality means that a person can fall asleep quickly during sleep, experience uninterrupted sleep throughout the night, and feel fresh and rested upon waking. Sleep quality is related to the healthy realization of deep sleep and REM (Rapid Eye Movement) sleep stages. These stages are important for resting the body, vitality, rejuvenating the mind, consolidating memory, focusing ability, physical recovery, and overall quality of life. Factors affecting sleep quality include many factors such as sleep duration, depth of sleep, time to fall asleep, frequency of awakening during sleep, ability to return to sleep, and breathing pattern during sleep. In order to improve sleep quality, it is important to pay attention to sleep hygiene, manage stress, avoid stimuli, do regular physical activity and pay attention to sleep patterns. The factors affecting sleep quality may differ from person to person, so it is important to make sleep arrangements according to individual needs and to get support from a sleep specialist when necessary.

To improve sleep quality: Establish a regular sleep routine; Going to bed and getting up at the same time each night helps regulate your body's biological clock. Improve sleep environment; Create a guiet, dark and cool sleeping environment. Practice relaxation techniques; Try relaxation techniques before falling asleep. These may include activities such as meditation, deep breathing, muscle relaxation exercises, or a warm bath. Avoid caffeine and alcohol; Consuming caffeine-containing beverages (coffee, tea, energy drinks) and alcoholic beverages before sleep may adversely affect sleep quality. Therefore, it is important that you stop consuming such stimulants a few hours before your bedtime. Do regular physical activity; Exercising regularly can improve sleep quality. However, it is important to avoid putting intense exercises close to bedtime. You can help your body prepare for rest by placing your activity early in the day or a few hours before sleep time. Limit technology use; Limit the use of electronic devices such as phones, computers, and televisions before bed. The blue light of these devices can affect your sleep and stimulate your mind. Calm your mind by quitting technology before sleep. Pay attention to nutrition; Avoid heavy and fatty foods before sleep. If you want to have a light snack, choose healthy options that will not disrupt your sleep pattern. Manage stress; Stress can negatively affect sleep quality. Practice stress management techniques to deal with stress, for example, use activities such as meditation, yoga, deep breathing, or writing down your daily stress.

SLEEP QUALITY

ADA, MEIS1

Ē
Caffeine is a stimulant substance that increases alertness and energy levels by stimulating the central nervous system. Each individual may react to caffeine in different ways. Some people may be more sensitive to caffeine, while others may be more tolerant. Also, the effects of caffeine can vary depending on a person's metabolism, amount of caffeine, and timing of consumption. Caffeine, when consumed before going to sleep, can delay the process of falling asleep by inhibiting the action of a chemical called adenosine. Caffeine blocks adenosine signals by binding to the brain's adenosine receptors. Adenosine is a chemical that regulates sleep and creates a feeling of sleepiness as the accumulated adenosine levels rise. Caffeine makes you feel alert and energized as it inhibits this feeling. Caffeine can shorten the deep sleep stage and REM (Rapid Eye Movement) sleep time during sleep. This, in turn, can lead to reduced sleep quality and a lighter sleep experience. Caffeine intake can affect the normal flow of the sleep cycle. Caffeine has a diuretic effect, which can increase the frequency of nighttime urination. Also, caffeine can disrupt sleep, causing more frequent wakefulness during the night.

To improve sleep quality, it is important to limit caffeine consumption or not to consume it close to bedtime. Consuming caffeinated beverages after waking up or after lunch can help you maintain your sleep patterns. In any case, it's important to consider your caffeine sensitivity and sleep needs, and take a balanced approach to sleep health.

CAFFEIN AND SLEEP

ADORA2A



CARDIOVASCULAR DISEASES

HYPERLIPIDEMIA

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| APOC2 | с | AA | Decreased relative risk for high triglyceride. |
| LIPC | с | сс | Decreased relative predisposition to higher HDL levels. |
| GPD1 | A | GG | Decreased relative risk for high triglyceride. |
| APOA5 | A | сс | Decreased relative risk for hypertriglyceridemia among asians. |
| LPL | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for high triglyceride. |
| APOA5 | с | GG | Decreased relative risk for hypertriglyceridemia. |
| LPL | т | GT | Moderate relative predisposition to low triglyceride |
| LPL | С | сс | Increased relative risk for high triglyceride and low HDL. |
| CETP | G | GT | Moderate relative predisposition to higher HDL levels. |
| APOC2 | С | AA | Decreased relative risk for high triglyceride. |
| CETP | A | AG | Mild relative risk for heart attack, high triglyceride, and low HDL. |
| APOA5 | С | тт | Decreased relative risk for hypertriglyceridemia. |
| APOA5 | G | AA | Low relative risk for hypertriglyceridemia and myocardial infarction. |
| CETP | с | тт | Low relative risk for heart attack, high triglyceride, and low HDL. |
| GCKR | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for high triglyceride. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results you have low risk for hyperlipidemia.



HYPERTENSION

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| NOS3 | С | СТ | Moderate relative risk for hypertension, and coronary artery disease. |
| AGTR1 | С | AA | Decreased relative risk for hypertension. |
| GNB3 | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for hypertension. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results you have low risk for hypertension. To minimize your risk for hypertension and related health problems, manage your diet according to the nutrigenetic test results, perform regular exercise, and quit smoking.



THROMBOSIS

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| F2 | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for thrombosis. |
| FGB | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for CAD. |
| FGB | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for higher fibrinogen and cardiac embolism. |
| MTHFR | С | AC | Moderate relative risk for homocysteinemia and thrombosis. |
| MTHFR | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for homocysteinemia and thrombosis. |
| FGB | т | СС | Decreased relative risk for higher fibrinogen and DVT. |
| ITGB3 | С | ТТ | Decreased relative risk for heart attack. |
| F5 | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for thrombosis. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results you have low risk for thrombosis. To minimize your risk for thromobosis and related health problems, manage your diet according to the nutrigenetic test results, perform regular exercise, and quit smoking.

CARDIOVASCULAR DISEASES

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|----------------|--|--|---|
| HYPERLIPIDEMIA | APOA5, LPL, GCKR, APOC2, GPD1, CETP | A condition in which the level of fat in the blood is higher than normal is called hyperlipidemia. Blood lipids are made up of cholesterol and triglycerides. Cholesterol is one of the structural components of body cells. It plays a role in very important cellular functions by participating in the structure of hormones. While LDL is known as bad cholesterol, it increases the risk of cardiovascular diseases by causing plaque formation on the vessel walls. HDL is known as good cholesterol, it has a protective effect for cardiovascular health by removing bad cholesterol from the circulation. Triglycerides are used as energy stores. High triglyceride levels (hypertriglyceridemia) increase the risk of cardiovascular disease. Adopting a balanced and healthy eating habit is an important step in reducing the risk of hyperlipidemia. It is important to limit the intake of saturated fats and trans fats, not to consume processed and fast food foods containing trans fats, and to prefer healthy fats such as avocado, olive oil and fish, which are rich in unsaturated fats. It may also be beneficial to adopt a diet that includes nutrients such as fiber foods, fruit, vegetables, whole grains, and low-fat dairy products. Exercising regularly helps in reducing the risk of hyperlipidemia. Aim for at least 150 minutes of moderate- intensity aerobic exercise or 75 minutes of vigorous-intensity exercise per week. Exercise helps lower cholesterol levels, lowers triglycerides, controls weight, and improves overall cardiovascular health. Obesity and being overweight increase the risk of hyperlipidemia. Maintaining a healthy body weight or losing weight helps lower lipid levels. This can be achieved with a balanced diet and regular exercise. Smoking increases the risk of hyperlipidemia and cardiovascular diseases. It is important to quit smoking or not start smoking. Excessive alcohol consumption, can increase triglyceride levels. If there is alcohol consumption, it should be kept in moderation and within the limits determined by the docto | Consult your dietitian and doctor for the most suitable diet, supplement and exercise recommendations for you. |

Blood pressure is the pressure exerted on the arteries by the blood pumped by the heart. Hypertension is a condition in which blood pressure is consistently higher than normal. Long-term exposure to hypertension, which often causes no symptoms, increases the risk of cardiovascular diseases. High blood pressure can cause the heart to overwork and thicken the heart muscle. This increases the risk of heart diseases such as heart failure, heart attack, heart rhythm disorders and angina. High blood pressure causes damage to blood vessels in the brain, increasing the risk of stroke. It can also damage the vascular structures of organs such as kidneys and eyes and impair the functioning of these organs. The risk of hypertension increases with age. People with a family history of hypertension are more likely to develop hypertension. Being overweight increases the risk of hypertension. People who are overweight or obese place more stress on the cardiovascular system. Lack of regular exercise and low physical activity increase the risk of hypertension. An active lifestyle helps lower blood pressure. High salt consumption. Excessive salt intake can increase blood pressure by causing fluid retention in the body. Low levels of potassium, magnesium, and calcium in the body can increase the risk of hypertension. A balanced intake of these minerals is important. Excessive alcohol consumption and smoking increase the risk of hypertension. It is important to limit alcohol consumption or quit smoking. Chronic stress can increase the risk of hypertension. It is important to use stress management and relaxation techniques.

GNB3,

NOS,

AGTR1

F2, FGB,

ITGB3,

F5

THROMBOSIS

HYPERTENSION

Making lifestyle changes, taking into account your specific risk factors, is important in reducing the risk of hypertension. A healthy diet, regular exercise, stress management and regular health checks are important in preventing and controlling hypertension. For this reason, it is recommended that you go to regular dietitian and doctor checks.

Thrombosis is a condition characterized by the formation of blood clots in blood vessels. Normally, the blood coagulation system is an important protective mechanism for stopping bleeding as a result of injuries. However, in some cases, blood clotting may occur more than normal or at the wrong time, increasing the risk of thrombosis. Venous thrombosis is characterized by the formation of clots in blood vessels called veins. The most common type of venous thrombosis is deep vein thrombosis (DVT). Deep vein thrombosis is a clot that usually forms in the deep veins of the legs. The clot can grow in the vein, blocking blood flow. The clot can cause a pulmonary embolism by blocking a vessel that goes to the lungs, a stroke by blocking the vessels that feed the brain, and a heart attack by blocking the vessels that feed the heart. Arterial thrombosis is characterized by the formation of clots in blood vessels called arteries. Arterial thrombosis is usually caused by the adhesion and growth of a clot to narrowed or damaged artery walls. This prevents blood flow, preventing adequate oxygen and nutrients from reaching organs and tissues. Arterial thrombosis can lead to serious consequences such as heart attack or stroke. There are many reasons that increase the risk of thrombosis. These include prolonged inactivity (for example, prolonged air travel or bed rest), surgery, trauma, cancer, hormone treatments, pregnancy, genetic factors, obesity, and certain chronic health conditions. In addition, risk factors such as age, smoking, high blood pressure and high cholesterol can increase the risk of thrombosis.

Prolonged inactivity should be avoided. It is important to move regularly, especially on long flights, bus or train journeys. An active lifestyle should be adopted. It is important to do exercises that increase blood circulation. such as aerobic exercises, walking, jogging, swimming or cycling. Drinking enough water helps prevent blood clots. Take care to consume the recommended amount of water daily. Following a low-fat and high-fiber diet reduces the risk of thrombosis as well as maintaining overall health. Consuming antioxidantrich fruits and vegetables supports healthy blood circulation. Being overweight or obese increases the risk of thrombosis. Staying within a healthy weight range improves circulation and overall health.



LONGEVITY

APOE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|--------------|
| APOE APOE | Аро-ε4 | TT CC | Αρο-ε3/ε3 |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your risk for Alzheimer's Disease and cardiovascular disease is low.



LIFESPAN

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| IL6 | С | CG | Moderate relative predisposition to longer lifespan. |
| APOC3 | А | AC | No association with longevity. |
| CETP | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for lifespan, dementia and Alzheimer's Disease. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your life expectancy is average.



LONGEVITY

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|----------|--|---|--|
| LIFESPAN | APOE, APOC3, CETP, CFH, IL6, TP53 | While genetics alone do not determine how long a person will live, they play a significant role in predisposing individuals to certain health conditions or influencing the rate of aging. Family history and inherited genetic traits can impact lifespan. The environment in which a person lives can have a substantial impact on longevity. Access to clean air and water, exposure to pollutants, and the overall safety of one's surroundings can affect health and lifespan. Chronic stress can negatively impact health and potentially shorten lifespan. Effective stress management techniques, such as meditation, mindfulness, or relaxation exercises, can have a positive effect on overall well-being. Strong social relationships and a robust support system are associated with better mental and physical health. Social isolation can have a detrimental effect on well-being and potentially reduce longevity. Higher levels of education are often associated with healthier lifestyle choices and access to better healthcare, both of which can contribute to a longer life. Good mental health and cognitive function can positively impact longevity. Staying mentally active through activities like puzzles or learning new skills may contribute to a longer life. | Healthy lifestyle choices, such as maintaining a balanced diet, regular physical activity, avoiding tobacco, and limiting alcohol consumption, can contribute to a longer and healthier life. A nutritious diet that includes a variety of fruits, vegetables, whole grains, lean proteins, and healthy fats can support overall health and may extend lifespan. Nutrient-rich foods provide the body with essential vitamins and minerals. Regular exercise can improve cardiovascular health, maintain muscle strength, and help prevent chronic diseases like diabetes and obesity, all of which are linked to longevity. |
| APOE | APOE | For individuals carrying the APOE4 allele, it is important to avoid saturated fats and trans fats and choose more monounsaturated and polyunsaturated fats (e.g. olive oil, avocado, nuts) to protect their health and minimize risks such as Alzheimer's disease. Omega-3 fatty acids are especially beneficial for brain health. Antioxidant-rich foods such as vegetables, fruits, and whole grains can help reduce oxidative stress. Avoiding sugar and refined carbohydrates can support overall brain health by reducing the risk of insulin resistance and diabetes. Aerobic exercises (walking, running, cycling) can benefit brain health and reduce the risk of Alzheimer's disease. At least 150 minutes of moderate-intensity exercise per week is recommended. Exercises aimed at increasing muscle strength are important for overall health. Regularly engaging in mentally stimulating activities (solving puzzles, reading books, taking up a new hobby) can protect brain health. Staying socially active can have a positive effect on mental health. Adequate and quality sleep is critical for brain health. During sleep, the brain is detoxified and memory is enhanced. Chronic stress is associated with structural changes in the brain. Meditation, yoga, deep breathing exercises, and other stress management techniques can be helpful. It is important to have cholesterol, blood pressure, and blood sugar levels checked regularly and treated with a doctor's advice if necessary. Smoking is detrimental to brain and cardiovascular health, and these effects may be more pronounced in individuals with the APOE4 allele. It is important to avoid excessive alcohol consumption. Although some studies suggest that light to moderate alcohol consumption (especially polyphenol-containing beverages such as red wine) may be beneficial to brain health, caution is needed. | For individuals who carry the APOE4 allele, these recommendations can help them manage their genetic risk. However, it is always best to talk to a healthcare professional about their personal health plan. |

SKIN HEALTH AND BEAUTY

SKIN AGING

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|------------------|----------|--|
| MMP1 | I | П | Increased relative risk for collagen destruction due to the MMP1 hyperactivity. |
| COL1A1 | Т | GT | Moderate relative risk for collagen destruction due to slightly impaired collagen synthesis. |
| MMP3 | I | DD | Reduced relative risk for tissue healing due to normal MMP3 activity. |
| ELN | Т | TT | Increased relative risk for elastin level and function. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to the genetic test results, you have moderate risk of premature aging of skin. To minimize this risk, protect your skin from the harmful effects of sunlight, air pollution and environmental chemicals. Avoid alcohol and cigarettes. Be careful to sleep regularly in accordance with your genetic chronotype and reduce stress factors in your life. Eat a healthy and balanced diet according to your nutrigenetic test results, and use the vitamins and nutritional supplements you need according to the test results by consulting your doctor and dietitian.



PHOTOSENSITIVITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| IRF4 | Т | СС | Normal melanocyte growth and proliferation. Reduced relative risk for sun sensitivity. |
| TYR | А | GG | Increased tyrosinase activity. Reduced relative risk for sun sensitivity. |
| MC1R | Т | СС | Reduced relative risk for fair skin, red hair, freckles and sun damage. |
| XRRC1 | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for sun sensitivity. |
| XRRC1 | Т | СС | Reduced relative risk for sun sensitivity. |
| PIGU | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for sun sensitivity. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, you have low sensitivity to the sun and reduced risk for damaging effects of the sun. Harmful rays in the sun can cause premature aging of the skin, pigmentation disorders in the skin, sunburn, and long-term exposure can cause DNA damage in skin cells. In order to be protected from the harmful effects of the sun, it is recommended that you avoid going outdoors during hours when exposure to UV rays is high, use sunscreen cream, and wear clothes that will reduce your exposure to the sun.



CHRONIC INFLAMMATION

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| IL1B | G | GG | High relative risk for chronic inflammation due to increased IL1B level. |
| TNF | А | GG | Low relative risk for chronic inflammation due to normal TNF level. |
| 116 | С | CG | Moderate relative risk for chronic inflammation due to slightly increased IL6 level. |
| IL6 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for chronic inflammation due to slightly increased IL6 level. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, you have moderate tendency to chronic inflammation.



FEMALE PATTERN HAIR LOSS

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|----------|-----------|----------|--|
| AR/EDA2R | т | тт | Increased relative risk for hair loss. |
| CYP19A1 | С | AC | Moderate relative risk for hair loss associated with high estrogen levels. |
| AR/EDA2R | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for early onset hair loss. |
| AR/EDA2R | С | ТТ | Decreased relative risk for early onset hair loss. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to the genetic test results, you have a relatively moderate risk for hair loss.



VITAMIN E

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| APOA5 | С | СС | Increased relative risk for plasma alpha tocopherol levels. |
| CYP4F2 | С | сс | Increased relative risk for plasma alpha tocopherol levels. |
| ZPR1 | С | СС | Increased relative risk for plasma alpha tocopherol levels. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

Your genetic test results show you have a high relative risk for Vitamin E insufficiency.



VITAMIN A

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| BCM01 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | т | AT | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | G | ТТ | Reduced relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for active vitamin A conversion from beta-carotene. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, your need for Vitamin A is relatively moderate. Depending on your vitamin A needs, the amount to be taken may vary. Vitamin A exists in two different forms. These are retinol group of animal origin and carotenes of vegetable origin. The most common form of vitamin A of animal origin is retinol. Retinol is stored by the body and then converted into an active form for use. This form of vitamin A is found in animal foods such as liver, eggs, oily fish, milk and cheese. The most common form of carotene, the herbal form of vitamin A, is beta-carotene. This form is abundant in carrots and other orange-colored foods. After digesting β-carotene, the herbal form of vitamin A, it must be converted to retinol for use by the body. It uses the enzyme β-carotene 15,15'-monooxygenase (BCMO1 or BCO1 gene) in this conversion. Genetic variants in the BCO1 gene cause the enzyme to be produced in varying amounts and affect the amount of vitamin A produced from dietary β-carotene. For this reason, it is recommended that people with variants in the BCO1 gene also take animal-derived vitamin A in their diet. A diet enriched with both forms of vitamin A is recommended for your daily needs. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin A.



VITAMIN D

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-----------------|------------------|----------|---|
| VDR (VDR-Bsml) | А | AA | High relative risk for low vitamin D level |
| CYP2R1 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level |
| CYP2R1 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (VDR-Fokl) | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| GC | с | AA | Decreased relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| GC | т | GG | Decreased relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (VDRtalql) | с | СС | High relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (Apal) | А | AA | High relative risk for vitamin D receptor function. |

MEDIUM RISK



According to your genetic result, your need for Vitamin D is moderate. Vitamin D strengthens the immune system, has a protective effect against autoimmune diseases, protects against diseases such as cancer and heart diseases, diabetes and osteoporosis.Vitamin D deficiency causes bone and muscle weakness in adults.Sources recommended for adequate vitamin D intake; D2 form: Vitamin D2, known as ergocalciferol, can be obtained from fortified foods, plant foods, and vitamin supplements.Foods rich in vitamin D include egg yolks, fatty fish, and liver.D 3 form: Vitamin D3, called cholecalciferol, is taken from fortified foods, animal foods and vitamin supplements, it can be synthesized in the skin under the influence of ultraviolet rays.The form synthesized on the skin or taken with food is biologically ineffective.It becomes active after various reactions in the liver and kidney.



VITAMIN B6

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| ALPL | С | СТ | Moderate relative risk for vitamin B6 levels. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for vitamin B6 shows a moderate risk. In order to determine your vitamin B6 needs, you should definitely evaluate the results of the B6 cofactor CBS360 and CBS699 genes. If your clinical findings suggest that it need B6, it is recommended for your health to consume at least 1.3 mg of essential Vitamin B6 in your daily diet. You can enrich your diet with foods such as red and white meat, fish and seafood, eggs, carrots, spinach, cauliflower, bananas and avocados, nuts, which are sources of Vitamin B6. If you are having difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin B6.



VITAMIN B12

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| MTHFR | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for vitamin B12 deficiency and hyperhomocysteinemia. |
| MTRR | G | GG | High relative risk for hyperhomocysteinemia associated with B12 and folate deficiency. |
| TCN1 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for low plasma B12 level. |
| FUT2 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for low levels of serum vitamin B12. |
| TCN2 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for low plasma B12 level. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result suggests that your need for Vitamin B12 has a lower increased risk. B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also linked to cardiovascular diseases that are thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia.Weakness, fatigue and forgetfulness are common due to low B12. Your genetic sensitivity should be supported with a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Besides B12, supportive cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; this vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs and shellfish.You should consume your consumption of animal foods such as eggs in your diet, creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoiding excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for B12 supplements in forms appropriate to your genetic sensitivities.



FOLATE

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|---|
| MTHFR A1298C | С | AC | Moderate relative risk for folate deficiency. |
| MTHFR C677T | Т | СС | Reduced relative risk for folate deficiency. |

LOW RISK

•

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your folate (Vitamin B9) need shows a relatively low risk increase. Folate taken into the body through nutrition is converted to its active form, 5-MTHF, before entering the bloodstream. In addition to the digestive system, it also plays a role in the activation of folic acid in the liver and other tissues. The change in folate level, which is directly related to homocysteine, will affect your quality of life. You should adjust your Folate consumption to 0.4 mg during the day. As a source of Folate in your diet; You can also add a wide variety of foods such as vegetables, legumes, grains, eggs, and fruits. In addition, many foods are supplemented with synthetic folate or folic acid. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Folate (Vitamin B9).



VITAMIN C

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|------------------|----------|---|
| SLC23A1 | A | GG | Decreased relative risk for low plasma vitamin C. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for vitamin C shows a relatively low risk increase. Vitamin C, which has antioxidant properties, is very important for skin health and immune system. Since it is one of the vitamins that are not stored in the body, it should be consumed in a balanced way in your daily diet. The richest sources of vitamin C: You should include red capia pepper, green pepper, fresh seasonal greens, seasonal fruits in your daily diet. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin C.



ZINC

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|---|
| SLC30A8 | т | тт | High relative susceptibility for enhanced insulin response due to zinc supplementation. |
| IL6 | G | CG | Moderate relative risk for zinc requirement. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, it shows a relatively high risk increase in your Zinc need. Zinc, which includes many activities such as growth, development, protein synthesis, immune system, neurobehavioral developments, is very important for a strong nervous system and immune system. For this reason, attention should be paid to daily zinc intake. As a source of zinc in your diet; You should have plenty of red meat, turkey, chicken, seafood and almonds. In order to get more benefits from zinc, it is recommended to consume foods containing selenium, which has a synergistic effect. If you are having difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for proper Zinc use.



| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| GSTP1 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for decreased enzyme function. |
| GSTM1 | т | тт | High relative risk for decreased GSTM1 activity. |
| GSTA1 | А | АА | High relative risk for allergy and asthma risk due to low or dysfunctional enzyme activity. |

MEDIUM RISK



According to your genetic test results, your risk of Phase II Glutathione S Transferase enzyme activity is moderate. Your panel as a whole and your general clinical situation will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced.



PHASE II - NQO1

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| NQ01 | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for quinone and benzene toxicity due to decreased enzyme activity. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your risk of NQO1 enzyme activity is low. To minimize your risk, you should stay away from external toxins such as benzene, which are found in gasoline fumes, laundry detergent, furniture polish, industrial uses, pesticides, and smoke.



PHASE II - NFE2L2

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|------------------|----------|--|
| NFE2L2 | А | AA | High relative risk for oxidative damage. |
| NFE2L2 | С | СС | High relative risk for oxidative damage. |
| NFE2L2 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for oxidative damage. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test result, your oxidative damage risk is high due to the decreased Nrf2 activity which has protective effect against the oxidative damage. To increase Nrf2 activity, it is recommended to consume sulforaphane, a natural substance found in broccoli sprouts, Brussels sprouts, cabbage and cauliflower, curcumin, ellagic acid (Berries, pomegranate), carotenoids ((lycopene and Astaxanthin), resveratrol, tea polyphenols, olive oil, ginger, cinnamaldehyde, zinc and selenium and engage in physical activity.



SKIN HEALTH AND BEAUTY

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|------------|-------------------------------|--|--|
| SKIN AGING | MMP1, COL1A1, MMP3, ELN | Skin aging refers to the natural changes that occur in the structure and functionality of the skin over time. Skin aging may occur with symptoms such as wrinkles, fine lines, pigmentation changes, loss of elasticity and uneven skin tone. If these symptoms appear faster than the normal aging process, it can be referred to as premature skin aging. In addition to genetic factors, many environmental factors can affect skin aging. The sun's UV rays can reduce skin elasticity, causing wrinkles and blemishes. Smoking impairs the skin's blood supply, reducing the skin's oxygen and nutrient intake, which can cause wrinkles and skin tone irregularities. Chronic stress can lead to skin inflammation and the formation of free radicals, negatively impacting skin health and causing premature aging. Unhealthy eating habits can cause the skin not to receive the nutrients it needs, thus causing premature aging. Excessive alcohol consumption can accelerate premature aging by causing the skin to become dehydrated, dry and lose its elasticity. Air pollution and exposure to environmental toxins can trigger premature aging of the skin. Not getting enough sleep can negatively impact skin renewal and repair processes, which can contribute to premature aging. | To prevent premature aging of your skin, protect yourself from UV rays, stay away from smoking and alcohol, and eat a healthy and balanced diet according to your nutrigenetic test results. |
| VITAMIN A | BCMO1 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical situation will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and reinforcement will be given if deemed necessary. The benefit of vitamin A is highest with consumption of red/white meat + Plant-based diet. Vitamin A exists in two forms: Carotenes are plant forms of vitamin A precursor. Beta- carotene, the most common form, is abundant in carrots and other orange-colored foods. An enzyme in the gut also breaks down beta- carotene to form retinol. Those with animal food sources mainly provide retinyl palmitate, which is broken down into retinol in the intestines. In this form it is stored by the body and then converted into an active form for use. After beta-carotene has been digested, mixed with oils, and absorbed, it must be converted to retinol. This conversion uses the enzyme β -carotene 15,15'-monooxygenase (BCMO1 or BCO1 gene), which converts beta-carotene to retinal. Retinal converts to retinol. Genetic variants in the BCO1 gene cause the enzyme to be produced in varying amounts and affect the amount of vitamin A produced from dietary beta-carotene. For this reason, it is recommended that people with variants in the BCO1 gene also take vitamin A of animal origin in their diet. For your daily needs, a plant-based diet should be made with red and white meat, where you can benefit from vitamin A in your diet. A diet enriched with both forms of vitamin A is recommended. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin A. | For both vitamin A use in your diet, you can enrich your diet such as red/white meat + carrot salad / seasonal salad. You can consult the install for the necessary vitamin A intake. If you need it, use supplements. |

| | | Getting enough vitamin D; strengthens the immune system, shows a protective effect against autoimmune diseases. It protects against diseases such as cancer and heart diseases, diabetes and osteoporosis. Vitamin D deficiency can cause bone and muscle | You can consult your doctor for the use of Hydroxyl B12, Adenosyl B12, Methylcobalamin B12. |
|-----------|--------------------|---|--|
| VITAMIN D | VDR, GC, CYP2R1 | weakness in adults. D2 form: Vitamin D2, known as ergocalciferol, can be obtained from fortified foods, plant foods, and vitamin supplements. Foods rich in vitamin D include egg yolks, fatty fish, and liver. D3 form: Vitamin D3, called cholecalciferol, is taken from fortified foods, animal foods and vitamin supplements, and can be synthesized in the skin under the influence of ultraviolet rays. The form synthesized in the skin or taken with food is biologically ineffective. It becomes active after various reactions in the liver and kidney. | Problotic, Vitamin D3K2, Calcium. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. When necessary for vitamin D supplementation, attention should be paid to the level of vitamin D according to the results of the blood test. |



Sun sensitivity or photosensitivity is a condition in which a person is hypersensitive to sunlight or artificial lights. Sun sensitivity can occur in the eyes as well as the skin. We can divide the harmful effects of the sun into acute (occurring immediately after exposure) and chronic (occurring in the late period due to long-term exposure) effects. Acute effects of sun sensitivity may include symptoms such as skin redness, burning, itching, blistering, as well as symptoms such as irritation, burning or redness in the eyes. Chronic effects of the sun are; premature aging of the skin, skin pigmentation disorders, DNA damage and cancer.

Ultraviolet A (UVA) rays from the sun penetrate deep layers of the skin and are associated with long-term damage such as premature aging, wrinkles, pigmentation disorders and skin cancer. UVB rays penetrate the upper layer of skin and can lead to sunburn, increased risk of skin cancer and DNA damage. UVC is absorbed in the upper layers of the atmosphere and usually does not reach the surface. But artificial UV sources, especially tanning beds, can emit UVC rays and increase the risk of skin cancer. Visible light is part of the sun's white light spectrum. Overexposure may increase the risk of retinal damage, cataract formation, and eye cancer.

ASIP, IRF4, MC1R, PIGU, TYR,

XRRC1

PHOTOSENSITIVITY

Sun rays can cause signs of premature aging on the skin. These symptoms include wrinkles, fine lines, blemishes, loss of skin elasticity and sagging.

Long-term sun exposure may increase the risk of skin cancer. UV rays can cause DNA damage in skin cells, which can lead to the development of cancer. The most common types of skin cancer include basal cell carcinoma, squamous cell carcinoma, and melanoma.

Sun rays can cause pigmentation disorders on the skin. This can lead to the formation of dark spots (hyperpigmentation) or light spots (hypopigmentation) on the skin.

The sun's UV rays can affect the skin's immune system, resulting in vulnerability to infections.

Before going out in the sun, use a broad-spectrum (blocking UVA and UVB rays) sunscreen with at least SPF 30. Apply sunscreen to all exposed areas of the skin, especially areas directly exposed to the sun, such as the face, neck, arms and hands. To maintain the effectiveness of sunscreen, choose water-resistant ones and reapply every two hours or after sweating.

When going out in the sun, wear dark-coloured, loosefitting clothing that covers arms and legs if possible. Also, protect your face and eyes from the sun's harmful rays by wearing a wide-brimmed hat and sunglasses.

Avoid being outside as much as possible between 10:00 and 16:00, when the sun is at its peak. If you must go out during these hours, try to stay in areas with shade.

If you experience symptoms such as redness, burning, blistering, or blistering on your skin after sun exposure, immediately rest in the shade and wash your skin with cool water or moisturizing lotion. If you have severe burns or skin lesions, contact a healthcare professional.

| CHRONIC INFLAMMATION | IL1B, IL6, TNF | During the day, you should create your diet from healthy and balanced meals according to your genetic sensitivities and current clinical findings. You should be protected from packaged food and external toxins (chemicals, microplastics, cigarette smoke, cosmetic products), and you should prefer environmentally friendly products as much as possible. You should determine your appropriate exercise routine in all of your personal sensitivities and increase your physical activity. It is necessary to eliminate vitamin deficiencies and pay particular attention to magnesium. If there is dysbiosis according to the microbiota test result, the intestine should be regulated with appropriate probiotics. It can be applied to initiate epigenetic changes with preventive, inflammation-reducing nutritional and lifestyle recommendations. Studies on serotonin and gut microbiota are seen in the studies. When deemed necessary, a microbiota test can be performed by your doctor for appropriate probiotic supplement recommendation. It's important to remember that routine exercise and an anti-inflammatory diet are important in reducing inflammation. (Consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary) | Depending on the increased inflammation, you can initiate epigenetic changes with anti- inflammatory diet and lifestyle suggestions that prevent the risk of skin aging. Your general panel will be evaluated by your doctor and supplementation will be started if necessary. |
|-----------------------------|----------------------|--|---|
| FEMALE PATTERN HAIR LOSS | AR/EDA2R, CYP19A1 | A balanced diet is one of the most important factors to consider to prevent hair loss in women. B vitamins, vitamin D, iron, zinc and biotin are especially important for hair health. Adequate protein intake also helps maintain hair structure. Foods containing omega-3 fatty acids, such as salmon, walnuts and flaxseed, contribute to the health of hair follicles. Protecting hair from chemical exposure is also important for hair health. Chemical treatments such as hair dyes, perms and straighteners can weaken hair. Limiting such treatments may be beneficial. Tight hairstyles such as tight ponytails and buns can damage hair follicles and lead to hair loss. Be gentle when washing hair and avoid using extremely hot water. It is also important to dry hair gently with a soft towel when drying. | You can use appropriate vitamins and food supplements with your doctor's advice. |

| VITAMIN E | APOA5, CYP4F2, ZPR1 | Vitamin E is a powerful antioxidant that has many positive effects on skin health. Vitamin E protects the skin from oxidative stress by fighting against free radicals. Free radicals can damage skin cells and increase the signs of aging (fine lines, wrinkles, blemishes). Vitamin E slows down this process, helping the skin to stay young and healthy. Vitamin E helps the skin retain its moisture. Since it is a fat-soluble vitamin, it can penetrate the lipid layer of the skin and prevent water loss from the skin, keeping the skin soft and smooth. This is especially beneficial for dry skin. Vitamin E helps skin cells regenerate and repair. It speeds up the healing process of sun damage, scars, stretch marks, and other skin damage. It also promotes the formation of new cells, making the skin look healthier. Vitamin E increases the skin's resistance to the sun's harmful UV rays. UV rays can cause free radicals to form in the skin, increasing the risk of premature aging and skin cancer. Vitamin E can create a barrier against these negative effects of the sun. However, vitamin E alone is not enough for sun protection; it is recommended to use it together with sunscreen. Vitamin E can reduce inflammation and irritation in the skin. For people with eczema, dermatitis, and other skin conditions, products containing vitamin E can help soothe the skin. Vitamin E may be effective in reducing the appearance of scars. It helps scars heal faster and skin looks more even by promoting cellular regeneration. | Vitamin E is an active ingredient in many skin care products (moisturizers, serums, creams). Pure vitamin E oil can also be applied directly to the skin. These products can be used to nourish, repair, and protect the skin. Topical Application: Creams or oils containing vitamin E can be applied directly to the skin. Diet: Consuming foods rich in vitamin E also supports skin health from the inside. |
|-------------|---|---|--|
| VITAMIN B6 | ALPL | Consuming foods containing B6 in your daily diet will be healthy for your B6 levels. Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. Sources of Vitamin B6: Red and white meat, fish and seafood, eggs, carrots, spinach, cauliflower, bananas and avocados, nuts. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, vitamin B6 supplementation can be started under the control of a doctor. | Use of active folate (folic acid), vitamin B6, B12, Magnesium. You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| VITAMIN B12 | FUT2, MTHFR, MTRR, TCN1, TCN2 | B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also associated with cardiovascular diseases thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia. Your genetic susceptibility can be supported by a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; This vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs, and shellfish. You should consume your animal foods such as eggs in your diet by creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoid excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. According to your COMT gene, microbiota analysis and other panels, appropriate B12 supplementation will be recommended by your doctor if necessary. It may be recommended to periodically take B12 supplements in appropriate forms for all of your genetic sensitivities. All supplements should be followed under the supervision of a doctor. | Hydroxyl B12, Adenosyl B12, Methylcobalamin B12, B12 values should be checked regularly, supplementation is started by your doctor if necessary. |



| FOLATE | MTHFR | Your folate-related panel and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be given. There are many genetic and environmental factors that contribute to increased homocysteine levels; diet, stress, lifestyle, some chronic diseases, heavy metal accumulation, some vitamin and mineral deficiencies may increase the risk of homocysteine. Attention should be paid to active folate, vitamin B6, vitamin B12, betaine, vitamin B2 and magnesium deficiency. Adequate amount of need must be provided. Methionine-rich diet (excessive consumption of red meat and dairy products) is not recommended. Folic acid is a synthetically produced folate derivative. The names are often used interchangeably, but there are distinct differences between the two. folate; It is found in a wide variety of foods such as vegetables, legumes, grains, eggs, and fruits. In addition, many foods are supplemented with synthetic folate or folic acid. Folate ingested in the body is converted to its active form, 5-MTHF, before entering the bloodstream. In addition to the digestive system, liver and other tissues take part in the activation of folic acid. | Dark green leafy vegetables should be mainly fed in the diet. According to the results of your B12, B2 and magnesium, choline panels, supplementation can be started by your doctor if necessary. |
|---|---------------------------|--|--|
| VITAMIN C | SLC23A1 | Vitamin C shows antioxidant properties, so the requirement should be met with your diet during the day. Since vitamin C is one of the vitamins that are not stored in the body, it is recommended to consume it in a balanced way in your daily diet. The richest sources of vitamin C: You should include red capia pepper, green pepper, fresh seasonal greens, seasonal fruits in your daily diet. If you cannot consume it, it may be recommended by your doctor if it is deemed necessary to take vitamin supplements. | Multivitamin (vitamin c) can be used.You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| ZINC | IL6, SLC30A8 | Selenium + zinc work synergistically. Dietary sources of zinc should also be provided with care. In addition, zinc, which includes many activities such as growth, development, protein synthesis, immune system, neurobehavioral developments, should be taken in sufficient amounts for a strong nervous system and immune system. Its richest sources are red meat, turkey, chicken, seafood, and almonds. | You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
| PHASE II - GLUTATION TRANSPHERASE | GSTA1, GSTM1, GSTP1 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |



| PHASE II - NQO1 | NQO1 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
|-------------------|--------|--|---|
| PHASE II - NFE2L2 | NFE2L2 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor, and if necessary, advice and reinforcement will be provided. For adequate function, the diet must be balanced with cruciferous vegetables containing isothiocyanates. According to your CBS panel results and your clinical condition, the amount and frequency of consumption of foods containing sulfur will be evaluated and recommended by your doctor. Exposure to harmful chemicals (cosmetics, shampoo, shower gel, detergent) that will cause toxin formation should be reduced. It is inconvenient to use multiple drugs and to use supplements. NRF2 activators: Sulforaphane (broccoli sprouts, Brussels sprouts, cabbage and cauliflower), Ellagic acid (Berries, pomegranate, grapes, walnuts, and blackcurrants), Astaxanthin (Algae, yeast, salmon, trout, krill, shrimp, and crayfish), Cinnamaldehyde (cinnamon, tomatoes, carrots, spinach, cucumber, lettuce, celery, apples and oranges), lycopene (tomatoes and other red fruits), tea polyphenols (cathechins), resveratrol (red grapes, peanuts, pineapple), olive oil, ginger, zinc, selenium | Antioxidant can be used. In consultation with your doctor, use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |

MALE REPRODUCTIVE HEALTH

MALE INFERTILITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------------|-----------|----------|---|
| CAT | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for male infertility. |
| NOS3 | т | GT | Moderate relative risk for male infertility. |
| MTHFR C677T | т | СС | Low relative risk for vitamin B12 deficiency, hyperhomocysteinemia, and male infertility. |
| PON1 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for male infertility. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your infertility risk is relatively average.



GLUTEN SENSITIVITY

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|--|
| LPP | А | AC | Moderate relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ2.5 | A | GG | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ 2.2 | Т | тт | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| LOC105371664 | Т | GT | Moderate relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ4 | Т | тт | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| Intergenic | Т | ТТ | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ8 | С | тт | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| HLA-DQ2.2 | С | ТТ | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| REL | А | AA | High relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |
| IL18RAP | А | GG | Reduced relative risk for gluten sensitivity. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, you have a moderate risk of gluten sensitivity. If you feel sensitive after gluten consumption in your diet, it is recommended to consume gluten-free foods. Buckwheat, basmati rice, quinoa, chickpea flour, corn, cornmeal, lentils, potatoes, vegetables and fruits, etc. such as gluten-free foods. It is recommended to determine the foods that cause sensitivity by keeping a food consumption record and to pay attention to the gluten content in packaged products. Your doctor can recommend appropriate supplements and recommendations based on your clinical situation. Gluten-containing foods; Wheat and wheat-containing products, rye, barley, processed meat and broth, soy sauce, salad dressings, nuts with sauce, semolina, meat and seafood imitations, prepared foods, etc.



VITAMIN D

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-----------------|------------------|----------|---|
| VDR (VDR-Bsml) | A | AA | High relative risk for low vitamin D level |
| CYP2R1 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level |
| CYP2R1 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (VDR-Fokl) | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| GC | с | AA | Decreased relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| GC | т | GG | Decreased relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (VDRtalql) | с | СС | High relative risk for low vitamin D level. |
| VDR (Apal) | А | AA | High relative risk for vitamin D receptor function. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for Vitamin D is moderate. Vitamin D strengthens the immune system, has a protective effect against autoimmune diseases, protects against diseases such as cancer and heart diseases, diabetes and osteoporosis.Vitamin D deficiency causes bone and muscle weakness in adults.Sources recommended for adequate vitamin D intake; D2 form: Vitamin D2, known as ergocalciferol, can be obtained from fortified foods, plant foods, and vitamin supplements.Foods rich in vitamin D include egg yolks, fatty fish, and liver.D 3 form: Vitamin D3, called cholecalciferol, is taken from fortified foods, animal foods and vitamin supplements, it can be synthesized in the skin under the influence of ultraviolet rays.The form synthesized on the skin or taken with food is biologically ineffective.It becomes active after various reactions in the liver and kidney.



IRON

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|--------------|----------|--|
| TF | С | СС | Increased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia. |
| HFE | С | СС | Increased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia associated with relatively decreased iron load. |
| HFE | G | GG | Increased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia associated with relatively decreased iron load |
| TF | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for iron deficiency anemia. |
| TMPRSS6 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia. |
| TMPRSS6 | А | GG | Decreased relative risk for iron deficiency anemia. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, you have moderate risk of iron deficiency. It is important to consume iron-rich foods to prevent iron deficiency and associated anemia. These include red meat, chicken, turkey, fish, legumes (lentils, chickpeas, beans), dried fruits (especially raisins), green leafy vegetables (spinach, chard, broccoli). Vitamin C can increase the absorption of iron. Therefore, it may be beneficial to consume iron-containing foods together with foods containing vitamin C. For example, fruits such as oranges, tangerines, grapefruits or vegetables such as tomatoes and peppers. The tannin substance in tea and coffee can reduce the absorption of iron. Therefore, limiting the consumption of tea and coffee with meals or drinking these beverages between meals can increase iron absorption. It is important to develop a healthy and balanced eating habit. A diet that includes adequate amounts of various food groups supports the body's overall health and may reduce the risk of iron deficiency. Iron supplements can be given to people with iron deficiency with the recommendation of a doctor. However, iron supplements should only be used under a doctor's supervision, as excessive iron intake can also cause health problems.



OMEGA-3

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------------|-----------|----------|---|
| FADS1 (MYRF) | т | тт | High relative risk for impaired biogenesis. |
| FADS1 | т | Π | High relative risk for the need of Omega-3 (EPA/DHA). |
| FADS1 | С | СС | High relative risk for decreased D5D and D6D fatty acid desaturase enzyme activity. |
| FADS2 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for AA, and AA/LA levels. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result, your need for Omega-3 is quite high. In order to maintain your optimal health, it is recommended to take at least 1.6 g of Omega-3 every day and to consume 2-3 servings of Omega-3 sources per week. Your diet should be enriched with plant omega-3 sources such as low-histamine cold seafood, small oily fish, purslane, spinach, pumpkin, walnuts, flaxseed and chia seeds, which are the best sources of Omega-3 (take into account your food allergies). The use of herbal Omega-3 sources is recommended for vegetarian individuals. Your doctor will initiate supplementation based on your general clinical condition.


VITAMIN A

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|---|
| BCM01 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | т | AT | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | G | ТТ | Reduced relative risk for active conversion of vitamin A from beta-carotene. |
| BCM01 | т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for active vitamin A conversion from beta-carotene. |

MEDIUM RISK

SUGGESTIONS

According to the results of your genetic test, your need for Vitamin A is relatively moderate. Depending on your vitamin A needs, the amount to be taken may vary. Vitamin A exists in two different forms. These are retinol group of animal origin and carotenes of vegetable origin. The most common form of vitamin A of animal origin is retinol. Retinol is stored by the body and then converted into an active form for use. This form of vitamin A is found in animal foods such as liver, eggs, oily fish, milk and cheese. The most common form of carotene, the herbal form of vitamin A, is beta-carotene. This form is abundant in carrots and other orange-colored foods. After digesting β-carotene, the herbal form of vitamin A, it must be converted to retinol for use by the body. It uses the enzyme β-carotene 15,15'-monooxygenase (BCMO1 or BCO1 gene) in this conversion. Genetic variants in the BCO1 gene cause the enzyme to be produced in varying amounts and affect the amount of vitamin A produced from dietary β-carotene. For this reason, it is recommended that people with variants in the BCO1 gene also take animal-derived vitamin A in their diet. A diet enriched with both forms of vitamin A is recommended for your daily needs. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin A.



DIABETES

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|---------|-----------|----------|--|
| WSF1 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |
| MTNR1B | G | сс | Decreased relative risk for Type 2 Diabetes and gestational diabetes. |
| HHEX | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |
| SLC30A8 | С | ТТ | Decreduced relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |
| PPARG | С | сс | High relative risk for metabolic syndrome. |
| TCF7L2 | т | AT | Moderate relative risk for Type 2 diabetes and decreased beta cell function. |
| TCF7L2 | Т | СТ | Moderate relative risk for impaired beta cell function and type 2 diabetes. |
| HHEX | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for type 2 diabetes. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

Based on your genetic test results, your risk of Type 2 diabetes is average. In order to minimize the risk of diabetes you may encounter in the future, adequate and balanced nutrition should be provided, and at least five portions of vegetables and fruits should be consumed per day. Whole grain products and legumes should be preferred instead of simple carbohydrates such as sugar, and simple carbohydrates should not exceed 10 percent of daily energy. An active lifestyle should be adopted, at least 30 minutes of moderate-intensity activity should be done regularly, at least 5 days a week.



VITAMIN B12

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|-----------|----------|--|
| MTHFR | Т | СС | Decreased relative risk for vitamin B12 deficiency and hyperhomocysteinemia. |
| MTRR | G | GG | High relative risk for hyperhomocysteinemia associated with B12 and folate deficiency. |
| TCN1 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for low plasma B12 level. |
| FUT2 | G | AG | Moderate relative risk for low levels of serum vitamin B12. |
| TCN2 | G | AA | Decreased relative risk for low plasma B12 level. |

LOW RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic result suggests that your need for Vitamin B12 has a lower increased risk. B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also linked to cardiovascular diseases that are thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia.Weakness, fatigue and forgetfulness are common due to low B12. Your genetic sensitivity should be supported with a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Besides B12, supportive cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; this vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs and shellfish.You should consume your consumption of animal foods such as eggs in your diet, creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoiding excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for B12 supplements in forms appropriate to your genetic sensitivities.



CHRONIC INFLAMMATION

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|-------|------------------|----------|--|
| IL1B | G | GG | High relative risk for chronic inflammation due to increased IL1B level. |
| TNF | А | GG | Low relative risk for chronic inflammation due to normal TNF level. |
| 116 | С | CG | Moderate relative risk for chronic inflammation due to slightly increased IL6 level. |
| IL6 | А | AG | Moderate relative risk for chronic inflammation due to slightly increased IL6 level. |

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, you have moderate tendency to chronic inflammation.



VITAMIN E

| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| APOA5 | С | СС | Increased relative risk for plasma alpha tocopherol levels. |
| CYP4F2 | С | СС | Increased relative risk for plasma alpha tocopherol levels. |
| ZPR1 | С | СС | Increased relative risk for plasma alpha tocopherol levels. |

HIGH RISK



SUGGESTIONS

Your genetic test results show you have a high relative risk for Vitamin E insufficiency.



| GENES | RISK ALEL | GENOTYPE | YOUR RESULTS |
|--------|-----------|----------|---|
| FTO | A | AT | Moderate relative risk for VKI and obesity. |
| ADİPOQ | С | ТТ | Decreased relative risk for Type 2 Diabetes. |
| FTO | Т | GT | Moderately relative risk for VKI and obesity. |
| FTO | А | AT | Moderate relative risk for VKI and obesity. |

FTO

MEDIUM RISK



SUGGESTIONS

According to your genetic test results, your risk of obesity associated with the FTO gene is average. If you are overweight, you should seek expert help and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined. The level of physical activity should be increased, high-calorie, unnatural sugar-containing foods rich in saturated fats should not be consumed. Attention should be paid to the variety of food, vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season.



MALE REPRODUCTIVE HEALTH

| CONTENTS | GENES | SUGGESTIONS | LIFE STYLES |
|-----------------------|--|--|---|
| MALE INFERTILITY | MTHFR, NOS3, SOD2, CAT, PON1, GPX1 | Couples experiencing infertility problems should definitely consult a doctor and the tests and treatments recommended by the doctors should be applied. The recommendations here are not intended to treat infertility, they are supportive of the treatment but should not be considered as treatment recommendations. The main factor that men should pay attention to in order to protect themselves from infertility is a healthy diet. Foods rich in antioxidants such as vitamin C, vitamin E, selenium and zinc should be consumed. A balanced diet including vegetables, fruits, whole grains, healthy oils (e.g. omega-3 fatty acids) and protein sources (e.g. fish, chicken, eggs) will have a positive effect on male reproductive health. Highly processed foods and sugary foods, smoking and alcohol consumption can negatively affect sperm quality. Smoking can reduce sperm count and motility. Excessive alcohol consumption can lower testosterone levels and negatively affect sperm production. Extremely hot environments (e.g. sauna, hot bath, prolonged use of a laptop) should be avoided as they can negatively affect sperm production. Regular exercise improves general health and maintains hormone balance. However, excessive exercise can lower testosterone levels. Chronic stress can lead to hormonal imbalances and poor sperm quality. Stress management techniques can positively impact mental health and reproductive function. Avoid harmful chemicals such as bisphenol A and phthalates, which are endocrine disruptors. Avoiding pesticides, heavy metals, and some types of plastics can also help preserve fertility. | Please consult health professionals. |
| GLUTEN SENSITIVITY | HLA- DQ2.5 HLA-DQ8, HLA- DQ2.2, HLA-DQ4 | Your general clinical condition will be evaluated, and if necessary, appropriate supplements and recommendations will be made by your doctor. If you feel sensitive after gluten consumption in your diet, you can try gluten-free foods. Buckwheat, basmati rice, quinoa, chickpea flour, cornmeal, lentils, potatoes and vegetables and fruits are among the gluten-free foods. By keeping a food consumption record, you can detect any food that causes sensitivity. In addition to paying attention to the gluten label in packaged products, if you are sensitive, it may be good for your sensitivity. | You can include foods containing probiotics and prebiotics in your balanced and regular diet. |

| active after various reactions in the liver and kidney. | VITAMIN D | VDR, GC, CYP2R1 | Getting enough vitamin D; strengthens the immune system, shows a protective effect against autoimmune diseases. It protects against diseases such as cancer and heart diseases, diabetes and osteoporosis. Vitamin D deficiency can cause bone and muscle weakness in adults. D2 form: Vitamin D2, known as ergocalciferol, can be obtained from fortified foods, plant foods, and vitamin supplements. Foods rich in vitamin D include egg yolks, fatty fish, and liver. D3 form: Vitamin D3, called cholecalciferol, is taken from fortified foods, animal foods and vitamin supplements, and can be synthesized in the skin under the influence of ultraviolet rays. The form synthesized in the skin or taken with food is biologically ineffective. It becomes active after various reactions in the liver and kidney. | You can Hydroxyl B12, Pro supplem When supplem the level the blood |
|---|-----------|--------------------|--|---|
|---|-----------|--------------------|--|---|

You can consult your doctor for the use of Hydroxyl B12, Adenosyl B12, Methylcobalamin B12, Probiotic, Vitamin D3K2, Calcium. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. When necessary for vitamin D supplementation, attention should be paid to the level of vitamin D according to the results of the blood test. Iron is a trace mineral that has many important functions in the body. Iron has important roles for human health. Oxygen Transport: Hemoglobin is a protein found in red blood cells in the body and carries oxygen from the lungs to tissues. Hemoglobin contains iron in its structure, and iron plays a critical role in the transport of oxygen. Energy Production: Iron is found in the structure of some enzymes such as cytochromes, which are part of cellular respiration required for energy production in the body. Immune System: Iron is necessary for the normal functions of immune system cells. The body needs iron to fight infections and resist diseases. Brain Functions: Iron is necessary for normal brain functions. Iron deficiency can cause loss of concentration, mental fatigue and decreased cognitive functions. Cellular Growth and Development: Iron is essential for cellular growth and development. It is especially important for children to have sufficient iron for their normal development.

Iron deficiency can cause many health problems and trigger serious conditions such as anemia. Therefore, consuming iron-rich foods or taking iron supplements is important to meet the body's iron needs. However, it is important to talk to a healthcare professional before using iron supplements because excess iron intake can also lead to health problems. Please consult your doctor and dietitian for nutrients and food supplements suitable for your genetic test results.

Here are some factors to consider in nutrition to prevent or treat iron deficiency: Iron-Rich Foods: It is important to consume iron-rich foods. These include red meat, chicken, turkey, fish, legumes (lentils, chickpeas, beans), dried fruits (especially raisins), green leafy vegetables (spinach, chard, broccoli). Foods Containing Vitamin C: Vitamin C can increase the absorption of iron. Therefore, it may be beneficial to consume iron-containing foods together with foods containing vitamin C. For example, fruits such as orange, tangerine, grapefruit or vegetables such as tomatoes and peppers contain vitamin C. Plant Sources of Iron: Iron from plant foods is less absorbed than iron from animal sources. However, for vegetarian or vegan individuals at risk of iron deficiency, it is important to regularly consume plant sources containing iron (dry legumes, dried fruits, green leafy vegetables). Limiting Tea and Coffee Consumption: The tannin substance in tea and coffee can reduce the absorption of iron. Therefore, limiting the consumption of tea and coffee with meals or drinking these beverages between meals can increase iron absorption. Balanced and Various Nutrition: It is important to develop a healthy and balanced eating habit. A diet that includes adequate amounts of various food groups supports the body's overall health and may reduce the risk of iron deficiency. Iron Supplements: People with iron deficiency can given iron supplements with be the recommendation of a doctor. However, iron supplements should only be used under a doctor's supervision, as excessive iron intake can also cause health problems.

If you observe symptoms of iron deficiency or if you are at risk, it is important to speak with a healthcare professional. Your doctor can guide you for a proper diagnosis and treatment.

FADS1, FADS2

HFE, TF,

TMPRSS6

IRON

Omega-3 requirement can also be obtained by enriching the diet (with low histamine content and suitable cold seafood, small oily fish, plant foods such as purslane, spinach, zucchini). diet can be enriched. Your doctor will initiate supplementation, if necessary, based on your general clinical condition.

You can consult your doctor. Use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary.

| VITAMIN A | BCMO1 | Your panel as a whole and your general clinical situation will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and reinforcement will be given if deemed necessary. The benefit of vitamin A is highest with consumption of red/white meat + Plant-based diet. Vitamin A exists in two forms: Carotenes are plant forms of vitamin A precursor. Beta-carotene, the most common form, is abundant in carrots and other orange-colored foods. An enzyme in the gut also breaks down beta-carotene to form retinol. Those with animal food sources mainly provide retinyl palmitate, which is broken down into retinol in the intestines. In this form it is stored by the body and then converted into an active form for use. After beta-carotene has been digested, mixed with oils, and absorbed, it must be converted to retinol. This conversion uses the enzyme β -carotene 15,15'-monooxygenase (BCMO1 or BCO1 gene), which converts beta-carotene. For this reason, it is recommended that people with variants in the BCO1 gene also take vitamin A of animal origin in their diet. For your daily needs, a plant-based diet should be made with red and white meat, where you can benefit from vitamin A is recommended. If you have difficulty consuming these foods in your diet, consult your physician for the appropriate use of Vitamin A. | For both vitamin A use in your diet, you can enrich your diet such as red/white meat + carrot salad / seasonal salad. You can consult the install for the necessary vitamin A intake. If you need it, use supplements. |
|-------------|---|---|--|
| VITAMIN B12 | MTRR, TCN1, TCN2, MTHFR, FUT2 | B12 deficiency is clinically associated with megaloblastic anemia and neurodegenerative disorders, and is also associated with cardiovascular diseases thought to be mediated through hyperhomocysteinemia. Your genetic susceptibility can be supported by a diet rich in B12 sources in your diet. Cobalamin can be obtained from the diet; This vitamin is found in animal products such as meat, eggs, and shellfish. You should consume your animal foods such as eggs in your diet by creating balanced and healthy meals, paying attention to the amount and frequency, and avoid excessive consumption against hyperhomocysteinemia. According to your COMT gene, microbiota analysis and other panels, appropriate B12 supplementation will be recommended by your doctor if necessary. It may be recommended to periodically take B12 supplements in appropriate forms for all of your genetic sensitivities. All supplements should be followed under the supervision of a doctor. | Hydroxyl B12, Adenosyl B12, Methylcobalamin B12, B12 values should be checked regularly, supplementation is started by your doctor if necessary. |



| VITAMIN E | APOA5, CYP4F2, ZPR1 | Vitamin E is a powerful antioxidant that has many positive effects on skin health. Vitamin E protects the skin from oxidative stress by fighting against free radicals. Free radicals can damage skin cells and increase the signs of aging (fine lines, wrinkles, blemishes). Vitamin E slows down this process, helping the skin to stay young and healthy. Vitamin E helps the skin retain its moisture. Since it is a fat- soluble vitamin, it can penetrate the lipid layer of the skin and prevent water loss from the skin, keeping the skin soft and smooth. This is especially beneficial for dry skin. Vitamin E helps skin cells regenerate and repair. It speeds up the healing process of sun damage, scars, stretch marks, and other skin damage. It also promotes the formation of new cells, making the skin look healthier. Vitamin E increases the skin's resistance to the sun's harmful UV rays. UV rays can cause free radicals to form in the skin, increasing the risk of premature aging and skin cancer. Vitamin E can create a barrier against these negative effects of the sun. However, vitamin E alone is not enough for sun protection; it is recommended to use it together with sunscreen. Vitamin E can reduce inflammation and irritation in the skin. For people with eczema, dermatitis, and other skin conditions, products containing vitamin E can help soothe the skin. Vitamin E may be effective in reducing the appearance of scars. It helps scars heal faster and skin looks more even by promoting cellular regeneration. | Vitamin E is an active ingredient in many skin care products (moisturizers, serums, creams). Pure vitamin E oil can also be applied directly to the skin. These products can be used to nourish, repair, and protect the skin. Topical Application: Creams or oils containing vitamin E can be applied directly to the skin. Diet: Consuming foods rich in vitamin E also supports skin health from the inside. |
|-------------------------|---------------------------|---|---|
| CHRONIC INFLAMMATION | IL1B, IL6, TNF | During the day, you should create your diet from healthy and balanced meals according to your genetic sensitivities and current clinical findings. You should be protected from packaged food and external toxins (chemicals, microplastics, cigarette smoke, cosmetic products), and you should prefer environmentally friendly products as much as possible. You should determine your appropriate exercise routine in all of your personal sensitivities and increase your physical activity. It is necessary to eliminate vitamin deficiencies and pay particular attention to magnesium. If there is dysbiosis according to the microbiota test result, the intestine should be regulated with appropriate probiotics. It can be applied to initiate epigenetic changes with preventive, inflammation-reducing nutritional and lifestyle recommendations. Studies on serotonin and gut microbiota are seen in the studies. When deemed necessary, a microbiota test can be performed by your doctor for appropriate probiotic supplement recommendation. It's important to remember that routine exercise and an anti- inflammatory diet are important in reducing | Depending on the increased inflammation, you can initiate epigenetic changes with anti- inflammatory diet and lifestyle suggestions that prevent the risk of skin aging. Your general panel will be evaluated by your doctor and supplementation will be started if necessary. |



| DIABETES | MTNR1B, TCF7L2, SLC30A8, IRS1, HHEX, PPARG, KCNJ1 | Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and recommendations will be given if necessary. Tips for preventing type 2 diabetes and its complications: Adequate and balanced nutrition should be provided; At least five servings of vegetables and fruits should be consumed per day. Whole grain products and legumes should be preferred instead of simple carbohydrates such as sugar, and simple carbohydrates should not exceed 10 percent of daily energy. It should be noted that the amount of salt consumed per day should not exceed 5 g. An active lifestyle should be adopted, at least 30 minutes of moderate- intensity activity should be done regularly, at least 5 days a week. (fast walking, etc.). Overweight people should do more physical activity to lose weight. Smoking should not be used, excessive alcohol should not be consumed. Appropriate body weight should be targeted. 25-30 percent of the energy needed daily should be provided from fats, and the energy rate from saturated fatty acids should be below 10 percent. | Zinc and Magnesium for consult your doctor and use supplements if your doctor deems it necessary. |
|----------|---|---|---|
| FTO | FTO | If you are overweight, specialist help should be sought and an appropriate treatment plan should be determined in order to lose weight and control the weight. Physical activity level should be increased, daily walking and exercises should be made a habit. Avoid high-calorie, ready-to-eat foods that have a long shelf life. Unnatural sugar should not be consumed and attention should be paid to daily salt intake. Healthy cooking techniques should be preferred. You should consume the amount of water you need during the day. Eating habits should be changed and meals should be eaten slowly. Pay attention to fat consumption, saturated fats should be taken as little as possible. Attention should be provided from each food group. Vegetables and fruits should be consumed in season. Alcohol intake should be avoided Your general clinical condition will be evaluated by your doctor and advice and recommendations will be given if necessary. | You can talk to your doctor and dietitian. You can apply a specially created diet plan for you. |

Dairy products and lactose intolerance

✓ Chin EL, Huang L, Bouzid YY, Kirschke CP, Durbin-Johnson B, Baldiviez LM, Bonnel EL, Keim NL, Korf I, Stephensen CB, LemayDG. AssociaKon of Lactase Persistence Genotypes (rs4988235) and Ethnicity with Dairy Intake in a Healthy U.S. PopulaKon.Nutrients. 2019 Aug 10;11(8):1860. doi: 10.3390/nu11081860. PMID: 31405126; PMCID: PMC6723957.

✓ Baffour-Awuah NY, Fleet S, Montgomery RK, Baker SS, Butler JL, Campbell C, Tischfield S, Mitchell PD, Allende-Richter S, MoonJE, Fishman L, Bousvaros A, Fox V, Kuokkanen M, Grand RJ, Hirschhorn JN. FuncKonal significance of single nucleoKdepolymorphisms in the lactase gene in diverse US paKents and evidence for a novel lactase persistence allele at -13909 in those ofEuropean ancestry. J Pediatr Gastroenterol Nutr. 2015 Feb;60(2):182-91. doi: 10.1097/MPG.0000000000000595. PMID: 25625576;PMCID: PMC4308731.

✓ Tishkoff SA, Reed FA, Ranciaro A, Voight BF, Babbid CC, Silverman JS, Powell K, Mortensen HM, Hirbo JB, Osman M, Ibrahim M,Omar SA, Lema G, Nyambo TB, Ghori J, Bumpstead S, Pritchard JK, Wray GA, Deloukas P. Convergent adaptaKon of humanlactase persistence in Africa and Europe. Nat Genet. 2007 Jan;39(1):31-40. doi: 10.1038/ng1946. Epub 2006 Dec 10. PMID:17159977; PMCID: PMC2672153.

✓ Liebert A, López S, Jones BL, Montalva N, Gerbault P, Lau W, Thomas MG, Bradman N, ManiaKs N, Swallow DM. WorldwidedistribuKons of lactase persistence alleles and the complex effects of recombinaKon and selecKon. Hum Genet. 2017Nov;136(1112):1445-1453. doi: 10.1007/s00439-017-1847-y. Epub 2017 Oct 23. PMID: 29063188; PMCID: PMC5702378. Caffein sensitivity

✓ Childs E, Hohoff C, Deckert J, Xu K, Badner J, de Wit H. AssociaKon between ADORA2A and DRD2 polymorphisms and caffeine-induced anxiety. Neuropsychopharmacology. 2008 Nov;33(12):2791-800. doi: 10.1038/npp.2008.17. Epub 2008 Feb 27. PMID:18305461; PMCID: PMC2745641.

✓ BEGÜM YÜCESOY, Prof. Dr. NESRİN EMEKLİ, DOÇ. Dr. KORKUT ULUCAN, PROFESYONEL SPORCULARDA KAFEİNMETABOLİZMASI İLE İLİŞKİLİ CYP1A2 GENİNİN RS2069514 VE RS762551 ALLEL DAĞILIMLARININ BELİRLENMESİ, YÜKSEKLİSANS TEZİ, İSTANBUL-2017

✓ Hou CC, Tantoh DM, Lin CC, Chen PH, Yang HJ, Liaw YP. AssociaKon between hypertension and coffee drinking based onCYP1A2 rs762551 single nucleoKde polymorphism in Taiwanese. Nutr Metab (Lond). 2021 Aug 14;18(1):78. doi: 10.1186/s12986-021-00605-9. PMID: 34391463; PMCID: PMC8364041.

✓ hdps://www.pharmgkb.org/clinicalAnnotaKon/655385388

Histamin sensitivity

✓ Gervasini, G., Agúndez, J.A.G., García-Menaya, J., Marqnez, C., Cordobés, C., Ayuso, P., Cornejo, J.A., Blanca, M. and García-Marqn, E. (2010), Variability of the L-HisKdine decarboxylase gene in allergic rhiniKs. Allergy, 65: 1576-1584.hdps://doi.org/10.1111/j.1398-9995.2010.02425.x

✓ Ding YF, Lin YW, Chiu WK, Lin CW, Yang YC, Chang LC, Chang J, Yang SF, Chien MH. Combined impacts of histamine receptorH1 gene polymorphisms and an environmental carcinogen on the suscepKbility to and progression of oral squamous cell carcinoma. Aging (Albany NY). 2022 May 19;14(10):4500-4512. doi: 10.18632/aging.204089. Epub 2022 May 19. PMID: 35587368; PMCID:PMC9186772

✓ Chu, Jin Tao. "Histamin H1 Reseptör Gen Polimorfizmi, Çin Han Popülasyonunda Alerjik Rinitli Hastalarda TerapöKk EtkinliğinÖngörülmesinin Biyolojik Bir Göstergesi Olarak Davranır." Hücresel Biyokimya Dergisi, cilt. 120, hayır. 1, 2019, s. 164-170.

✓ Anvari S, Vyhlidal CA, Dai H, Jones BL. GeneKc VariaKon along the Histamine Pathway in Children with Allergic versusNonallergic Asthma. Am J Respir Cell Mol Biol. 2015 Dec;53(6):802-9. doi: 10.1165/rcmb.2014-0493OC. PMID: 25909280; PMCID:PMC4742940.

✓ S. J. Hill, C. R. Ganellin, H. Timmerman, J. C. Schwartz, N. P. Shankley, J. M. Young, W. Schunack, R. Levi and H. L. Haas.InternaKonal Union of Pharmacology. XIII. ClassificaKon of Histamine Receptors.Pharmacological Reviews September 1, 1997, 49(3) 253-278;

✓ hdps://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/gene/3067#reference-sequences

✓ hdps://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/gene/59340

Omega-3

✓ Juan Juan,1,2 Hongyan Huang,2 Xia Jiang,2 Andres V Ardisson Korat,3,4 Mingyang Song,3,6 Qi Sun,3,7 Walter C Willed,3,4,7Majken K Jensen,3,7 and Peter Kra~2,4,5. Joint effects of fady acid desaturase 1 polymorphisms and dietary polyunsaturated fadyacid intake on circulaKng fady acid proporKons. Am J Clin Nutr. 2018 May; 107(5): 826–833..

✓ Thais S. Rizzi, 1, 2, * Sophie van der Sluis, 1 Catherine Derom, 3 Evert Thiery, 4 Ronald E. van Kesteren, 1 Nele Jacobs, 5 SofieVan Gestel, 3 Robert VlieKnck, 3 Madhijs Verhage, 1, 2 Peter HeuKnk, 1 and Danielle Posthuma. FADS2 GeneKc Variance inCombinaKon with Fady Acid Intake Might Alter ComposiKon of the Fady Acids in Brain. PLoS One. 2013; 8(6): e68000.

Choline

✓ Bale G, Vishnubhotla RV, Mitnala S, Sharma M, Padaki RN, Pawar SC, Duvvur RN. Whole-Exome Sequencing IdenKfies a Variantin PhosphaKdylethanolamine N-Methyltransferase Gene to be Associated With Lean-Nonalcoholic Fady Liver Disease. J Clin ExpHepatol. 2019 Sep-Oct;9(5):561-568. doi: 10.1016/j.jceh.2019.02.001. Epub 2019 Feb 11. PMID: 31695245; PMCID: PMC6823660.



✓ Saha T, Chaderjee M, Sinha S, Rajamma U, Mukhopadhyay K. Components of the folate metabolic pathway and ADHD core traits:an exploraKon in eastern Indian probands. J Hum Genet. 2017 Jul;62(7):687-695. doi: 10.1038/jhg.2017.23. Epub 2017 Mar 2. PMID:28250422.

✓ Ganz AB, Shields K, Fomin VG, Lopez YS, Mohan S, Lovesky J, Chuang JC, GanK A, Carrier B, Yan J, Taeswuan S, Cohen VV, Swersky CC, Stover JA, ViKello GA, Malysheva OV, Mudrak E, Caudill MA. GeneKc impairments in folate enzymes increasedependence on dietary choline for phosphaKdylcholine producKon at the expense of betaine synthesis. FASEB J. 2016Oct;30(10):3321-3333. doi:

10.1096/ .201500138RR. Epub 2016 Jun 24. PMID: 27342765; PMCID: PMC5024689.

CBS

 \checkmark Ding R, Lin S, Chen D. The association of cystathionine β synthase (CBS) T833C polymorphism and the risk of stroke: a meta-analysis. J Neurol Sci. 2012 Jan 15;312(1-2):26-30. doi: 10.1016/j.jns.2011.08.029. Epub 2011 Sep 13. PMID: 21917271.

✓ Sharma A, Gulbahce N, Pevzner SJ, Menche J, Ladenvall C, Folkersen L, Eriksson P, Orho-Melander M, Barabási AL. Network-based analysis of genome wide associaKon data provides novel candidate genes for lipid and lipoprotein traits. Mol Cell Proteomics.2013 Nov;12(11):3398-408. doi: 10.1074/mcp.M112.024851. Epub 2013 Jul 23. PMID: 23882023; PMCID: PMC3820950.

✓ du Plessis JP, Melse-Boonstra A, Zandberg L, Nienaber-Rousseau C. Gene interacKons observed with the HDL-c blood lipid,intakes of protein, sugar and bioKn in relaKon to circulaKng homocysteine concentraKons in a group of black South Africans. MolGenet Metab Rep. 2019 Dec 26;22:100556. doi: 10.1016/j.ymgmr.2019.100556. PMID: 31908954; PMCID: PMC6938949

✓ Saha T, Chaderjee M, Sinha S, Rajamma U, Mukhopadhyay K. Components of the folate metabolic pathway and ADHD core traits:an exploraKon in eastern Indian probands. J Hum Genet. 2017 Jul;62(7):687-695. doi: 10.1038/jhg.2017.23. Epub 2017 Mar 2. PMID:28250422.

✓ Sun K, Song J, Liu K, Fang K, Wang L, Wang X, Li J, Tang X, Wu Y, Qin X, Wu T, Gao P, Chen D, Hu Y. AssociaKons betweenhomocysteine metabolism related SNPs and caroKd inKma-media thickness: a Chinese sib pair study. J Thromb Thrombolysis. 2017Apr;43(3):401410. doi: 10.1007/s11239-016-1449-x. PMID: 27822905; PMCID: PMC5337241.

✓ Zinck JW, de Groh M, MacFarlane AJ. GeneKc modifiers of folate, vitamin B-12, and homocysteine status in a cross-secKonalstudy of the Canadian populaKon. Am J Clin Nutr. 2015 Jun;101(6):1295-304. doi: 10.3945/ajcn.115.107219. Epub 2015 May 6.PMID: 25948668.

✓ Li Q, Lan Q, Zhang Y, Bassig BA, Holford TR, Leaderer B, Boyle P, Zhu Y, Qin Q, Chanock S, Rothman N, Zheng T. Role of one-carbon metabolizing pathway genes and gene-nutrient interacKon in the risk of non-Hodgkin lymphoma. Cancer Causes Control.2013 Oct;24(10):1875-84. doi: 10.1007/s10552-013-0264-3. Epub 2013 Aug 3. PMID: 23913011; PMCID: PMC3951097.

✓ Boyles AL, Wilcox AJ, Taylor JA, Meyer K, Fredriksen A, Ueland PM, Drevon CA, Vollset SE, Lie RT. Folate and one-carbonmetabolism gene polymorphisms and their associaKons with oral facial cle~s. Am J Med Genet A. 2008 Feb 15;146A(4):440-9. doi:10.1002/ajmg.a.32162. PMID: 18203168; PMCID: PMC2366099.

✓ Moore LE, Hung R, Karami S, Boffeda P, Berndt S, Hsu CC, Zaridze D, Janout V, Kollarova H, Bencko V, NavraKlova M, SzeszeniaDabrowska N, Mates D, Mukeria A, Holcatova I, Yeager M, Chanock S, Garcia-Closas M, Rothman N, Chow WH, BrennanP. Folate metabolism genes, vegetable intake and renal cancer risk in central Europe. Int J Cancer. 2008 Apr 15;122(8):1710-5. doi: 10.1002/ijc.23318. PMID: 18098291.

Gluten sensitivity

Izzo V, Pinelli M, Tinto N, Esposito MV, Cola A, Sperandeo MP, Tucci F, Cocozza S, Greco L, Sacchetti L. Improving the estimation ofceliac disease sibling risk by non-HLA genes. PLoS One. 2011;6(11):e26920. doi:10.1371/journal.pone.0026920. Epub 2011 Nov 7. PMID: 22087237; PMCID: PMC3210127.

Hunt KA, Zhernakova A, Turner G, Heap GA, Franke L, Bruinenberg M, Romanos J, Dinesen LC, Ryan AW, Panesar D, Gwilliam R, Takeuchi F, McLaren WM, Holmes GK, Howdle PD, Walters JR, Sanders DS, Playford RJ, Trynka G, Mulder CJ, Mearin ML, VerbeekWH, Trimble V, Stevens FM, O'Morain C, Kennedy NP, Kelleher D, Pennington DJ, Strachan DP, McArdle WL, Mein CA, WapenaarMC, Deloukas P, McGinnis R, McManus R, Wijmenga C, van Heel DA. Newly identified genetic risk variants for celiac disease related to the immune response. Nat Genet. 2008 Apr;40(4):395-402. doi: 10.1038/ng.102. Epub 2008 Mar 2. PMID: 18311140; PMCID:PMC2673512.

Dubois PC, Trynka G, Franke L, Hunt KA, Romanos J, Curtotti A, Zhernakova A, Heap GA, Adány R, Aromaa A, Bardella MT, van denBerg LH, Bockett NA, de la Concha EG, Dema B, Fehrmann RS, Fernández-Arquero M, Fiatal S, Grandone E, Green PM, Groen HJ,Gwilliam R, Houwen RH, Hunt SE, Kaukinen K, Kelleher D, Korponay-Szabo I, Kurppa K, MacMathuna P, Mäki M, Mazzilli MC,McCann OT, Mearin ML, Mein CA, Mirza MM, Mistry V, Mora B, Morley KI, Mulder CJ, Murray JA, Núñez C, Oosterom E, Ophoff RA,Polanco I, Peltonen L, Platteel M, Rybak A, Salomaa V, Schweizer JJ, Sperandeo MP, Tack GJ, Turner G, Veldink JH, Verbeek WH,Weersma RK, Wolters VM, Urcelay E, Cukrowska B, Greco L, Neuhausen SL, McManus R, Barisani D, Deloukas P, Barrett JC,Saavalainen P, Wijmenga C, van Heel DA. Multiple common variants for celiac disease influencing immune gene expression. NatGenet. 2010 Apr;42(4):295-302.

doi: 10.1038/ng.543. Epub 2010 Feb 28. Erratum in: Nat Genet.2010 May;42(5):465. PMID: 20190752; PMCID: PMC2847618.Monsuur AJ, de Bakker PI, Zhernakova A, Pinto D, Verduijn W, Romanos J, Auricchio R, Lopez A, van Heel DA, Crusius JB,Wijmenga C. Effective detection of human leukocyte antigen risk alleles in celiac disease using tag single nucleotide polymorphisms.PLoS One. 2008 May 28;3(5):e2270. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0002270. Erratum in: PLoS One. 2009;4(5)doi:10.1371/annotation/53480f56-4ef7-4877-ace7-e5892d392cce. PMID: 18509540; PMCID: PMC2386975.



Jewell D, Kelleher D, Kumar P, Travis S, Walters JR, Sanders DS, Howdle P, Swift J, Playford RJ, McLaren WM, MearinML, Mulder CJ, McManus R, McGinnis R, Cardon LR, Deloukas P, Wijmenga C. A genome-wide association study for celiac diseaseidentifies risk variants in the region harboring IL2 and IL21. Nat Genet. 2007 Jul;39(7):827-9. doi: 10.1038/ng2058. Epub 2007 Jun10. PMID: 17558408; PMCID: PMC2274985. https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/snp/rs842647https://www.ebi.ac.uk/gwas/variants/rs6441961 Food Allergy

✓ Chen TK, Lee JH, Yu HH, Yang YH, Wang LC, Lin YT, Chiang BL. AssociaKon between human IL-10 gene polymorphisms andserum IL-10 level in paKents with food allergy. J Formos Med Assoc. 2012 Dec;111(12):686-92. doi: 10.1016/j.jfma.2011.11.027.Epub 2012 Jul 7. PMID: 23265747.

✓ Jiang F, Yan A. IL-4 rs2243250 polymorphism associated with suscepKbility to allergic rhiniKs: a meta-analysis. Biosci Rep. 2021Apr 30;41(4):BSR20210522. doi: 10.1042/BSR20210522. PMID: 33834211; PMCID: PMC8065178.

✓ Shinkai et al. A novel human CC chemokine, eotaxin-3, which is expressed in IL-4-sKmulated vascular endothelial cells, exhibitspotent acKvity toward eosinophils. J. Immunol. 163:1602-1610, 1999.

✓ Laha A, Ghosh A, Moitra S, Biswas H, Saha NC, Bhadacharya S, Saha GK, Podder S. AssociaKon of HLA-DQ and IL13 genevariants with challenge-proven shrimp allergy in West Bengal, India. ImmunogeneKcs. 2020 Dec;72(9-10):489-498. doi:10.1007/s00251-020-01185-3. Epub 2020 Nov 11. PMID: 33175217.

✓ Astolfi A, Cipriani F, Messelodi D, De Luca M, Indio V, Di Chiara C, Gianne A, Ricci L, Neri I, Patrizi A, Ricci G, Pession A. FilaggrinLossof-FuncKon MutaKons Are Risk Factors for Severe Food Allergy in Children with Atopic DermaKKs. J Clin Med. 2021 Jan11;10(2):233. doi: 10.3390/jcm10020233. PMID: 33440636; PMCID: PMC7827548.

✓ Mikhail Churnosova,Tatyana Belyaevaa, Evgeny Reshetnikova, Volodymyr Dvornykb, Irina Ponomarenkoa. Polymorphisms of thefilaggrin gene are associated with atopic dermaKKs in the Caucasian populaKon of Central Russia.Gene, Volume 818, 2022, 146219,ISSN
0378-1119, hdps://doi.org/10.1016/j.gene.2022.146219.

(hdps://www.sciencedirect.com/science/arKcle/pii/S0378111922000385)

✓ González-Tarancón, R., Sanmarqn, R., Lorente, F., Salvador-Rupérez, E., Hernández-Marqn, A., Rello, L., … Gilaberte, Y. (2019).Prevalence of FLG loss-of-funcKon mutaKons R501X, 2282del4, and R2447X in Spanish children with atopic dermaKKs. PediatricDermatology. doi:10.1111/pde.14025



VITAMIN B6

Tanaka T, Scheet P, Giusti B, Bandinelli S, Piras MG, Usala G, Lai S, Mulas A, Corsi AM, Vestrini A, Sofi F, Gori AM, Abbate R,Guralnik J, Singleton A, Abecasis GR, Schlessinger D, Uda M, Ferrucci L. Genome-wide association study of vitamin B6, vitaminB12, folate, and homocysteine blood concentrations. Am J Hum Genet. 2009 Apr;84(4):477-82. doi: 10.1016/j.ajhg.2009.02.011.Epub 2009 Mar 19. Erratum in: Am J Hum Genet. 2009 May;84(5):712. PMID: 19303062; PMCID: PMC2667971.

PHOLATE

Dean L. Methylenetetrahydrofolate Reductase Deficiency. 2012 Mar 8 [updated 2016 Oct 27]. In: Pratt VM, Scott SA, Pirmohamed M,Esquivel B, Kane MS, Kattman BL, Malheiro AJ, editors. Medical Genetics Summaries [Internet]. Bethesda (MD): National Center forBiotechnology Information (US); 2012–. PMID: 28520345.

Zhang S, Jiang J, Tang W, Liu L. Methylenetetrahydrofolate reductase C677T (Ala>Val, rs1801133 C>T) polymorphism decreases thesusceptibility of hepatocellular carcinoma: a meta-analysis involving 12,628 subjects. Biosci Rep. 2020 Feb 28;40(2):BSR20194229.doi: 10.1042/BSR20194229. PMID: 32010931; PMCID: PMC7033308. https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC7033308/

Coppedè F, Stoccoro A, Tannorella P, Gallo R, Nicolì V, Migliore L. Association of Polymorphisms in Genes Involved in One-CarbonMetabolism with MTHFR Methylation Levels. Int J Mol Sci. 2019 Jul 31;20(15):3754. doi: 10.3390/ijms20153754. PMID: 31370354;PMCID: PMC6696388.

Xu S, Zuo L. Association between methylenetetrahydrofolate reductase gene rs1801131 A/C polymorphism and urinary tumors'susceptibility. Hereditas. 2020 Apr 27;157(1):16. doi: 10.1186/s41065-020-00129-x. PMID: 32340630; PMCID: PMC7187504.https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC7187504/

Timpson NJ, Forouhi NG, Brion MJ, Harbord RM, Cook DG, Johnson P, McConnachie A, Morris RW, Rodriguez S, LuanJ, Ebrahim S, Padmanabhan S, Watt G, Bruckdorfer KR, Wareham NJ, Whincup PH, Chanock S, Sattar N, Lawlor DA, Davey SmithG. Genetic variation at the SLC23A1 locus is associated with circulating concentrations of L-ascorbic acid (vitamin C): evidence from5 independent studies with >15,000 participants. Am J Clin Nutr. 2010 Aug;92(2):375-82. doi: 10.3945/ajcn.2010.29438. Epub 2010Jun 2. Erratum in: Am J Clin Nutr. 2013 Jul;98(1):253-4. PMID: 20519558; PMCID: PMC3605792

VITAMIN A

Lietz G, Oxley A, Leung W, Hesketh J. Single nucleotide polymorphisms upstream from the β-carotene 15,15'-monoxygenase geneinfluence provitamin A conversion efficiency in female volunteers. J Nutr. 2012 Jan;142(1):161S-5S. doi: 10.3945/jn.111.140756.Epub 2011 Nov 23. PMID: 22113863

Suzuki M, Tomita M. Genetic Variations of Vitamin A-Absorption and Storage-Related Genes, and Their Potential Contribution toVitamin A Deficiency Risks Among Different Ethnic Groups. Front Nutr. 2022 Apr 28;9:861619. doi: 10.3389/fnut.2022.861619. PMID:35571879; PMCID: PMC9096837.

Ferrucci L, Perry JR, Matteini A, Perola M, Tanaka T, Silander K, Rice N, Melzer D, Murray A, Cluett C, Fried LP, Albanes D, CorsiAM, Cherubini A, Guralnik J, Bandinelli S, Singleton A, Virtamo J, Walston J, Semba RD, Frayling TM. Common variation in the beta-carotene 15,15'-monooxygenase 1 gene affects circulating levels of carotenoids: a genome-wide association study. Am J Hum Genet.2009 Feb;84(2):123-33. doi: 10.1016/j.ajhg.2008.12.019. Epub 2009 Jan 29. PMID: 19185284; PMCID: PMC2668002. VITAMIN B12

✓ S. Surendran, A. Adaikalakoteswari, P. Saravanan, I. A. Shatwaan, J. A. Lovegrove and K. S. Vimaleswaran, An update on vitaminB12related gene, polymorphisms and B12 status. Genes & NutriKon (2018) 13:2. DOI 10.1186/s12263-018-0591-9.

✓ Aneliya Velkova, Jennifer E L Diaz, Faith Pangilinan, Anne M Molloy, James L Mills, Barry Shane, Erica Sanchez, ConalCunningham, Helene McNulty, Cheryl D Cropp, Joan E Bailey-Wilson, Alexander F Wilson, Lawrence C Brody, The FUT2 secretorvariant p.Trp154Ter influences serum vitamin B12 concentraKon via holo-haptocorrin, but not holo-transcobalamin, and is associated with haptocorrin glycosylaKon. Hum Mol Genet. 2017 Dec 15; 26(24): 4975–4988.

✓ Velkova A, Diaz JEL, Pangilinan F, Molloy AM, Mills JL, Shane B, Sanchez E, Cunningham C, McNulty H, Cropp CD, Bailey-WilsonJE, Wilson AF, Brody LC. The FUT2 secretor variant p.Trp154Ter influences serum vitamin B12 concentraKon via holo-haptocorrin,but not holo-transcobalamin, and is associated with haptocorrin glycosylaKon. Hum Mol Genet. 2017 Dec 15;26(24):4975-4988. doi:10.1093/hmg/ddx369. PMID: 29040465; PMCID: PMC5886113.

✓ Hazra A, Kra[~] P, Lazarus R, Chen C, Chanock SJ, Jacques P, Selhub J, Hunter DJ. Genome-wide significant predictors ofmetabolites in the one-carbon metabolism pathway. Hum Mol Genet. 2009 Dec 1;18(23):4677-87. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddp428. Epub2009 Sep 10. PMID: 19744961; PMCID: PMC2773275.

✓ Saha T, Chaderjee M, Verma D, Ray A, Sinha S, Rajamma U, Mukhopadhyay K. GeneKc variants of the folate metabolic systemand mild hyperhomocysteinemia may affect ADHD associated behavioral problems. Prog Neuropsychopharmacol Biol Psychiatry 2018 Jun 8:84(Pt



levels in autoimmune gastriKs paKents with or without pernicious anaemia. Dig Liver Dis. 2015 Apr;47(4):285-90. doi:10.1016/j.dld.2015.01.147. Epub 2015 Jan 22. PMID: 25681243.

✓ hdps://selfdecode.com/blog/arKcle/fut2-secretor-status-269/

✓ Al-Batayneh KM, Zoubi MSA, Shehab M, Al-Trad B, Bodoor K, Khateeb WA, Aljabali AAA, Hamad MA, Eaton G. AssociaKonbetween MTHFR 677C>T Polymorphism and Vitamin B12 Deficiency: A Case-control Study. J Med Biochem. 2018 Apr 1;37(2):141-147. doi: 10.1515/jomb-2017-0051. PMID: 30581350; PMCID: PMC6294092.

✓ Shivkar RR, Gawade GC, Padwal MK, Diwan AG, Mahajan SA, Kadam CY. AssociaKon of MTHFR C677T (rs1801133) andA1298C (rs1801131) Polymorphisms with Serum Homocysteine, Folate and Vitamin B12 in PaKents with Young Coronary ArteryDisease. Indian J Clin Biochem. 2022 Apr;37(2):224-231. doi: 10.1007/s12291-021-00982-1. Epub 2021 May 18. PMID: 35463099;PMCID: PMC8993972.

✓ S. Surendran, A. Adaikalakoteswari, P. Saravanan, I. A. Shatwaan, J. A. Lovegrove and K. S. Vimaleswaran, An update on vitaminB12related gene, polymorphisms and B12 status. Genes & NutriKon (2018) 13:2. DOI 10.1186/s12263-018-0591-9. THIAMIN

S. Surendran, A. Adaikalakoteswari, P. Saravanan, I. A. Shatwaan, J. A. Lovegrove and K. S. Vimaleswaran, An update on vitaminB12related gene, polymorphisms and B12 status. Genes & Nutrition (2018) 13:2. DOI 10.1186/s12263-018-0591-9.https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/clinvar/variation/5957/?new_evidence=false

SELENIUM

Jablonska, E., Gromadzinska, J., Reszka, E., Wasowicz, W., Sobala, W., Szeszenia-Dabrowska, N., & Boffetta, P. (2009). Associationbetween GPx1 Pro198Leu polymorphism, GPx1 activity and plasma selenium concentration in humans. European journal of nutrition,48(6), 383386.

Tang TS, Prior SL, Li KW, Ireland HA, Bain SC, Hurel SJ, Cooper JA, Humphries SE, Stephens JW. Association between thers1050450 glutathione peroxidase-1 (C > T) gene variant and peripheral neuropathy in two independent samples of subjects withdiabetes mellitus. Nutr Metab Cardiovasc Dis. 2012 May;22(5):417-25. doi: 10.1016/j.numecd.2010.08.001. Epub 2010 Dec 24. PMID: 21185702.

Donadio JLS, Rogero MM, Guerra-Shinohara EM, Barbosa F Jr, Desmarchelier C, Borel P, Sneddon AA, Hesketh JE, Cozzolino SMF.Genetic variants in selenoprotein genes modulate biomarkers of selenium status in response to Brazil nut supplementation (theSU.BRA.NUT study). Clin Nutr. 2019 Apr;38(2):539-548. doi: 10.1016/j.clnu.2018.03.011. Epub 2018 Mar 23. PMID: 29609868.

Karunasinghe N, Han DY, Zhu S, Yu J, Lange K, Duan H, Medhora R, Singh N, Kan J, Alzaher W, Chen B, Ko S, Triggs CM, Ferguson LR. Serum selenium and single-nucleotide polymorphisms in genes for selenoproteins: relationship to markers of oxidativestress in men from Auckland, New Zealand. Genes Nutr. 2012 Apr;7(2):179-90. doi: 10.1007/s12263-011-0259-1. Epub 2011 Dec 3.PMID: 22139612; PMCID: PMC3316745.

ZINC

Mocchegiani E, Giacconi R, Costarelli L, Muti E, Cipriano C, Tesei S, Pierpaoli S, Giuli C, Papa R, Marcellini F, Gasparini N,Pierandrei R, Piacenza F, Mariani E, Monti D, Dedoussis G, Kanoni S, Herbein G, Fulop T, Rink L, Jajte J, Malavolta M. Zincdeficiency and IL-6 -174G/C polymorphism in old people from different European countries: effect of zinc supplementation. ZINCAGEstudy. Exp Gerontol. 2008 May;43(5):433-44. doi: 10.1016/j.exger.2008.01.001. Epub 2008 Jan 15. PMID: 18267353. da Rocha TJ,Blehm CJ, Bamberg DP, Fonseca TL, Tisser LA, de Oliveira Junior AA, de Andrade FM, Fiegenbaum M. The effects of interactionsbetween selenium and zinc serum concentration and SEP15 and SLC30A3 gene polymorphisms on memory scores in a populationof mature and elderly adults. Genes Nutr. 2014 Jan;9(1):377. doi: 10.1007/s12263-013-0377-z. Epub 2013 Dec 14. PMID: 24338343;PMCID: PMC3896616.

Day KJ, Adamski MM, Dordevic AL, Murgia C. Genetic Variations as Modifying Factors to Dietary Zinc Requirements-A SystematicReview. Nutrients. 2017 Feb 17;9(2):148. doi: 10.3390/nu9020148. PMID: 28218639; PMCID: PMC5331579.

RIBOFLAVIN

McNulty H, Dowey le RC, Strain JJ, Dunne A, Ward M, Molloy AM, McAnena LB, Hughes JP, Hannon-Fletcher M, Scott JM. Riboflavin lowers homocysteine in individuals homozygous for the MTHFR 677C->T polymorphism. Circulation. 2006 Jan 3;113(1):74-80. doi: 10.1161/CIRCULATIONAHA.105.580332. Epub 2005 Dec 27. PMID: 16380544.

Jarrett H, McNulty H, Hughes CF, Pentieva K, Strain JJ, McCann A, McAnena L, Cunningham C, Molloy AM, Flynn A, Hopkins SM, Horigan G, O'Connor C, Walton J, McNulty BA, Gibney MJ, Lamers Y, Ward M. Vitamin B-6 and riboflavin, their metabolic interaction, and relationship with MTHFR genotype in adults aged 18-102 years. Am J Clin Nutr. 2022 Dec 19;116(6):1767-1778. doi: 10.1093/ajcn/nqac240. PMID: 36264281; PMCID: PMC9761749.

Candrasatria RM, Adiarto S, Sukmawan R. Methylenetetrahydrofolate Reductase C677T GenePolymorphism as a Risk Factor for Hypertension in a Rural Population. Int J Hypertens. 2020 Feb 13;2020:4267246. doi:10.1155/2020/4267246. PMID: 32411440; : PMC7204170.

Vujkovic M, Steegers EA, van Meurs J, Yazdanpanah N, van Rooij IA, Uitterlinden AG, Steegers-Theunissen RP. The maternal homocysteine pathway is influenced by riboflavin intake and MTHFR polymorphisms without affecting the risk of orofacial clefts in the offspring. Eur J



PMID:18374188.

Li T, Lange LA, Li X, Susswein L, Bryant B, Malone R, Lange EM, Huang TY, Stafford DW, Evans JP. Polymorphisms in the VKORC1gene are strongly associated with warfarin dosage requirements in patients receiving anticoagulation. J Med Genet. 2006Sep;43(9):740-4. doi: 10.1136/jmg.2005.040410. Epub 2006 Apr 12. PMID: 16611750; PMCID: PMC2564574.

Harikrishnan S, Koshy L, Subramanian R, Sanjay G, Vineeth CP, Nair AJ, Nair GM, Sudhakaran PR. Value of VKORC1 (-1639G>A)rs9923231 genotyping in predicting warfarin dose: A replication study in South Indian population. Indian Heart J. 2018 Dec;70 Suppl3(Suppl 3):S110-S115. doi: 10.1016/j.ihj.2018.07.006. Epub 2018 Jul 19. PMID: 30595241; PMCID: PMC6310074. PHENOTYPE (Clinical Annotation for rs9934438 (VKORC1); warfarin (level 1B Dosage) kaynak :https://www.pharmgkb.org/clinicalAnnotation/655385012

VITAMIN D

Ume Kulsoom 1, Amber Khan 1, Tahir Saghir 2, Syeda Nuzhat Nawab 1, Atiya Tabassum 1, Sehrish Fatima 1, Saima Saleem 1, Sitwat Zehra. Vitamin D receptor gene polymorphism Taql (rs731236) and its association with the susceptibility to coronary arterydisease among Pakistani population J Gene Med. 2021 Dec;23(12):e3386. doi: 10.1002/jgm.3386. Epub 2021 Aug 31.

Ahn J, Yu K, Stolzenberg-Solomon R, Simon KC, McCullough ML, Gallicchio L, Jacobs EJ, Ascherio A, Helzlsouer K, Jacobs KB, LiQ, Weinstein SJ, Purdue M, Virtamo J, Horst R, Wheeler W, Chanock S, Hunter DJ, Hayes RB, Kraft P, Albanes D. Genome-wideassociation study of circulating vitamin D levels. Hum Mol Genet. 2010 Jul 1;19(13):2739-45. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddq155. Epub 2010Apr 23. PMID: 20418485; PMCID: PMC2883344.

Zhang Y, Wang X, Liu Y, Qu H, Qu S, Wang W, Ren L. The GC, CYP2R1 and DHCR7 genes are associated with vitamin D levels innortheastern Han Chinese children. Swiss Med Wkly. 2012 Jul 16;142:w13636. doi: 10.4414/smw.2012.13636. PMID: 22801813.

Nissen J, Rasmussen LB, Ravn-Haren G, Andersen EW, Hansen B, Andersen R, Mejborn H, Madsen KH, Vogel U. Common variantsin CYP2R1 and GC genes predict vitamin D concentrations in healthy Danish children and adults. PLoS One. 2014 Feb27;9(2):e89907. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0089907. PMID: 24587115; PMCID: PMC3937412.

Jakubowska-Pietkiewicz E, Młynarski W, Klich I, Fendler W, Chlebna-Sokół D. Vitamin D receptor gene variability as a factorinfluencing bone mineral density in pediatric patients. Mol Biol Rep. 2012 May;39(5):6243-50. doi: 10.1007/s11033-012-1444-z. Epub2012 Mar 16. PMID: 22422157.

Al-Daghri NM, Mohammed AK, Al-Attas OS, Ansari MGA, Wani K, Hussain SD, Sabico S, Tripathi G, Alokail MS. Vitamin D ReceptorGene Polymorphisms Modify Cardiometabolic Response to Vitamin D Supplementation in T2DM Patients. Sci Rep. 2017 Aug15;7(1):8280. doi: 10.1038/s41598-017-08621-7. PMID: 28811597; PMCID: PMC5557960.

Lei W, Tian H, Xia Y. Association Between the Taql (rs731236 T>C) Gene Polymorphism and Dental Caries Risk: A Meta-analysis.Genet Test Mol Biomarkers. 2021 May;25(5):368-375. doi: 10.1089/gtmb.2020.0263. Epub 2021 May 6. PMID: 33960841; PMCID:PMC8140352.

Sazci A, Uren N, Idrisoglu HA, Ergul E. The rs2228570 Variant of the Vitamin D Receptor Gene is Associated with Essential Tremor.Neurosci Bull. 2019 Apr;35(2):362-364. doi: 10.1007/s12264-018-0287-6. Epub 2018 Sep 17. PMID: 30225763; PMCID:PMC6426913.

SAMEER AHMED AL HAJ MAHMOUD, MANAR FAYIZ ATOUM, HUDA MUSTAFA AL-HOURANI, SAJEDAH BATEINEH, SALIMABDERRAHMAN, FOAD ALZOUGHOOL. VITAMIN D DEFICIENCY AND RS731236(TAQ1) VITAMIN D RECEPTOR GENEPOLYMORPHISM AS POSSIBLE RISK FACTORS FOR RHEUMATOID ARTHRITIS AND OSTEOARTHRITIS. ARCHIVE 2018MEDICA 1 PAG 209

Jiménez-Jiménez FJ, García-Martín E, Alonso-Navarro H, Martínez C, Zurdo M, Turpín-Fenoll L, Millán-Pascual J, Adeva-BartoloméT, Cubo E, Navacerrada F, Rojo-Sebastián A, Rubio L, Ortega-Cubero S, Pastor P, Calleja M, Plaza-Nieto JF, Pilo-De-La-Fuente B, Arroyo-Solera M, García-Albea E, Agúndez JAG. Association Between Vitamin D Receptor rs731236 (Taq1) Polymorphism and Riskfor Restless Legs Syndrome in the Spanish Caucasian Population. Medicine (Baltimore). 2015 Nov;94(47):e2125. doi:10.1097/MD.000000000002125. PMID: 26632733; PMCID: PMC5059002.

Atoum MF, Tchoporyan MN. Association between circulating vitamin D, the Taq1 vitamin D receptor gene polymorphism and colorectal cancer risk among Jordanians. Asian Pac J Cancer Prev. 2014;15(17):7337-41. doi: 10.7314/apjcp.2014.15.17.7337.PMID: 25227839.

Maria Enlund-Cerullo, Laura Koljonen, Elisa Holmlund-Suila, Helena Hauta-alus, Jenni Rosendahl, Saara Valkama, Otto Helve, TimoHytinantti, Heli Viljakainen, Sture Andersson, Outi Mäkitie, Minna Pekkinen, Genetic Variation of the Vitamin D Binding Protein AffectsVitamin D Status and Response to Supplementation in Infants, The Journal of Clinical Endocrinology & Metabolism, Volume 104,Issue 11, November 2019, Pages 5483–5498, https://doi.org/10.1210/jc.2019-00630

Divanoglou N, Komninou D, Stea E, A, Argiriou A, Papatzikas G, Tsakalof A, Pazaitou-Panayiotou K, Georgakis M, K, Petridou E:Association of Vitamin D Receptor Gene Polymorphisms with Serum Vitamin D Levels in a Greek Rural Population (Velestino Study).Lifestyle Genomics 2021;14:81-90. doi: 10.1159/000514338

Elkum, Naser & Alkayal, Fadi & Noronha, Fiona & Ali, Maisa & Melhem, Motasem & Al-Arouj, Monira & Bennakhi, Abdullah & Behbehani, Kazem & Alsmadi, Osama & Abubaker, Jehad. (2014). Vitamin D Insufficiency in Arabs and South Asians PositivelyAssociates with Polymorphisms in GC and CYP2R1 Genes. PLoS ONE. 9. 10.1371/journal.pone.0113102.

Sergeeva E.G, Ionova Z.I (2020) Association of BsmI and ApaI Polymorphisms of the Vitamin D Receptor Gene with Dyslipidemia inPatients with Coronary Artery Disease.. Journal of Bioinformatics And Diabetes - 1(4):12-19.

McCullough, M.L., Bostick, R.M., & Mayo, T.L. (2009). Vitamin D gene pathway polymorphisms and risk of colorectal, breast, and prostate

Blanco-Rojo R, Baeza-Richer C, López-Parra AM, Pérez-Granados AM, Brichs A, Bertoncini S, Buil A, Arroyo-Pardo E, Soria JM, Vaquero MP. Four variants in transferrin and HFE genes as potential markers of iron deficiency anaemia risk: an association study in menstruating women. Nutr Metab (Lond). 2011 Oct 6;8:69. doi: 10.1186/1743-7075-8-69. PMID: 21978626; PMCID: PMC3195693.

Benyamin B, McRae AF, Zhu G, Gordon S, Henders AK, Palotie A, Peltonen L, Martin NG, Montgomery GW, Whitfield JB, Visscher PM. Variants in TF and HFE explain approximately 40% of genetic variation in serum-transferrin levels. Am J Hum Genet. 2009 Jan;84(1):60-5. doi: 10.1016/j.ajhg.2008.11.011. Epub 2008 Dec 11. PMID: 19084217; PMCID: PMC2668053.

Gan W, Guan Y, Wu Q, An P, Zhu J, Lu L, Jing L, Yu Y, Ruan S, Xie D, Makrides M, Gibson RA, Anderson GJ, Li H, Lin X, Wang F. Association of TMPRSS6 polymorphisms with ferritin, hemoglobin, and type 2 diabetes risk in a Chinese Han population. Am J Clin Nutr. 2012 Mar;95(3):626-32. doi: 10.3945/ajcn.111.025684. Epub 2012 Feb 1. PMID: 22301935.

Gkouskou KK, Grammatikopoulou MG, Vlastos I, Sanoudou D, Eliopoulos AG. Genotype-guided dietary supplementation in precision nutrition. Nutr Rev. 2021 Oct 11;79(11):1225-1235. doi: 10.1093/nutrit/nuaa132. PMID: 33367884.



DETOX: PHASE I

Chien-Chou Hou, Disline Manli Tantoh, Chuan-Chao Lin, Pei-Hsin Chen, Hao-Jan Yang & Yung-Po Liaw. Association betweenhypertension and coffee drinking based on CYP1A2 rs762551 single nucleotide polymorphism in Taiwanese. Nutrition&Metabolism,Volume 18, Article number: 78 (2021)

Sulem P, Gudbjartsson DF, Geller F, Prokopenko I, Feenstra B, Aben KK, Franke B, den Heijer M, Kovacs P, Stumvoll M, Mägi R,Yanek LR, Becker LC, Boyd HA, Stacey SN, Walters GB, Jonasdottir A, Thorleifsson G, Holm H, Gudjonsson SA, Rafnar T,Björnsdottir G, Becker DM, Melbye M, Kong A, Tönjes A, Thorgeirsson T, Thorsteinsdottir U, Kiemeney LA, Stefansson K. Sequencevariants at CYP1A1-CYP1A2 and AHR associate with coffee consumption. Hum Mol Genet. 2011 May 15;20(10):2071-7. doi:10.1093/hmg/ddr086. Epub 2011 Feb 28. PMID: 21357676; PMCID: PMC3080612.

Guest NS, VanDusseldorp TA, Nelson MT, Grgic J, Schoenfeld BJ, Jenkins NDM, Arent SM, Antonio J, Stout JR, Trexler ET, Smith-Ryan AE, Goldstein ER, Kalman DS, Campbell BI. International society of sports nutrition position stand: caffeine and exerciseperformance. J Int Soc Sports Nutr. 2021 Jan 2;18(1):1. doi: 10.1186/s12970-020-00383-4. PMID: 33388079; PMCID: PMC7777221.

Tian, D.-D., Natesan, S., White, J.R., , Jr. and Paine, M.F. (2019), Effects of Common CYP1A2 Genotypes and Other Key Factors onIntraindividual Variation in the Caffeine Metabolic Ratio: An Exploratory Analysis. Clin Transl Sci, 12: 39-46.https://doi.org/10.1111/cts.12598

DETOX: PHASE II GLUTATHIONE TRANSFERASE

Al-Eitan LN, Rababa'h DM, Alghamdi MA, Khasawneh RH. Association Of GSTM1, GSTT1 And GSTP1 Polymorphisms With BreastCancer Among Jordanian Women. Onco Targets Ther. 2019 Sep 20;12:7757-7765. doi: 10.2147/OTT.S207255. PMID: 31571925;PMCID: PMC6760517.

Li Z, Song L, Hao L. The role of UGT1A1 (c.-3279 T > G) gene polymorphisms in neonatal hyperbilirubinemia susceptibility. BMC MedGenet. 2020 Nov 6;21(1):218. doi: 10.1186/s12881-020-01155-2. PMID: 33158427; PMCID: PMC7648392.

Huang RS, Chen P, Wisel S, Duan S, Zhang W, Cook EH, Das S, Cox NJ, Dolan ME. Population-specific GSTM1 copy numbervariation. Hum Mol Genet. 2009 Jan 15;18(2):366-72. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddn345. Epub 2008 Oct 23. PMID: 18948376; PMCID:PMC2722188.

D Rossi1,7, S Rasi1,7, S Franceschetti1, D Capello1, A Castelli1, L De Paoli1, A Ramponi2, A Chiappella3, EM Pogliani4, U Vitolo3, IKwee5,6, F Bertoni5, A Conconi1 and G GaidanoAnalysis of the host pharmacogenetic background for prediction of outcome andtoxicity in diffuse large B-cell lymphoma treated with R-CHOP21. Leukemia (2009) 23, 1118–1126; doi:10.1038/leu.2008.398;published online 29 January 2009 Piacentini, S., Polimanti, R., Iorio, A., Cortesi, M., Papa, F., Rongioletti, M., ... & Fuciarelli, M.(2014). GSTA 1*-69C/T and GSTO 2* N142D as asthma-and allergy-related risk factors in Italian adult patients. Clinical andExperimental Pharmacology and Physiology, 41(3), 180-184

ALCOHOL SENSITIVITY

Macgregor S, Lind PA, Bucholz KK, Hansell NK, Madden PA, Richter MM, Montgomery GW, Martin NG, Heath AC, Whitfield JB.Associations of ADH and ALDH2 gene variation with self report alcohol reactions, consumption and dependence: an integrated analysis. Hum Mol Genet. 2009 Feb 1;18(3):580-93. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddn372. Epub 2008 Nov 7. PMID: 18996923; PMCID:PMC2722191. NFF2L2

Synowiec E, Sliwinski T, Danisz K, Blasiak J, Sklodowska A, Romaniuk D, Watala C, Szaflik J, Szaflik JP. Association betweenpolymorphism of the NQO1, NOS3 and NFE2L2 genes and AMD. Front Biosci (Landmark Ed). 2013 Jan 1;18(1):80-90. doi:10.2741/4088. PMID: 23276910. Figarska SM, Vonk JM, Boezen HM. NFE2L2 polymorphisms, mortality, and metabolism in thegeneral population. Physiol Genomics. 2014 Jun 15;46(12):411-7. doi: 10.1152/physiolgenomics.00178.2013. Epub 2014 May 1.PMID: 24790085; PMCID: PMC4060038.

UGT

Nadeali Z, Vallian S. UGT1A1 gene linkage analysis: application of polymorphic markers rs4148326/rs4124874 in the Iranianpopulation. Iran J Basic Med Sci. 2017 Aug;20(8):880-885. doi: 10.22038/IJBMS.2017.9109. PMID: 29085579; PMCID:PMC5651473.

Tang W, Fu YP, Figueroa JD, Malats N, Garcia-Closas M, Chatterjee N, Kogevinas M, Baris D, Thun M, Hall JL, De Vivo I, Albanes D,Porter-Gill P, Purdue MP, Burdett L, Liu L, Hutchinson A, Myers T, Tardón A, Serra C, Carrato A, Garcia-Closas R, Lloreta J, JohnsonA, Schwenn M, Karagas

MR, Schned A, Black A, Jacobs EJ, Diver WR, Gapstur SM, Virtamo J, Hunter DJ, Fraumeni JF Jr, Chanock SJ, Silverman DT,Rothman N, Prokunina-Olsson L. Mapping of the UGT1A locus identifies an uncommon coding variant that affects mRNA expressionand protects from bladder cancer. Hum Mol Genet. 2012 Apr 15;21(8):1918-30. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddr619. Epub 2012 Jan 6. PMID:22228101; PMCID: PMC3313801.

Ivan Curjuric, Medea Imboden, Martin Adam, Robert W. Bettschart, Margaret W. Gerbase, Nino Künzli, Thierry Rochat, Lucia Rohrer, Thomas B. Rothe, Joel Schwartz, Daiana Stolz, Jean-Marie Tschopp, Arnold von Eckardstein, Florian Kronenberg, Nicole M.



level.

Azadeh Aliarab, Bahram Yaghmaei, Sayyed Mohammad Hossein Ghaderian, Masoud Khoshnia, Gholamreza Roshandel, GhaderBabaei, Hamid Reza Joshaghani.December 2020, Volume26(IssueComplete) - Meta Gene

NATS

Millner LM, Doll MA, Cai J, States JC, Hein DW. Phenotype of the most common "slow acetylator" arylamine N-acetyltransferase 1genetic variant (NAT1*14B) is substrate-dependent. Drug Metab Dispos. 2012 Jan;40(1):198-204. doi: 10.1124/dmd.111.041855.Epub 2011 Oct 18. PMID: 22010219; PMCID: PMC3250052.

Eichholzer M, Rohrmann S, Barbir A, Hermann S, Teucher B, Kaaks R, Linseisen J. Polymorphisms in heterocyclic aromatic aminesmetabolism-related genes are associated with colorectal adenoma risk. Int J Mol Epidemiol Genet. 2012;3(2):96-106. Epub 2012May15. PMID: 22724046; PMCID: PMC3376920.

Yassine IA, Kobeissi L, Jabbour ME, Dhaini HR. N-Acetyltransferase 1 (NAT1) Genotype: A Risk Factor for Urinary Bladder Cancer ina Lebanese Population. J Oncol. 2012;2012:512976. doi: 10.1155/2012/512976. Epub 2012 Aug 22. PMID: 22956951; PMCID:PMC3432388. Butcher, N. J., Ilett, K. E., & Minchin, R. F. (1998). Functional polymorphism of the human arylamine JV-acetyltransferase type 1 genecaused by C190T and G560A mutations. Pharmacogenetics, 8(1), 67–72. doi:10.1097/00008571-199802000-00009 NQO1

Tian L, Xiao P, Zhou B, Chen Y, Kang L, Wang Q, Lin J, Son M, Wu Q. Influence of NQO1 Polymorphisms on Warfarin MaintenanceDose: A Systematic Review and Meta-Analysis (rs1800566 and rs10517). Cardiovasc Ther. 2021 Aug 12;2021:5534946. doi:10.1155/2021/5534946. PMID: 34457036; PMCID: PMC8376459.

Siegel D, McGuinness SM, Winski SL, Ross D. Genotype-phenotype relationships in studies of a polymorphism in NAD(P)H:quinoneoxidoreductase 1. Pharmacogenetics. 1999 Feb;9(1):113-21. doi: 10.1097/00008571-199902000-00015. Erratum in:Pharmacogenetics 1999 Jun;9(3):419. PMID: 10208650.



Sunil Kumar, Prabhat Ranjan, Balraj Mittal, Rajan Singh, Uday C Ghoshal. Lactase persistence/non-persistence genetic variants inirritable bowel syndrome in an endemic area for lactose malabsorption. J Gastroenterol Hepatol. 2012 Dec;27(12):1825-30. doi:10.1111/j.1440-1746.2012.07259.x.

Connelly TM, Koltun WA, Sangster W, Berg AS, Hegarty JP, Harris L 3rd, Deiling S, Stewart DB. An interleukin-4 polymorphism isassociated with susceptibility to Clostridium difficile infection in patients with inflammatory bowel disease: results of a retrospectivecohort study. Surgery. 2014 Oct;156(4):769-74. doi: 10.1016/j.surg.2014.06.067. PMID: 25239315.

Giampaoli O, Conta G, Calvani R, Miccheli A. Can the FUT2 Non-secretor Phenotype Associated With Gut Microbiota Increase theChildren Susceptibility for Type 1 Diabetes? A Mini Review. Front Nutr. 2020 Dec 23;7:606171. doi: 10.3389/fnut.2020.606171. PMID:33425974; PMCID: PMC7785815.

Li D, Achkar JP, Haritunians T, Jacobs JP, Hui KY, D'Amato M, Brand S, Radford-Smith G, Halfvarson J, Niess JH, Kugathasan S,Büning C, Schumm LP, Klei L, A, Aumais G, Baidoo L, Dubinsky M, Fiocchi C, Glas J, Milgrom R, Proctor DD, Regueiro M, SimmsLA, Stempak JM, Targan SR, Törkvist L, Sharma Y, Devlin B, Borneman J, Hakonarson H, Xavier RJ, Daly M, Brant SR, Rioux JD,Silverberg MS, Cho JH, Braun J, McGovern DP, Duerr RH. A Pleiotropic Missense Variant in SLC39A8 Is Associated With Crohn'sDisease and Human Gut Microbiome Composition. Gastroenterology. 2016 Oct;151(4):724-32. doi: 10.1053/j.gastro.2016.06.051.Epub 2016 Aug 1. PMID: 27492617; PMCID: PMC5037008.

Lim MY, You HJ, Yoon HS, Kwon B, Lee JY, Lee S, Song YM, Lee K, Sung J, Ko G. The effect of heritability and host genetics on thegut microbiota and metabolic syndrome. Gut. 2017 Jun;66(6):1031-1038. doi: 10.1136/gutjnl-2015-311326. Epub 2016 Apr 6. PMID:27053630.

Zhou F, Zhu Q, Zheng PF, Feng YL. Association of Fucosyltransferase 2 Gene Variant with Inflammatory Bowel Diseases: AMetaAnalysis. Med Sci Monit. 2019 Jan 7;25:184-192. doi: 10.12659/MSM.911857. PMID: 30615603; PMCID: PMC6338007.

Costas J. The highly pleiotropic gene SLC39A8 as an opportunity to gain insight into the molecular pathogenesis of schizophrenia.Am J Med Genet B Neuropsychiatr Genet. 2018 Mar;177(2):274-283. doi: 10.1002/ajmg.b.32545. Epub 2017 May 30. PMID:28557351.

Kato K, Ishida S, Tanaka M, Mitsuyama E, Xiao JZ, Odamaki T. Association between functional lactase variants and a highabundance of Bifidobacterium in the gut of healthy Japanese people. PLoS One. 2018 Oct 19;13(10):e0206189. doi:10.1371/journal.pone.0206189. PMID: 30339693; PMCID: PMC6195297.



SEASONAL DEPRESSION

Liberman AR, Halitjaha L, Ay A, Ingram KK. Modeling Strengthens Molecular Link between Circadian Polymorphisms and MajorMood Disorders. J Biol Rhythms. 2018 Jun;33(3):318-336. doi: 10.1177/0748730418764540. Epub 2018 Apr 3. PMID: 29614896.

Roecklein KA, Rohan KJ, Duncan WC, Rollag MD, Rosenthal NE, Lipsky RH, Provencio I. A missense variant (P10L) of themelanopsin (OPN4) gene in seasonal affective disorder. J Affect Disord. 2009 Apr;114(1-3):279-85. doi: 10.1016/j.jad.2008.08.005.Epub 2008 Sep 18. PMID: 18804284; PMCID: PMC2647333.

INFLAMMATION

McQuaid, RKovacs, D., Eszlari, N., Petschner, P., Pap, D., Vas, S., Kovacs, P., ... & Juhasz, G. (2016). Interleukin-6 promoterpolymorphism interacts with pain and life stress influencing depression phenotypes. Journal of Neural Transmission, 123(5), 541-548.

McQuaid RJ, Gabrys RL, McInnis OA, Anisman H, Matheson K. Understanding the Relation Between Early-Life Adversity andDepression Symptoms: The Moderating Role of Sex and an Interleukin-1 β Gene Variant. Front Psychiatry. 2019 Mar 22;10:151. doi:10.3389/fpsyt.2019.00151. PMID: 30967802; PMCID: PMC6438954..

Zhang, C., Wu, Z., Zhao, G., Wang, F., & Fang, Y. (2016). Identification of IL6 as a susceptibility gene for major depressive disorder. Scientific reports, 6(1), 1-6. Barnes J, Mondelli V, Pariante CM. Genetic Contributions of Inflammation to Depression. Neuropsychopharmacology. 2017 Jan; 42(1):81-98. doi: 10.1038/npp.2016.169. Epub 2016 Aug 24. PMID: 27555379; PMCID: PMC5143493.

Ma K, Zhang H, Baloch Z. Pathogenetic and Therapeutic Applications of Tumor Necrosis Factor-α (TNF-α) in Major DepressiveDisorder: A Systematic Review. Int J Mol Sci. 2016 May 14;17(5):733. doi: 10.3390/ijms17050733. PMID: 27187381; PMCID:PMC4881555.

Kim YK, Hong JP, Hwang JA, Lee HJ, Yoon HK, Lee BH, Jung HY, Hahn SW, Na KS. TNF-alpha -308G>A polymorphism isassociated with suicide attempts in major depressive disorder. J Affect Disord. 2013 Sep 5;150(2):668-72. doi:10.1016/j.jad.2013.03.019. Epub 2013 Apr 19. PMID: 23608119.

ANXIETY

✓ Costa, B., Pini, S., Baldwin, D. S., Silove, D., Manicavasagar, V., Abelli, M., ... MarKni, C. (2017). Oxytocin receptor and Gproteinpolymorphisms in paKents with depression and separaKon anxiety. Journal of AffecKve Disorders, 218, 365–373.

✓ Sami An Ia, Olli Kampman, Ari Illi, Riikka Rontu, Terho LehKmäki, Esa Leinonen, AssociaKon between 5-HT2A, TPH1 and GNB3genotypes and response to typical neurolepKcs: a serotonergic approach, BMC Psychiatry. 2007; 7: 22.

✓ Eugene Lina, Po See Chen, Hui Hua Chang, Po-Wu Geand, Hsin Chun Tsaibf, Yen Kuang Yang, Ru-Band Lube, InteracKon ofserotoninrelated genes affects short-term anKdepressant response in major depressive disorder, Progress in Neuro-Psychopharmacology and Biological Psychiatry, Volume 33, Issue 7, 1 October 2009, Pages 1167-1172.

✓ Wang J, Qin W, Liu B, Zhou Y, Wang D, Zhang Y, Jiang T, Yu C. Neural mechanisms of oxytocin receptor gene mediaKng anxiety-related temperament. Brain Struct Funct. 2014 Sep;219(5):1543-54. doi: 10.1007/s00429-013-0584-9. Epub 2013 May 26. PMID:23708061.

✓ ALEMANY, S., MOYA, J., IBÁÑEZ, M., VILLA, H., MEZQUITA, L., ORTET, G., . . . ARIAS, B. (2016). Research Leder: Childhoodtrauma and the rs1360780 SNP of FKBP5 gene in psychosis: A replicaKon in two general populaKon samples. PsychologicalMedicine, 46(1), 221-223. doi:10.1017/S0033291715001695

✓ Binder EB, Salyakina D, Lichtner P, Wochnik GM, Ising M, Pütz B, Papiol S, Seaman S, Lucae S, Kohli MA, Nickel T, Künzel HE, Fuchs B, Majer M, Pfennig A, Kern N, Brunner J, Modell S, Baghai T, Deiml T, Zill P, Bondy B, Rupprecht R, Messer T, Köhnlein O, Dabitz H, Brückl T, Müller N, Pfister H, Lieb R, Mueller JC, Lõhmussaar E, Strom TM, Bedecken T, MeiKnger T, Uhr M, Rein T, Holsboer F, Muller-Myhsok B. Polymorphisms in FKBP5 are associated with increased recurrence of depressive episodes and rapidresponse to anKdepressant treatment. Nat Genet. 2004 Dec;36(12):1319-25. doi: 10.1038/ng1479. Epub 2004 Nov 21. PMID:15565110.

✓ Erblang M, Drogou C, Gomez-Merino D, Metlaine A, Boland A, Deleuze JF, Thomas C, Sauvet F, Chennaoui M. The Impact ofGeneKc VariaKons in ADORA2A in the AssociaKon between Caffeine ConsumpKon and Sleep. Genes (Basel). 2019 Dec6;10(12):1021. doi: 10.3390/genes10121021. PMID: 31817803; PMCID: PMC6947650.

SEROTONIN

✓ Paul R Albert, Brice Le François, Anne M Millar, TranscripKonal dysregulaKon of 5-HT1A autoreceptors in mental illness, Mol Brain.2011; 4: 21.

✓ Anita Benko, Judith Tembel, Eszter Molnar, Xenia Gonda, Laszlo Tothfalusi, Dorodya Pap, Significant associaKon between theC(−1019)G funcKonal polymorphism of the HTR1A gene and impulsivity, Med Genet Part B 153B:592−599., 18 February 2010.

✓ Mulder H, Franke B, van der-Beek van der AA, Arends J, Wilmink FW, Egberts AC, Scheffer H. The associaKon between HTR2Cpolymorphisms and obesity in psychiatric paKents using anKpsychoKcs: a cross-secKonal study. Pharmacogenomics J. 2007Oct;7(5):318-24. doi: 10.1038/sj.tpj.6500422. Epub 2006 Oct 3. PMID: 17016522.

🗸 Godschalk MG, Domschke K. GeneKcs of generalized anxiety disorder and related traits. Dialogues Clin Neurosci.



Early-Wakening Symptom. Front Neurosci. 2018 Nov 15;12:827. doi: 10.3389/fnins.2018.00827. PMID: 30519155;PMCID: PMC6251472.

✓ Hohjoh H, Takasu M, Shishikura K, Takahashi Y, Honda Y, Tokunaga K. Significant associaKon of the arylalkylamine N-acetyltransferase (AA-NAT) gene with delayed sleep phase syndrome. NeurogeneKcs. 2003 Apr;4(3):151-3. doi: 10.1007/s10048-002-0141-9. Epub 2002 Nov 29. PMID: 12736803.

✓ C G Baehne, A-C Ehlis, M M Plichta, A Conzelmann, P Pauli, C Jacob, L Gutknecht, K-P Lesch, A J Fallgader, Tph2 gene variantsmodulate response control processes in adult ADHD paKents and healthy individuals, Molecular Psychiatry, 14, pages1032–1039(2009)

✓ Zhang-Lin Liu, Xin-Qiang Wang, Ming-fan Liu, Bao-juan Ye, Meta-analysis of associaKon between TPH2 single nucleoKdepoiymorphism and depression, Neuroscience & Biobehavioral Reviews, Volume 134, 2022, 104517, ISSN 0149-7634, hdps://doi.org/10.1016/j.neubiorev.2021.104517.

✓ Xia Q, Chen ZX, Wang YC, Ma YS, Zhang F, Che W, Fu D, Wang XF. AssociaKon between the melatonin receptor 1B genepolymorphism on the risk of type 2 diabetes, impaired glucose regulaKon: a meta-analysis. PLoS One. 2012;7(11):e50107. doi:10.1371/journal.pone.0050107. Epub 2012 Nov 30. PMID: 23226241; PMCID: PMC3511448.

✓ Vejrazkova, D., Vankova, M., Vcelak, J., Krejci, H., Anderlova, K., Tura, A., ... & Bendlova, B. (2022). The rs10830963Polymorphism of the MTNR1B Gene: AssociaKon With Abnormal Glucose, Insulin and C-pepKde KineKcs. Fronlers in endocrinology,13.

DOPAMINE RECEPTOR

✓ Park CI, Kim HW, Hwang SS, Kang JI, Kim SJ. Influence of dopamine-related genes on craving, impulsivity, and aggressiveness inKorean males with alcohol use disorder. Eur Arch Psychiatry Clin Neurosci. 2021 Aug;271(5):865-872. doi: 10.1007/s00406-019-01072-3. Epub 2019 Sep 26. PMID: 31559529.

✓ Jiménez KM, Pereira-Morales AJ, Forero DA. A FuncKonal Polymorphism in the DRD1 Gene, That Modulates Its RegulaKon bymiR-504, Is Associated with Depressive Symptoms. Psychiatry InvesKg. 2018 Apr;15(4):402-406. doi: 10.30773/pi.2017.10.16.1.Epub 2018 Apr 5. PMID: 29614853; PMCID: PMC5912498.

✓ Taylor S. Molecular geneKcs of obsessive-compulsive disorder: a comprehensive meta-analysis of geneKc associaKon studies.Mol Psychiatry. 2013 Jul;18(7):799-805. doi: 10.1038/mp.2012.76. Epub 2012 Jun 5. PMID: 22665263.

✓ He Q, Shen Z, Ren L, Wang X, Qian M, Zhu J, Shen X. The associaKon of catechol-O-methyltransferase (COMT) rs4680polymorphisms and generalized anxiety disorder in the Chinese Han populaKon. Int J Clin Exp Pathol. 2020 Jul 1;13(7):1712-1719.PMID: 32782694; PMCID: PMC7414458.

✔ Xinxin HUANG; Yuling LI; Enherbayaer. The interacKon between DRD4 gene rs1800955 polymorphism and negaKve life events onthe personality characterisKcs of Mongolian adolescents / 中华行为医学与脑科学杂志. Chinese Journal of Behavioral Medicine andBrain Science ; (12): 70-74, 2019.

✓ Zhang Huan, Yang Binrang, Peng Gang, Zhang Linlin, Fang Diangang. Effects of the DRD4 –521 C/T SNP on Local Neural AcKvityand FuncKonal ConnecKvity in Children With ADHD. FronKers in Psychiatry, 12, 2022.

✓ Batel, P., Houchi, H., Daoust, M., Ramoz, N., Naassila, M., & Gorwood, P. (2008). A haplotype of the DRD1 gene is associated withalcohol dependence. Alcoholism: Clinical and Experimental Research, 32(4), 567-572.

✓ He nger, J. A., Liu, X., Schwartz, C. E., Michaelis, R. C., & Holden, J. J. (2008). A DRD1 haplotype is associated with risk forauKsm spectrum disorders in male-only affected sib-pair families. American Journal of Medical Geneics Part B: NeuropsychiatricGeneics, 147(5), 628-636.

COMT

✓ Zhang J, Chen Y, Zhang K, Yang H, Sun Y, Fang Y, Shen Y, Xu Q. A cis-phase interacKon study of geneKc variants within theMAOA gene in major depressive disorder. Biol Psychiatry. 2010 Nov 1;68(9):795-800. doi: 10.1016/j.biopsych.2010.06.004. Epub2010 Aug 5. PMID: 20691428.

✓ He Q, Shen Z, Ren L, Wang X, Qian M, Zhu J, Shen X. The associaKon of catechol-O-methyltransferase (COMT) rs4680polymorphisms and generalized anxiety disorder in the Chinese Han populaKon. Int J Clin Exp Pathol. 2020 Jul 1;13(7):1712-1719.PMID: 32782694; PMCID: PMC7414458.

✓ Qian, Y., Liu, J., Xu, S., Yang, X., & Xiao, Q. (2017). Roles of funcKonal catechol-O-methyltransferase genotypes in ChinesepaKents with Parkinson's disease. Translalonal neurodegeneralon, 6(1), 1-11.



TNF-ALFA and IL-17

Yang YH, Liu YQ, Zhang L, Li H, Li XB, Ouyang Q, Zhu GY. Genetic polymorphisms of the TNF-α-308G/A are associated withmetabolic syndrome in asthmatic patients from Hebei province, China. Int J Clin Exp Pathol. 2015 Oct 1;8(10):13739-46. PMID:26722602; PMCID: PMC4680547.

Nourian M, Chaleshi V, Pishkar L, Azimzadeh P, Baradaran Ghavami S, Balaii H, Alinaghi S, Shahrokh S, Asadzadeh Aghdaei H, ZaliMR. Evaluation of tumor necrosis factor (TNF)-α mRNA expression level and the rs1799964 polymorphism of the TNF-α gene inperipheral mononuclear cells of patients with inflammatory bowel diseases. Biomed Rep. 2017 Jun;6(6):698-702. doi:10.3892/br.2017.908. Epub 2017 May 9. PMID: 28584644; PMCID: PMC5449959.

Yan N, Yu YL, Yang J, Qin Q, Zhu YF, Wang X, Song RH, Zhang JA. Association of interleukin-17A and -17F gene singlenucleotidepolymorphisms with autoimmune thyroid diseases. Autoimmunity. 2012 Nov;45(7):533-9. doi: 10.3109/08916934.2012.702814. Epub2012 Aug 17. PMID: 22816799.

Shen L, Zhang H, Yan T, Zhou G, Liu R. Association between interleukin 17A polymorphisms and susceptibility to rheumatoid arthrit

CTLA4

Tu Y, Fan G, Dai Y, Zeng T, Xiao F, Chen L, Kong W. Association between rs3087243 and rs231775 polymorphism within the cytotoxic Tlymphocyte antigen 4 gene and Graves' disease: a case/control study combined with meta-analyses. Oncotarget. 2017 Nov 27;8(66):110614-110624. doi: 10.18632/oncotarget.22702. PMID: 29299173; PMCID: PMC5746408.

Pang H, Luo S, Huang G, Li X, Xie Z, Zhou Z. The Association of CTLA-4 rs231775 and rs3087243 Polymorphisms with Latent Autoimmune Diabetes in Adults: A Meta-Analysis. Biochem Genet. 2022 Aug;60(4):1222-1235. doi: 10.1007/s10528-021-10152-w. Epub 2021 Nov 25. PMID: 34822071.

Zhou C, Gao S, Yuan X, Shu Z, Li S, Sun X, Xiao J, Liu H. Association between *CTLA-4* gene polymorphism and risk of rheumatoid arthritis: a meta-analysis. Aging (Albany NY). 2021 Aug 2;13(15):19397-19414. doi: 10.18632/aging.203349. Epub 2021 Aug 2. PMID: 34339393; PMCID: PMC8386564.

Li F, Yuan W, Wu X. Association of CTLA-4 polymorphisms with increased risks of myasthenia gravis. Ann Hum Genet. 2018 Nov;82(6):358-369. doi: 10.1111/ahg.12262. Epub 2018 Jul 15. PMID: 30009380.

Zhao JJ, Wang D, Yao H, Sun DW, Li HY. CTLA-4 and MDR1 polymorphisms increase the risk for ulcerative colitis: A meta-analysis. World J Gastroenterol. 2015 Sep 14;21(34):10025-40. doi: 10.3748/wjg.v21.i34.10025. PMID: 26379408; PMCID: PMC4566373.

Ni J, Qiu LJ, Zhang M, Wen PF, Ye XR, Liang Y, Pan HF, Ye DQ. CTLA-4 CT60 (rs3087243) polymorphism and autoimmune thyroid diseases susceptibility: a comprehensive meta-analysis. Endocr Res. 2014;39(4):180-8. doi: 10.3109/07435800.2013.879167. Epub 2014 Apr 3. PMID: 24697361.

STAT4

Yuan H, Feng JB, Pan HF, Qiu LX, Li LH, Zhang N, Ye DQ. A meta-analysis of the association of STAT4 polymorphism with systemic lupus erythematosus. Mod Rheumatol. 2010 Jun;20(3):257-62. doi: 10.1007/s10165-010-0275-9. Epub 2010 Feb 19. PMID: 20169389.

Zervou MI, Mamoulakis D, Panierakis C, Boumpas DT, Goulielmos GN. STAT4: a risk factor for type 1 diabetes? Hum Immunol. 2008 Oct;69(10):647-50. doi: 10.1016/j.humimm.2008.07.004. Epub 2008 Aug 12. PMID: 18703106.

Remmers EF, Plenge RM, Lee AT, Graham RR, Hom G, Behrens TW, de Bakker PI, Le JM, Lee HS, Batliwalla F, Li W, Masters SL, Booty MG, Carulli JP, Padyukov L, Alfredsson L, Klareskog L, Chen WV, Amos CI, Criswell LA, Seldin MF, Kastner DL, Gregersen PK. STAT4 and the risk of rheumatoid arthritis and systemic lupus erythematosus. N Engl J Med. 2007 Sep 6;357(10):977-86. doi: 10.1056/NEJMoa073003. PMID: 17804842; PMCID: PMC2630215.

Korman BD, Alba MI, Le JM, Alevizos I, Smith JA, Nikolov NP, Kastner DL, Remmers EF, Illei GG. Variant form of STAT4 is associated with primary Sjögren's syndrome. Genes Immun. 2008 Apr;9(3):267-70. doi: 10.1038/gene.2008.1. Epub 2008 Feb 14. PMID: 18273036.





Diabetes

Rutter, G. A., & Chimienti, F. (2015). SLC30A8 mutations in type 2 diabetes. Diabetologia, 58(1), 31-36 Nagorny, C., & Lyssenko, V.(2012). Tired of diabetes genetics? Circadian rhythms and diabetes: the MTNR1B story? Current diabetes reports, 12(6), 667-672.

Sparsø T, Bonnefond A, Andersson E, Bouatia-Naji N, Holmkvist J, Wegner L, Grarup N, Gjesing AP, Banasik K, Cavalcanti-ProençaC, Marchand M, Vaxillaire M, Charpentier G, Jarvelin MR, Tichet J, Balkau B, Marre M, Lévy-Marchal C, Faerch K, Borch-Johnsen K, Jørgensen T, Madsbad S, Poulsen P, Vaag A, Dina C, Hansen T, Pedersen O, Froguel P. G-allele of intronic rs10830963 in MTNR1Bconfers increased risk of impaired fasting glycemia and type 2 diabetes through an impaired glucose-stimulated insulin release:studies involving 19,605 Europeans Diabetes. 2009 Jun;58(6):1450-6. doi: 10.2337/db08-1660. Epub 2009 Mar 26. PMID: 19324940;PMCID: PMC2682679..

Lyssenko V, Lupi R, Marchetti P, Del Guerra S, Orho-Melander M, Almgren P, Sjögren M, Ling C, Eriksson KF, Lethagen AL, Mancarella R, Berglund G, Tuomi T, Nilsson P, Del Prato S, Groop L. Mechanisms by which common variants in the TCF7L2 geneincrease risk of type 2 diabetes. J Clin Invest. 2007 Aug;117(8):2155-63. doi: 10.1172/JCI30706. PMID: 17671651; PMCID:PMC1934596.

Wellcome Trust Case Control Consortium. Genome-wide association study of 14,000 cases of seven common diseases and 3,000shared controls. Nature. 2007 Jun 7;447(7145):661-78. doi: 10.1038/nature05911. PMID: 17554300; PMCID: PMC2719288.

Boesgaard TW, Zilinskaite J, Vänttinen M, Laakso M, Jansson PA, Hammarstedt A, Smith U, Stefan N, Fritsche A, Häring H, Hribal M, Sesti G, Zobel DP, Pedersen O, Hansen T; EUGENE 2 Consortium. The common SLC30A8 Arg325Trp variant is associated withreduced first-phase insulin release in 846 non-diabetic offspring of type 2 diabetes patients--the EUGENE2 study. Diabetologia. 2008May;51(5):816-20. doi: 10.1007/s00125-008-0955-6. Epub 2008 Mar 7. PMID: 18324385.

Yiannakouris N, Cooper JA, Shah S, Drenos F, Ireland HA, Stephens JW, Li KW, Elkeles R, Godsland IF, Kivimaki M, Hingorani AD,Kumari M, Talmud PJ, Humphries SE. IRS1 gene variants, dysglycaemic metabolic changes and type-2 diabetes risk. Nutr MetabCardiovasc Dis. 2012 Dec;22(12):1024-30. doi: 10.1016/j.numecd.2011.05.009. Epub 2011 Sep 14. PMID: 21917432; PMCID:PMC3657179.

Tabara Y, Osawa H, Kawamoto R, Onuma H, Shimizu I, Miki T, Kohara K, Makino H. Replication study of candidate genes associatedwith type 2 diabetes based on genome-wide screening. Diabetes. 2009 Feb;58(2):493-8. doi: 10.2337/db07-1785. Epub 2008 Nov25. PMID: 19033397; PMCID: PMC2628625.

Heni M, Ketterer C, Thamer C, Herzberg-Schäfer SA, Guthoff M, Stefan N, Machicao F, Staiger H, Fritsche A, Häring HU. Glycemiadetermines the effect of type 2 diabetes risk genes on insulin secretion. Diabetes. 2010 Dec;59(12):3247-52. doi: 10.2337/db10-0674.Epub 2010 Aug 29. PMID: 20802253; PMCID: PMC2992789.

Song Y, Li S, He C. PPARy Gene Polymorphisms, Metabolic Disorders, and Coronary Artery Disease. Front Cardiovasc Med. 2022Mar 23;9:808929. doi: 10.3389/fcvm.2022.808929. PMID: 35402540; PMCID: PMC8984027. NAFLD

Zhou, Y., Llauradó, G., Orešič, M., Hyötyläinen, T., Orho-Melander, M., & Yki-Järvinen, H. (2015). Circulating triacylglycerol signaturesand insulin sensitivity in NAFLD associated with the E167K variant in TM6SF2. Journal of hepatology, 62(3), 657-663.

Scorletti E, West AL, Bhatia L, Hoile SP, McCormick KG, Burdge GC, Lillycrop KA, Clough GF, Calder PC, Byrne CD. Treating liver fatand serum triglyceride levels in NAFLD, effects of PNPLA3 and TM6SF2 genotypes: Results from the WELCOME trial. J Hepatol.2015 Dec;63(6):1476-83. doi: 10.1016/j.jhep.2015.07.036. Epub 2015 Aug 10. PMID: 26272871.

Tian C, Stokowski RP, Kershenobich D, Ballinger DG, Hinds DA. Variant in PNPLA3 is associated with alcoholic liver disease. NatGenet. 2010 Jan;42(1):21-3. doi: 10.1038/ng.488. Epub 2009 Nov 29. PMID: 19946271.

Pirola CJ, Sookoian S. The dual and opposite role of the TM6SF2-rs58542926 variant in protecting against cardiovascular diseaseand conferring risk for nonalcoholic fatty liver: A meta-analysis. Hepatology. 2015 Dec;62(6):1742-56. doi: 10.1002/hep.28142. Epub2015 Oct 29. PMID: 26331730.

Katsarou MS, Latsi R, Papasavva M, Demertzis N, Kalogridis T, Tsatsakis AM, Spandidos DA, Drakoulis N. Population-basedanalysis of the frequency of HFE gene polymorphisms: Correlation with the susceptibility to develop hereditary hemochromatosis. MolMed Rep. 2016 Jul;14(1):630-6. doi: 10.3892/mmr.2016.5317. Epub 2016 May 20. PMID: 27221532; PMCID: PMC4918619.

Shen H, Pollin TI, Damcott CM, McLenithan JC, Mitchell BD, Shuldiner AR. Glucokinase regulatory protein gene polymorphismaffects postprandial lipemic response in a dietary intervention study. Hum Genet. 2009 Oct;126(4):567-74. doi: 10.1007/s00439-009-0700-3.

Epub 2009, Wu CH, Chang TY, Huang RFS. Relationship Between PEMT Gene rs7946 Polymorphism and Nutritional Choline Statusin Association With Nonalcoholic Fatty Liver Risk. Curr Dev Nutr. 2022 Jun 14;6(Suppl 1):1128. doi: 10.1093/cdn/nzac078.022.PMCID: PMC9193746. Jun 13. PMID: 19526250; PMCID: PMC2918876.

Macaluso FS, Maida M, Petta S. Genetic background in nonalcoholic fatty liver disease: A comprehensive review. World JGastroenterol. 2015 Oct 21;21(39):11088-111. doi: 10.3748/wjg.v21.i39.11088. PMID: 26494964; PMCID: PMC4607907.

Anstee, QM, Darlay, R., Cockell, S., Meroni, M., Govaere, O., Tiniakos, D., ... Daly, AK (2020). Histolojik olarak karakterize edilmiş



Liver Disease, Liver Cirrhosis and Hepatocellular Carcinoma: An Updated Systematic Review and Meta-Analysis of5,758 Cases and 14,741 Controls. PLoS One. 2016 Sep 22;11(9):e0163423. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0163423. PMID: 27657935;PMCID: PMC5033482.

Li, Xingnan & Ortega, Victor & Ampleford, Elizabeth & Barr, R. & Christenson, Stephanie & Cooper, Christopher & Couper, David & Dransfield, Mark & Han, Mei & Hansel, Nadia & Hoffman, Eric & Kanner, Richard & Kleerup, Eric & Martinez, Fernando & Paine, Robert & Woodruff, Prescott & Hawkins, Gregory & Bleecker, Eugene & Meyers, Deborah. (2018). Genome-wide association study oflung function and clinical implication in heavy smokers. BMC Medical Genetics. 19. 10.1186/s12881-018-0656-z. Insulin resistance

Yiannakouris N, Cooper JA, Shah S, Drenos F, Ireland HA, Stephens JW, Li KW, Elkeles R, Godsland IF, Kivimaki M, Hingorani AD, Kumari M, Talmud PJ, Humphries SE. IRS1 gene variants, dysglycaemic metabolic changes and type-2 diabetes risk. Nutr MetabCardiovasc Dis. 2012 Dec;22(12):1024-30. doi: 10.1016/j.numecd.2011.05.009. Epub 2011 Sep 14. PMID: 21917432; PMCID:PMC3657179.

Stolerman ES, Manning AK, McAteer JB, Dupuis J, Fox CS, Cupples LA, Meigs JB, Florez JC. Haplotype structure of the ENPP1Gene and Nominal Association of the K121Q missense single nucleotide polymorphism with glycemic traits in the Framingham HeartStudy. Diabetes. 2008 Jul;57(7):1971-7. doi: 10.2337/db08-0266. Epub 2008 Apr 21. PMID: 18426862; PMCID: PMC2453609.

Sparsø T, Bonnefond A, Andersson E, Bouatia-Naji N, Holmkvist J, Wegner L, Grarup N, Gjesing AP, Banasik K, Cavalcanti-ProençaC, Marchand M, Vaxillaire M, Charpentier G, Jarvelin MR, Tichet J, Balkau B, Marre M, Lévy-Marchal C, Faerch K, Borch-Johnsen K, Jørgensen T, Madsbad S, Poulsen P, Vaag A, Dina C, Hansen T, Pedersen O, Froguel P. G-allele of intronic rs10830963 in MTNR1Bconfers increased risk of impaired fasting glycemia and type 2 diabetes through an impaired glucose-stimulated insulin release:studies involving 19,605 Europeans Diabetes. 2009 Jun;58(6):1450-6. doi: 10.2337/db08-1660. Epub 2009 Mar 26. PMID: 19324940;PMCID: PMC2682679.

Phani NM, Guddattu V, Bellampalli R, Seenappa V, Adhikari P, Nagri SK, D Souza SC, Mundyat GP, Satyamoorthy K, Rai PS.Population specific impact of genetic variants in KCNJ11 gene to type 2 diabetes: a case-control and meta-analysis study. PLoS One.2014 Sep 23;9(9):e107021. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0107021. PMID: 25247988; PMCID: PMC4172481.

Engelbrechtsen L, Mahendran Y, Jonsson A, Gjesing AP, Weeke PE, Jørgensen ME, Færch K, Witte DR, Holst JJ, Jørgensen T,Grarup N, Pedersen O, Vestergaard H, Torekov S, Kanters JK, Hansen T. Common variants in the hERG (KCNH2) voltage-gatedpotassium channel are associated with altered fasting and glucose-stimulated plasma incretin and glucagon responses. BMC Genet.2018 Mar 16;19(1):15. doi: 10.1186/s12863-018-0602-2. PMID: 29548277; PMCID: PMC5857134.



LEPTIN

Yang, M. M., Wang, J., Fan, J. J., Ng, T. K., Sun, D. J., Guo, X., ... & Li, Y. B. (2016). Variations in the obesity gene "LEPR" contributeto risk of type 2 diabetes mellitus: evidence from a meta-analysis. Journal of diabetes research, 2016.

Zita Szentkereszty-Kovács, S. Fiatal, E. Janka, D. Kovács, A. Szegedi, É. Remenyik, D. Törőcsik. Leptin Receptor (rs1137101) and BrainDerived Neurotrophic Factor (rs925946) Gene Variants Are Associated with Obesity in the Early- but Not in the Late-OnsetPopulation of Hungarian Psoriatic Patient. Published 1 October 2021 Biology, Medicine Life

Mărginean C, Mărginean CO, Iancu M, Meliţ LE, Tripon F, Bănescu C. The FTO rs9939609 and LEPR rs1137101 mothers-newbornsgene polymorphisms and maternal fat mass index effects on anthropometric characteristics in newborns: A cross-sectional study onmothers-newborns gene polymorphisms-The FTO-LEPR Study (STROBE-compliant article). Medicine (Baltimore). 2016Dec;95(49):e5551.

Scherag A, Jarick I, Grothe J, Biebermann H, Scherag S, Volckmar AL, Vogel CI, Greene B, Hebebrand J, Hinney A.Investigation of a genome wide association signal for obesity: synthetic association and haplotype analyses at the melanocortin 4receptor gene locus. PLoS One. 2010 Nov 15;5(11):e13967. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0013967. PMID: 21085626; PMCID:PMC2981522.

Loos RJ, Lindgren CM, Li S, Wheeler E., et all . Common variants near MC4R are associated with fat mass, weight and risk ofobesity. Nat Genet. 2008 Jun;40(6):768-75. doi: 10.1038/ng.140. Epub 2008 May 4. PMID: 18454148; PMCID: PMC2669167.

Qi L, Kraft P, Hunter DJ, Hu FB. The common obesity variant near MC4R gene is associated with higher intakes of total energy anddietary fat, weight change and diabetes risk in women. Hum Mol Genet. 2008 Nov 15;17(22):3502-8. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddn242. Epub2008 Aug 12. PMID: 18697794; PMCID: PMC2572696.

FTO

Tanofsky-Kraff M, Han JC, Anandalingam K, Shomaker LB, Columbo KM, Wolkoff LE, Kozlosky M, Elliott C, Ranzenhofer LM, RozaCA, Yanovski SZ, Yanovski JA. The FTO gene rs9939609 obesity-risk allele and loss of control over eating. Am J Clin Nutr. 2009Dec;90(6):1483-8. doi: 10.3945/ajcn.2009.28439. Epub 2009 Oct 14. PMID: 19828706; PMCID: PMC2777464.

Zheng Y, Huang T, Zhang X, Rood J, Bray GA, Sacks FM, Qi L. Dietary Fat Modifies the Effects of FTO Genotype on Changes inInsulin Sensitivity. J Nutr. 2015 May;145(5):977-82. doi: 10.3945/jn.115.210005. Epub 2015 Mar 11. PMID: 25761503; PMCID:PMC4408741.

Kim JY, DeMenna JT, Puppala S, Chittoor G, Schneider J, Duggirala R, Mandarino LJ, Shaibi GQ, Coletta DK. Physical activity and FTO genotype by physical activity interactive influences on obesity. BMC Genet. 2016 Feb 24;17:47. doi: 10.1186/s12863-016-0357-6. PMID: 26908368; PMCID: PMC4765034.

Wu J, Liu Z, Meng K, Zhang L. Association of adiponectin gene (ADIPOQ) rs2241766 polymorphism with obesity in adults: ametaanalysis. PLoS One. 2014 Apr 16;9(4):e95270. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0095270. PMID: 24740426; PMCID: PMC3989273.



Infertility

Fabozzi, G., Verdone, G., Allori, M., Cimadomo, D., Tatone, C., Stuppia, L., Franzago, M., Ubaldi, N., Vaiarelli, A., Ubaldi, F. M., Rienzi, L., & Gennarelli, G. (2022). Personalized Nutrition in the Management of Female Infertility: New Insights on Chronic Low-Grade Inflammation. Nutrients, 14(9), 1918. https://doi.org/10.3390/nu14091918

Gluten Sensitivity

Izzo V, Pinelli M, Tinto N, Esposito MV, Cola A, Sperandeo MP, Tucci F, Cocozza S, Greco L, Sacchetti L. Improving the estimation ofceliac disease sibling risk by non-HLA genes. PLoS One. 2011;6(11):e26920. doi:10.1371/journal.pone.0026920. Epub 2011 Nov 7.PMID: 22087237; PMCID: PMC3210127.

Hunt KA, Zhernakova A, Turner G, Heap GA, Franke L, Bruinenberg M, Romanos J, Dinesen LC, Ryan AW, Panesar D, Gwilliam R, Takeuchi F, McLaren WM, Holmes GK, Howdle PD, Walters JR, Sanders DS, Playford RJ, Trynka G, Mulder CJ, Mearin ML, VerbeekWH, Trimble V, Stevens FM, O'Morain C, Kennedy NP, Kelleher D, Pennington DJ, Strachan DP, McArdle WL, Mein CA, WapenaarMC, Deloukas P, McGinnis R, McManus R, Wijmenga C, van Heel DA. Newly identified genetic risk variants for celiac disease related to the immune response. Nat Genet. 2008 Apr;40(4):395-402. doi: 10.1038/ng.102. Epub 2008 Mar 2. PMID: 18311140; PMCID:PMC2673512.

Dubois PC, Trynka G, Franke L, Hunt KA, Romanos J, Curtotti A, Zhernakova A, Heap GA, Adány R, Aromaa A, Bardella MT, vandenBerg LH, Bockett NA, de la Concha EG, Dema B, Fehrmann RS, Fernández-Arquero M, Fiatal S, Grandone E, Green PM, GroenHJ, Gwilliam R, Houwen RH, Hunt SE, Kaukinen K, Kelleher D, Korponay-Szabo I, Kurppa K, MacMathuna P, Mäki M, Mazzilli MC,McCann OT, Mearin ML, Mein CA, Mirza MM, Mistry V, Mora B, Morley KI, Mulder CJ, Murray JA, Núñez C, Oosterom E, Ophoff RA,Polanco I, Peltonen L, Platteel M, Rybak A, Salomaa V, Schweizer JJ, Sperandeo MP, Tack GJ, Turner G, Veldink JH, Verbeek WH,Weersma RK, Wolters VM, Urcelay E, Cukrowska B, Greco L, Neuhausen SL, McManus R, Barisani D, Deloukas P, Barrett JC,Saavalainen P, Wijmenga C, van Heel DA. Multiple common variants for celiac disease influencing immune gene expression. NatGenet. 2010 Apr;42(4):295-302. doi: 10.1038/ng.543. Epub 2010 Feb 28. Erratum in: Nat Genet.2010 May;42(5):465. PMID:20190752; PMCID: PMC2847618.

Monsuur AJ, de Bakker PI, Zhernakova A, Pinto D, Verduijn W, Romanos J, Auricchio R, Lopez A, van Heel DA, Crusius JB,Wijmenga C. Effective detection of human leukocyte antigen risk alleles in celiac disease using tag single nucleotide polymorphisms.PLoS One. 2008 May 28;3(5):e2270. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0002270. Erratum in: PLoS One. 2009;4(5)doi:10.1371/annotation/53480f564ef7-4877-ace7-e5892d392cce. PMID: 18509540; PMCID: PMC2386975.https://www.ebi.ac.uk/gwas/variants/rs7775228

van Heel DA, Franke L, Hunt KA, Gwilliam R, Zhernakova A, Inouye M, Wapenaar MC, Barnardo MC, Bethel G, Holmes GK, Feighery C, Jewell D, Kelleher D, Kumar P, Travis S, Walters JR, Sanders DS, Howdle P, Swift J, Playford RJ, McLaren WM, MearinML, Mulder CJ, McManus R, McGinnis R, Cardon LR, Deloukas P, Wijmenga C. A genome-wide association study for celiac diseaseidentifies risk variants in the region harboring IL2 and IL21. Nat Genet. 2007 Jul;39(7):827-9. doi: 10.1038/ng2058. Epub 2007 Jun10. PMID: 17558408; PMCID: PMC2274985. https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/snp/rs842647https://www.ebi.ac.uk/gwas/variants/rs6441961 Estrogen

Hlaváč V, Václavíková R, Brynychová V, Ostašov P, Koževnikovová R, Kopečková K, Vrána D, Gatěk J, Souček P. Role of GeneticVariation in Cytochromes P450 in Breast Cancer Prognosis and Therapy Response. Int J Mol Sci. 2021 Mar 10;22(6):2826. doi:10.3390/ijms22062826. PMID: 33802237; PMCID: PMC8001203.

Pearce, C. L., Near, A. M., Van Den Berg, D. J., Ramus, S. J., Gentry-Maharaj, A., Menon, U., Gayther, S. A., Anderson, A. R., Edlund, C. K., Wu, A. H., Chen, X., Beesley, J., Webb, P. M., Holt, S. K., Chen, C., Doherty, J. A., Rossing, M. A., Whittemore, A. S., McGuire, V., DiCioccio, R. A., ... Australian Ovarian Cancer Study Group (2009). Validating genetic risk associations for ovariancancer through the international Ovarian Cancer Association Consortium. British journal of cancer, 100(2), 412–420.https://doi.org/10.1038/sj.bjc.6604820 / https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC2634713/

Bangsi, D., Zhou, J., Sun, Y., Patel, N. P., Darga, L. L., Heilbrun, L. K., Powell, I. J., Severson, R. K., & Everson, R. B. (2006). Impactof a genetic variant in CYP3A4 on risk and clinical presentation of prostate cancer among white and African-American men. Urologiconcology, 24(1), 21–27. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.urolonc.2005.09.005

Wielsøe, M., Eiberg, H., Ghisari, M., Kern, P., Lind, O., &Bonefeld-Jørgensen, E. C. (2018). Genetic Variations, Exposure toPersistent Organic Pollutants and Breast Cancer Risk - A Greenlandic Case-Control Study. Basic & clinical pharmacology &toxicology, 123(3), 335– 346. https://doi.org/10.1111/bcpt.13002

Jaramillo-Rangel, G., Ortega-Martínez, M., Cerda-Flores, R. M., & Barrera-Saldaña, H. A. (2015). Polymorphisms in GSTM1, GSTT1,GSTP1, and GSTM3 genes and breast cancer risk in northeastern Mexico. Genetics and molecular research : GMR, 14(2), 6465–6471. https://doi.org/10.4238/2015.June.11.22

Estrogen

Jain, V., Ratre, Y. K., Amle, D., Mishra, P. K., & Patra, P. K. (2017). Polymorphism of CYP1A1 gene variants rs4646903 andrs1048943 relation



for breast cancer: a systematic review and meta-analysis. Tumour biology : the journal of the International Societyfor Oncodevelopmental Biology and Medicine, 37(1), 151–162. https://doi.org/10.1007/s13277-015-4401-3

Neslihan Hekim, Mohamed Ali Gure, Asli Metin Mahmutoglu, Sezgin Gunes, Ramazan Asci & Ralf Henkel (2020) SNP's in xenobioticmetabolism and male infertility, Xenobiotica, 50:3, 363-370, DOI: 10.1080/00498254.2019.1616850

Liu, Y., & Xu, L. Z. (2012). Meta-analysis of association between GSTM1 gene polymorphism and cervical cancer. Asian Pacificjournal of tropical medicine, 5(6), 480–484. https://doi.org/10.1016/S1995-7645(12)60083-2

Youssef, M. M., Elsaid, A. M., El-Saeed, R. A., Mukhlif, R. T., Megahed, H., Al-Alawy, A. I., &Elshazli, R. M. (2021). Association ofGSTP1 p.lle105Val (rs1695, c.313A > G) Variant with the Risk of Breast Carcinoma among Egyptian Women. Biochemical genetics,59(6), 1487–1505. https://doi.org/10.1007/s10528-021-10070-x

Wan GX, Cao YW, Li WQ, Li YC, Li F. The Catechol-O-Methyltransferase Val158Met Polymorphism Contributes to the Risk of BreastCancer in the Chinese Population: An Updated Meta-Analysis. J Breast Cancer. 2014 Jun;17(2):149-56. doi:10.4048/jbc.2014.17.2.149. Epub 2014 Jun 27. PMID: 25013436; PMCID: PMC4090317.

Onay UV, Aaltonen K, Briollais L, Knight JA, Pabalan N, Kilpivaara O, Andrulis IL, Blomqvist C, Nevanlinna H, Ozcelik H. Combinedeffect of CCND1 and COMT polymorphisms and increased breast cancer risk. BMC Cancer. 2008 Jan 14;8:6. doi: 10.1186/1471-2407-8-6. PMID: 18194538; PMCID: PMC2254632.

Reding, K. W., Weiss, N. S., Chen, C., Li, C. I., Carlson, C. S., Wilkerson, H. W., Farin, F. M., Thummel, K. E., Daling, J. R., & Malone, K. E. (2009). Genetic polymorphisms in the catechol estrogen metabolism pathway and breast cancer risk. Cancerepidemiology, biomarkers & prevention : a publication of the American Association for Cancer Research, cosponsored by the American Society of Preventive Oncology, 18(5), 1461–1467. https://doi.org/10.1158/1055-9965.EPI-08-0917

Méar, L., Herr, M., Fauconnier, A., Pineau, C., & Vialard, F. (2020). Polymorphisms and endometriosis: a systematic review andmetaanalyses. Human reproduction update, 26(1), 73–102. https://doi.org/10.1093/humupd/dmz034

Rajagopal, T., Seshachalam, A., Rathnam, K. K., Jothi, A., Talluri, S., Venkatabalasubramanian, S., & Dunna, N. R. (2021). Impact ofxenobiotic-metabolizing gene polymorphisms on breast cancer risk in South Indian women. Breast cancer research and treatment,186(3), 823–837. https://doi.org/10.1007/s10549-020-06028-z Forat-Yazdi, M., Jafari, M., Kargar, S., Abolbaghaei, S. M., Nasiri, R., Farahnak, S., Foroughi, E., & Neamatzadeh, H. (2017). Association between SULT1A1 Arg213His (rs9282861) Polymorphism and Risk of Breast Cancer: a Sysematic Review and Meta-Analysis. Journal of Research in Health Sciences, 17(4), 396 Xiao, J., Zheng,Y., Zhou, Y., Zhang, P., Wang, J., Shen, F., Fan, L., Kolluri, V. K., Wang, W., Yan, X., & Wang, M. (2014). Sulfotransferase SULT1A1Arg213His polymorphism with cancer risk: а meta-analysis of 53 case-control studies. PloS one, 9(9), e106774.https://doi.org/10.1371/journal.pone.0106774



ATHLETIC PERFORMANCE

Felix Gomez-Gallego, Catalina Santiago, Marta González-Freire, Thomas Yvert, Carlos A Muniesa, Luis Serratosa, Signe Altmäe, Jonatan R Ruiz, Alejandro Lucia, The C allele of the AGT Met235Thr polymorphism is associated with power sports performance, Appl Physiol Nutr Metab . 2009 Dec;34(6):1108-11.

Sigal Ben-Zaken, Yoav Meckel, Dan Nemet, Eias Kassem, Alon Eliakim, Increased Prevalence of the IL-6-174C GeneticPolymorphism in Long Distance Swimmers, J Hum Kinet. 2017 Sep; 58: 121–130.

N Eynon, J R Ruiz, T Yvert, C Santiago, F Gómez-Gallego, A Lucia, R Birk, The C allele in NOS3 -786 T/C polymorphism isassociated with elite soccer player's status, Int J Sports Med . 2012 Jul;33(7):521-4. Nan Yang,1Daniel G. MacArthur, Jason P.Gulbin, Allan G. Hahn, Alan H. Beggs, Simon Easteal, Kathryn North, ACTN3 Genotype Is Associated with Human Elite AthleticPerformance, Am J Hum Genet. 2003 Sep; 73(3): 627–631.

Stephen M Roth, Sean Walsh, Dongmei Liu, E Jeffrey Metter, Luigi Ferrucci, Ben F Hurley, The ACTN3 R577X nonsense allele isunderrepresented in elite-level strength athletes, Eur J Hum Genet. 2008 Mar; 16(3): 391–394.

Guilherme JPLF, Silva MS, Bertuzzi R, Lancha Junior AH. The AGTR2 rs11091046 (A>C) polymorphism and power athletic status intop-level Brazilian athletes. J Sports Sci. 2018 Oct;36(20):2327-2332. doi: 10.1080/02640414.2018.1455260. Epub 2018 Mar 21.PMID: 29561708.

Ginevičienė, V., Jakaitienė, A., Pranculis, A., Milašius, K., Tubelis, L., & Utkus, A. (2014). AMPD1rs17602729 is associated withphysical performance of sprint and power in elite Lithuanian athletes. BMC genetics, 15(1), 1-9. Gómez-Gallego F, Ruiz JR, BuxensA, Artieda M, Arteta D, Santiago C, Rodríguez-Romo G, Lao JI, Lucia A. The -786 T/C polymorphism of the NOS3 gene is associatedwith elite performance in power sports. Eur J Appl Physiol. 2009 Nov;107(5):5659. doi: 10.1007/s00421-009-1166-7. Epub 2009 Aug22. PMID: 19701646.

Eynon N, Ruiz JR, Yvert T, Santiago C, Gómez-Gallego F, Lucia A, Birk R. The C allele in NOS3 -786 T/C polymorphism is associated with elite soccer player's status. Int J Sports Med. 2012 Jul;33(7):521-4. doi: 10.1055/s-0032-1306337. Epub 2012Apr 12. PMID:22499569.

Drozdovska SB, Dosenko VE, Ahmetov II, Ilyin VN. The association of gene polymorphisms with athlete status in ukrainians.

Biol Sport. 2013 Sep;30(3):163-7. doi: 10.5604/20831862.1059168. Epub 2013 Jul 22. PMID: 24744483; PMCID: PMC3944573.Ben-Zaken S, Meckel Y, Nemet D, Eliakim A. Insulin-like Growth Factor Axis Genetic Score and Sports Excellence. J Strength CondRes. 2021 Sep 1;35(9):2421-2426. doi: 10.1519/JSC.00000000004102. PMID: 34292262. Santiago C, Ruiz JR, Rodríguez-RomoG, Fiuza-Luces C, Yvert T, Gonzalez-Freire M, Gómez-Gallego F, Morán M, Lucia A. The K153R polymorphism in the myostatin geneand muscle power phenotypes in young, non-athletic men. PLoS One. 2011 Jan 20;6(1):e16323. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0016323.PMID: 21283721; PMCID: PMC3024427.

Gomez-Gallego, F., Santiago, C., González-Freire, M., Yvert, T., Muniesa, C. A., Serratosa, L., Altmäe, S., Ruiz, J. R., & Lucia, A.(2009). The C allele of the AGT Met235Thr polymorphism is associated with power sports performance. Applied physiology, nutrition, and metabolism = Physiologie appliquee, nutrition et metabolisme, 34(6), 1108–1111. https://doi.org/10.1139/H09-108

Starkie, R., Ostrowski, S. R., Jauffred, S., Febbraio, M., & Pedersen, B. K. (2003). Exercise and IL-6 infusion inhibit endotoxininducedTNFalpha production in humans. FASEB journal : official publication of the Federation of American Societies for ExperimentalBiology, 17(8), 884–886. https://doi.org/10.1096/fj.02-0670fje

Fuku, N., Alis, R., Yvert, T., Zempo, H., Naito, H., Abe, Y., Arai, Y., Murakami, H., Miyachi, M., Pareja-Galeano, H., Emanuele, E., Hirose, N., & Lucia, A. (2016). Muscle-Related Polymorphisms (MSTN rs1805086 and ACTN3 rs1815739) Are Not Associated withExceptional Longevity in Japanese Centenarians. PloS one, 11(11), e0166605. https://doi.org/10.1371/journal.pone.0166605

Guilherme, J., Silva, M. S., Bertuzzi, R., & Lancha Junior, A. H. (2018). The AGTR2 rs11091046 (A>C) polymorphism and powerathletic status in top-level Brazilian athletes. Journal of sports sciences, 36(20), 2327–2332.https://doi.org/10.1080/02640414.2018.1455260

Ginevičienė V, Jakaitienė A, Pranculis A, Milašius K, Tubelis L, Utkus A. AMPD1 rs17602729 is associated with physical performanceof sprint and power in elite Lithuanian athletes. BMC Genet. 2014 May 17;15:58. doi: 10.1186/1471-2156-15-58. PMID: 24885427;PMCID: PMC4032451.

EXERCISE MOTIVATION

Charlotte Nymberg, Tobias Banaschewski, Arun LW Bokde, Christian Büchel, Patricia Conrod, Herta Flor, Vincent Frouin, HughGaravan, P Gowland, Andreas Heinz, Bernd Ittermann, Karl Mann, Jean-Luc Martinot, Frauke Nees, Tomas Paus, Zdenka Pausova, Marcella Rietschel, Trevor W Robbins, Michael N Smolka, Andreas Ströhle, Gunter Schumann, Torkel Klingberg, IMAGENconsortium, DRD2/ANKK1 Polymorphism Modulates the Effect of Ventral Striatal Activation on Working Memory Performance, Neuropsychopharmacology. 2014 Sep; 39(10): 2357–2365.

Flack K, Pankey C, Ufholz K, Johnson L, Roemmich JN. Genetic variations in the dopamine reward system influence exercisereinforcement and tolerance for exercise intensity. Behav Brain Res. 2019 Dec 16;375:112148. doi: 10.1016/j.bbr.2019.112148. Epub2019 Aug 9. PMID:



POWER RESPONSE

Nan Yang,1Daniel G. MacArthur, Jason P. Gulbin, Allan G. Hahn, Alan H. Beggs, Simon Easteal, Kathryn North, ACTN3 Genotype IsAssociated with Human Elite Athletic Performance, Am J Hum Genet. 2003 Sep; 73(3): 627–631.

Santiago C, Ruiz JR, Buxens A, Artieda M, Arteta D, González-Freire M, Rodríguez-Romo G, Altmäe S, Lao JI, Gómez-Gallego F,Lucia A. Trp64Arg polymorphism in ADRB3 gene is associated with elite endurance performance. Br J Sports Med. 2011Feb;45(2):147-9. doi: 10.1136/bjsm.2009.061366. Epub 2009 Jun 23. PMID: 19553224.

Pickering C, Suraci B, Semenova EA, Boulygina EA, Kostryukova ES, Kulemin NA, Borisov OV, Khabibova SA, Larin AK, PavlenkoAV, Lyubaeva EV, Popov DV, Lysenko EA, Vepkhvadze TF, Lednev EM, Leońska-Duniec A, Pająk B, Chycki J, Moska W,LulińskaKuklik E, Dornowski M, Maszczyk A, Bradley B, Kana-Ah A, Cięszczyk P, Generozov EV, Ahmetov II. A Genome-WideAssociation Study of Sprint Performance in Elite Youth Football Players. J Strength Cond Res. 2019 Sep;33(9):2344-2351. doi:10.1519/JSC.000000000003259. PMID: 31343553

Notay K, Klingel SL, Lee JB, Doherty CJ, Seed JDSwiatczak M, Mutch DM, Millar PJ. TRPV1 and BDKRB2 receptor polymorphismscan influence the exercise pressor reflex. J Physiol. 2018 Nov;596(21):5135-5148. doi: 10.1113/JP276526. Epub 2018 Sep 19. PMID:30206938; PMCID: PMC6209747.

ENDURANCE RESPONSE

✓ Catalina San(ago, Jonatan R Ruiz, Amaya Buxens, Marta Ar(eda, David Arteta, Marta González-Freire, Gabriel Rodríguez-Romo,Signe Altmäe, José I Lao, Félix GómezGallego, Alejandro Lucia, Trp64Arg polymorphism in ADRB3 gene is associated with eliteendurance performance, Br J Sports Med . 2011 Feb;45(2):147-9.

✓ Notay K, Klingel SL, Lee JB, Doherty CJ, Seed JD, Swiatczak M, Mutch DM, Millar PJ. TRPV1 and BDKRB2 receptorpolymorphisms can influence the exercise pressor reflex. J Physiol. 2018 Nov;596(21):5135-5148. doi: 10.1113/JP276526. Epub2018 Sep 19. PMID: 30206938; PMCID: PMC6209747.

✓ Shane M. Heffernan, Liam P. Kilduff, Robert M. Erskine, Stephen H. Day, Georgina K. Stebbings, Chris(an J. Cook, Stuart M.Raleigh, Mark A. Benneg, Guan Wang, Malcolm Collins, Yannis P. Pitsiladis, Alun G. Williams, COL5A1 gene variants previously associated with reduced sok (ssue injury risk are associated with elite athlete status in rugby, BMC Genomics. 2017; 18(Suppl 8):820.

✓ Ekaterina A. Semenova, Eri Miyamoto-Mikami, Egor B. Akimov, Fa(ma Al-Khelaifi, Haruka Murakami, Hirofumi Zempo, Elena S.Kostryukova, Nikolay A. Kulemin, Andrey K. Larin, Oleg V. Borisov, Motohiko Miyachi, Daniil V. Popov, Eugenia A. Boulygina, MizukiTakaragawa, Hiroshi Kumagai, Hisashi Naito, Vladimir P. Pushkarev, Dmitry A. Dyatlov, Eugene V. Lekontsev, Yuliya E. Pushkareva,Liliya B. Andryushchenko, Mohamed A. Elrayess, Edward V. Generozov, Noriyuki Fuku, and Ildus I. AhmetovcorrespondingauthorThe associa(on of HFE gene H63D polymorphism with endurance athlete status and aerobic capacity: novel findings and ameta-analysis, Eur J Appl Physiol. 2020; 120(3): 665–673.

✓ Shane M. Heffernan, Liam P. Kilduff, Robert M. Erskine, Stephen H. Day, Georgina K. Stebbings, ChrisAan J. Cook, Stuart M.Raleigh, Mark A. BenneE, Guan Wang, Malcolm Collins, Yannis P. Pitsiladis, Alun G. Williams, COL5A1 gene variants previously associated with reduced soN Assue injury risk are associated with elite athlete status in rugby, BMC Genomics. 2017; 18(Suppl 8):820.

✓ Semenova, E. A., Miyamoto-Mikami, E., Akimov, E. B., Al-Khelaifi, F., Murakami, H., Zempo, H., Kostryukova, E. S., Kulemin, N. A., Larin, A. K., Borisov, O. V., Miyachi, M., Popov, D. V., Boulygina, E. A., Takaragawa, M., Kumagai, H., Naito, H., Pushkarev, V. P., Dyatlov, D. A., Lekontsev, E. V., Pushkareva, Y. E., ... Ahmetov, I. I. (2020). The associaAon of HFE gene H63D polymorphism withendurance athlete status and aerobic capacity: novel findings and a meta-analysis. European journal of applied physiology, 120(3),665–673. hEps://doi.org/10.1007/s00421-020-04306-8

FORCE RESPONSE

✓ Frank Döring, Simone Onur, Alexandra Fischer, Marcel R Boulay, Louis Pérusse, Tuomo Rankinen, Rainer Rauramaa, BerndWolfarth, Claude Bouchard, A common haplotype and the Pro582Ser polymorphism of the hypoxia-inducible factor-1alpha (HIF1A)gene in elite endurance athletes, J Appl Physiol (1985). 2010 Jun;108(6):1497500.

✓ Ginevičienė V, Jakai(enė A, Pranculis A, Milašius K, Tubelis L, Utkus A. AMPD1 rs17602729 is associated with physical performance of sprint and power in elite Lithuanian athletes. BMC Genet. 2014 May 17;15:58. doi: 10.1186/1471-2156-15-58. PMID:24885427; PMCID: PMC4032451.

AEROBIC TRAINING

✓ Thomas O. Obisesan, Chris(aan Leeuwenburgh, Tracey Phillips, Robert E. Ferrell, Dana A. Phares, Steven J. Prior, and James M.Hagberg, C-Reac(ve Protein Genotypes Affect Baseline, but not Exercise Training–Induced Changes, in C-Reac(ve Protein Levels, Arterioscler Thromb Vasc Biol. 2004 Oct; 24(10): 1874–1879.

✓ Elliog C R Hall, Philipp Baumert, Jon Larruskain, Susana M Gil, Josean A Lekue, Edgardo Rienzi, Sacha Moreno, Marcio Tannure, Conall F Murtagh, Jack D Ade, Paul Squires, Patrick Orme, Liam Anderson, Thomas E Brownlee, Craig M Whitworth-Turner, JamesP Morton, Barry Drust, Alun G Williams, Robert M Erskine, The gene(c associa(on with injury risk in male academy soccer playersdepends on maturity status, Scand J Med Sci Sports . 2022 Feb;32(2):338-350.

✓ Becker L, Dupke A, Rohleder N. Associa(ons Between C-Reac(ve Protein Levels, Exercise Addic(on, and Athlete Burnout inEndurance Athletes. Front Psychol. 2021 Jun 4;12:615715. doi: 10.3389/fpsyg.2021.615715. PMID: 34149506; PMCID:PMC8211739.

✓ Nimptsch K, Aleksandrova K, Boeing H, Janke J, Lee YA, Jenab M, Bueno-de-Mesquita HB, Jansen EH, Tsilidis KK, TrichopoulouA,

Molina-Montes E, Dorronsoro M, Chirlaque MD, Barricarte Gurrea A, Key TJ, Duarte-Salles T, StepienM, Gunter MJ, Riboli E, Pischon T. Associa(on of CRP gene(c variants with blood concentra(ons of C-reac(ve protein and colorectalcancer risk. Int J Cancer. 2015 Mar 1;136(5):1181-92. doi: 10.1002/ijc.29086. Epub 2014 Jul 28. PMID: 25043606; PMCID:PMC6284796.

✓ Hall, E., Baumert, P., Larruskain, J., Gil, S. M., Lekue, J. A., Rienzi, E., Moreno, S., Tannure, M., Murtagh, C. F., Ade, J. D., Squires, P., Orme, P., Anderson, L., Brownlee, T. E., Whitworth-Turner, C. M., Morton, J. P., Drust, B., Williams, A. G., & Erskine, R.M. (2022). The geneAc associaAon with injury risk in male academy soccer players depends on maturity status. Scandinavian journalof medicine & science in sports, 32(2), 338–350. hEps://doi.org/10.1111/sms.14077

RECOVERY

✓ Dubé MP, Zetler R, Barhdadi A, Brown AM, Mongrain I, Normand V, Laplante N, Asselin G, Zada YF, Provost S, Bergeron J, KouzS, Dufour R, Diaz A, de Denus S, Turgeon J, Rhéaume E, Phillips MS, Tardif JC. CKM and LILRB5 are associated with serum levelsof crea(ne kinase. Circ Cardiovasc Genet. 2014 Dec;7(6):880-6. doi: 10.1161/CIRCGENETICS.113.000395. Epub 2014 Sep 11.PMID: 25214527.

✓ Mika Saito, Michał Ginszt, Myoso(s Massidda, Paweł Cięszczyk, Takanobu Okamoto, Piotr Majcher, Koichi Nakazato, NaokiKikuchi, Associa(on between MCT1 T1470A polymorphism and climbing status in Polish and Japanese climbers, Biol Sport . 2021Jun;38(2):229-234.

✓ Baumert, P., Lake, M. J., Stewart, C. E., Drust, B., & Erskine, R. M. (2016). GeneAc variaAon and exercise-induced muscledamage: implicaAons for athleAc performance, injury and ageing. European journal of applied physiology, 116(9), 1595– 1625.hEps://doi.org/10.1007/s00421-016-3411-1

✓ Saito, M., Ginszt, M., Massidda, M., Cięszczyk, P., Okamoto, T., Majcher, P., Nakazato, K., & Kikuchi, N. (2021). AssociaAonbetween MCT1 T1470A polymorphism and climbing status in Polish and Japanese climbers. Biology of sport, 38(2), 229– 234.hEps://doi.org/10.5114/biolsport.2020.98624

FAT BURNING

✓ Stefan N, Thamer C, Staiger H, Machicao F, Machann J, Schick F, Venter C, Niess A, Laakso M, Fritsche A, Häring HU. GeneKcvariaKons in PPARD and PPARGC1A determine mitochondrial funcKon and change in aerobic physical fitness and insulin sensiKvityduring lifestyle intervenKon. J Clin Endocrinol Metab. 2007 May;92(5):1827-33. doi: 10.1210/jc.2006-1785. Epub 2007 Feb 27. PMID:17327385.

✓ Philipp Baumert, Mark J. Lake, Claire E. Stewart, BarryDrust, Robert M. Erskine, GeneKc variaKon and exercise-induced muscledamage: implicaKons for athleKc performance, injury and ageing, Eur J Appl Physiol. 2016; 116: 1595–1625.

INJURY PREDISPOSITION

✓ Philipp Baumert, Mark J. Lake, Claire E. Stewart, Barry Drust, Robert M. Erskine, Gene(c varia(on and exercise-induced muscledamage: implica(ons for athle(c performance, injury and ageing, Eur J Appl Physiol. 2016; 116: 1595–1625.

✓ A, Raleigh SM, Ribbans WJ, Posthumus M, Collins M, September AV. FuncAonal COL1A1 variants are associated with the risk ofacute musculoskeletal soN Assue injuries. J Orthop Res. 2020 Oct;38(10):2290-2298. doi: 10.1002/jor.24621. Epub 2020 Feb 11.PMID: 32017203.

✓ A. Maciejewska-Karłowska, A. Leońska-Duniec, P. Cięszczyk, M. Sawczuk, J. Eider, K. Ficek, S. Sawczyn, The GABPB1 gene A/Gpolymorphism in Polish rowers, J Hum Kinet. 2012 Mar; 31: 115–120.

MUSCLE MASS

Xiao-Gang Liu, Li-Jun Tan, Shu-Feng Lei, Yong-Jun Liu, Hui Shen, Liang Wang, Han Yan, Yan-Fang Guo, Dong-Hai Xiong, XiangDing Chen, Feng Pan, Tie-Lin Yang, Yin-Ping Zhang, Yan Guo, Nelson L. Tang, Xue-Zhen Zhu, Hong-Yi Deng, Shawn Levy, Robert R. Recker, Christopher J. Papasian, Hong-Wen Deng, Genome-wide Association and Replication Studies Identified TRHR asan Important Gene for Lean Body Mass, Am J Hum Genet. 2009 Mar 13; 84(3): 418–423.

TENDONITIS

Salles JI, Amaral MV, Aguiar DP, Lira DA, Quinelato V, Bonato LL, Duarte ME, Vieira AR, Casado PL. BMP4 and FGF3 haplotypesincrease the risk of tendinopathy in volleyball athletes. J Sci Med Sport. 2015 Mar;18(2):150-5. doi: 10.1016/j.jsams.2014.02.011.Epub 2014 Mar 1. PMID: 24661680.

de Araujo Munhoz FB, Baroneza JE, Godoy-Santos A, Fernandes TD, Branco FP, Alle LF, de Souza RL, Dos Santos MC. Posteriortibial tendinopathy associated with matrix metalloproteinase 13 promoter genotype and haplotype. J Gene Med. 2016 Nov;18(11-12):325-330. doi: 10.1002/jgm.2934. Erratum in: J Gene Med. 2017 Sep;19(9-10): PMID: 27886420.

Lv ZT, Gao ST, Cheng P, Liang S, Yu SY, Yang Q, Chen AM. Association between polymorphism rs12722 in COL5A1 andmusculoskeletal soft tissue injuries: a systematic review and meta-analysis. Oncotarget. 2017 Dec 27;9(20):15365-15374. doi:10.18632/oncotarget.23805. PMID: 29632650; PMCID: PMC5880610.

Briški N, Vrgoč G, Knjaz D, Janković S, Ivković A, Pećina M, Lauc G. Association of the matrix metalloproteinase 3 (MMP3) singlenucleotide polymorphisms with tendinopathies: case-control study in high-level athletes. Int Orthop. 2021 May;45(5):1163-1168. doi:10.1007/s00264-020-04684-w. Epub 2020 Jun 30. PMID: 32607795.

Posthumus M, Collins M, Cook J, Handley CJ, Ribbans WJ, Smith RK, Schwellnus MP, Raleigh SM. Components of the transforminggrowth factor-beta family and the pathogenesis of human Achilles tendon pathology--a genetic association study. Rheumatology(Oxford). 2010 Nov;49(11):2090-7. doi: 10.1093/rheumatology/keq072. Epub 2010 Apr 1. PMID: 20360039.

32017203.

Furquim BD, Flamengui LM, Repeke CE, Cavalla F, Garlet GP, Conti PC. Influence of TNF-α-308 G/A gene polymorphism ontemporomandibular disorder. Am J Orthod Dentofacial Orthop. 2016 May;149(5):692-8. doi: 10.1016/j.ajodo.2015.10.026. PMID:27131251.

CAFFEIN

Guest NS, VanDusseldorp TA, Nelson MT, Grgic J, Schoenfeld BJ, Jenkins NDM, Arent SM, Antonio J, Stout JR, Trexler ET, SmithRyan AE, Goldstein ER, Kalman DS, Campbell BI. International society of sports nutrition position stand: caffeine and exerciseperformance


Choline

✓ Bale G, Vishnubhotla RV, Mitnala S, Sharma M, Padaki RN, Pawar SC, Duvvur RN. Whole-Exome Sequencing IdenKfies a Variantin PhosphaKdylethanolamine N-Methyltransferase Gene to be Associated With Lean-Nonalcoholic Fady Liver Disease. J Clin ExpHepatol. 2019 Sep-Oct;9(5):561-568. doi: 10.1016/j.jceh.2019.02.001. Epub 2019 Feb 11. PMID: 31695245; PMCID: PMC6823660.

✓ Tan HL, Mohamed R, Mohamed Z, Zain SM. PhosphaKdylethanolamine N-methyltransferase gene rs7946 polymorphism plays arole in risk of nonalcoholic fady liver disease: evidence from meta-analysis. Pharmacogenet Genomics. 2016 Feb;26(2):88-95. doi:10.1097/FPC.0000000000000193. PMID: 26636496.

✓ Saha T, Chaderjee M, Sinha S, Rajamma U, Mukhopadhyay K. Components of the folate metabolic pathway and ADHD core traits:an exploraKon in eastern Indian probands. J Hum Genet. 2017 Jul;62(7):687-695. doi: 10.1038/jhg.2017.23. Epub 2017 Mar 2. PMID:28250422.

✓ Ganz AB, Shields K, Fomin VG, Lopez YS, Mohan S, Lovesky J, Chuang JC, GanK A, Carrier B, Yan J, Taeswuan S, Cohen VV, Swersky CC, Stover JA, ViKello GA, Malysheva OV, Mudrak E, Caudill MA. GeneKc impairments in folate enzymes increasedependence on dietary choline for phosphaKdylcholine producKon at the expense of betaine synthesis. FASEB J. 2016Oct;30(10):3321-3333. doi:

10.1096/ .201500138RR. Epub 2016 Jun 24. PMID: 27342765; PMCID: PMC5024689.

CBS

 \checkmark Ding R, Lin S, Chen D. The association of cystathionine β synthase (CBS) T833C polymorphism and the risk of stroke: a meta-analysis. J Neurol Sci. 2012 Jan 15;312(1-2):26-30. doi: 10.1016/j.jns.2011.08.029. Epub 2011 Sep 13. PMID: 21917271.

✓ Sharma A, Gulbahce N, Pevzner SJ, Menche J, Ladenvall C, Folkersen L, Eriksson P, Orho-Melander M, Barabási AL. Network-based analysis of genome wide associaKon data provides novel candidate genes for lipid and lipoprotein traits. Mol Cell Proteomics.2013 Nov;12(11):3398-408. doi: 10.1074/mcp.M112.024851. Epub 2013 Jul 23. PMID: 23882023; PMCID: PMC3820950.

✓ du Plessis JP, Melse-Boonstra A, Zandberg L, Nienaber-Rousseau C. Gene interacKons observed with the HDL-c blood lipid,intakes of protein, sugar and bioKn in relaKon to circulaKng homocysteine concentraKons in a group of black South Africans. MolGenet Metab Rep. 2019 Dec 26;22:100556. doi: 10.1016/j.ymgmr.2019.100556. PMID: 31908954; PMCID: PMC6938949

✓ Saha T, Chaderjee M, Sinha S, Rajamma U, Mukhopadhyay K. Components of the folate metabolic pathway and ADHD core traits:an exploraKon in eastern Indian probands. J Hum Genet. 2017 Jul;62(7):687-695. doi: 10.1038/jhg.2017.23. Epub 2017 Mar 2. PMID:28250422.

✓ Sun K, Song J, Liu K, Fang K, Wang L, Wang X, Li J, Tang X, Wu Y, Qin X, Wu T, Gao P, Chen D, Hu Y. AssociaKons betweenhomocysteine metabolism related SNPs and caroKd inKma-media thickness: a Chinese sib pair study. J Thromb Thrombolysis. 2017Apr;43(3):401410. doi: 10.1007/s11239-016-1449-x. PMID: 27822905; PMCID: PMC5337241.

✓ Zinck JW, de Groh M, MacFarlane AJ. GeneKc modifiers of folate, vitamin B-12, and homocysteine status in a cross-secKonalstudy of the Canadian populaKon. Am J Clin Nutr. 2015 Jun;101(6):1295-304. doi: 10.3945/ajcn.115.107219. Epub 2015 May 6.PMID: 25948668.

✓ Li Q, Lan Q, Zhang Y, Bassig BA, Holford TR, Leaderer B, Boyle P, Zhu Y, Qin Q, Chanock S, Rothman N, Zheng T. Role of one-carbon metabolizing pathway genes and gene-nutrient interacKon in the risk of non-Hodgkin lymphoma. Cancer Causes Control.2013 Oct;24(10):1875-84. doi: 10.1007/s10552-013-0264-3. Epub 2013 Aug 3. PMID: 23913011; PMCID: PMC3951097.

✓ Boyles AL, Wilcox AJ, Taylor JA, Meyer K, Fredriksen A, Ueland PM, Drevon CA, Vollset SE, Lie RT. Folate and one-carbonmetabolism gene polymorphisms and their associaKons with oral facial cle~s. Am J Med Genet A. 2008 Feb 15;146A(4):440-9. doi:10.1002/ajmg.a.32162. PMID: 18203168; PMCID: PMC2366099.

✓ Moore LE, Hung R, Karami S, Boffeda P, Berndt S, Hsu CC, Zaridze D, Janout V, Kollarova H, Bencko V, NavraKlova M, SzeszeniaDabrowska N, Mates D, Mukeria A, Holcatova I, Yeager M, Chanock S, Garcia-Closas M, Rothman N, Chow WH, BrennanP. Folate metabolism genes, vegetable intake and renal cancer risk in central Europe. Int J Cancer. 2008 Apr 15;122(8):1710-5. doi:

10.1002/ijc.23318. PMID: 18098291.

VITAMIN B6

Tanaka T, Scheet P, Giusti B, Bandinelli S, Piras MG, Usala G, Lai S, Mulas A, Corsi AM, Vestrini A, Sofi F, Gori AM, Abbate R,Guralnik J, Singleton A, Abecasis GR, Schlessinger D, Uda M, Ferrucci L. Genome-wide association study of vitamin B6, vitaminB12, folate, and homocysteine blood concentrations. Am J Hum Genet. 2009 Apr;84(4):477-82. doi: 10.1016/j.ajhg.2009.02.011.Epub 2009 Mar 19. Erratum in: Am J Hum Genet. 2009 May;84(5):712. PMID: 19303062; PMCID: PMC2667971. PHOLATE

Dean L. Methylenetetrahydrofolate Reductase Deficiency. 2012 Mar 8 [updated 2016 Oct 27]. In: Pratt VM, Scott SA, Pirmohamed M,Esquivel B, Kane MS, Kattman BL, Malheiro AJ, editors. Medical Genetics Summaries [Internet]. Bethesda (MD): National Center forBiotechnology Information (US); 2012–. PMID: 28520345.



Coppedè F, Stoccoro A, Tannorella P, Gallo R, Nicolì V, Migliore L. Association of Polymorphisms in Genes Involved in One-CarbonMetabolism with MTHFR Methylation Levels. Int J Mol Sci. 2019 Jul 31;20(15):3754. doi: 10.3390/ijms20153754. PMID: 31370354;PMCID: PMC6696388.

Xu S, Zuo L. Association between methylenetetrahydrofolate reductase gene rs1801131 A/C polymorphism and urinary tumors'susceptibility. Hereditas. 2020 Apr 27;157(1):16. doi: 10.1186/s41065-020-00129-x. PMID: 32340630; PMCID: PMC7187504.https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC7187504/

VITAMIN B12

✓ S. Surendran, A. Adaikalakoteswari, P. Saravanan, I. A. Shatwaan, J. A. Lovegrove and K. S. Vimaleswaran, An update on vitaminB12related gene, polymorphisms and B12 status. Genes & NutriKon (2018) 13:2. DOI 10.1186/s12263-018-0591-9.

✓ Aneliya Velkova, Jennifer E L Diaz, Faith Pangilinan, Anne M Molloy, James L Mills, Barry Shane, Erica Sanchez, ConalCunningham, Helene McNulty, Cheryl D Cropp, Joan E Bailey-Wilson, Alexander F Wilson, Lawrence C Brody, The FUT2 secretorvariant p.Trp154Ter influences serum vitamin B12 concentraKon via holo-haptocorrin, but not holo-transcobalamin, and is associated with haptocorrin glycosylaKon. Hum Mol Genet. 2017 Dec 15; 26(24): 4975–4988.

✓ Velkova A, Diaz JEL, Pangilinan F, Molloy AM, Mills JL, Shane B, Sanchez E, Cunningham C, McNulty H, Cropp CD, Bailey-WilsonJE, Wilson AF, Brody LC. The FUT2 secretor variant p.Trp154Ter influences serum vitamin B12 concentraKon via holo-haptocorrin,but not holo-transcobalamin, and is associated with haptocorrin glycosylaKon. Hum Mol Genet. 2017 Dec 15;26(24):4975-4988. doi:10.1093/hmg/ddx369. PMID: 29040465; PMCID: PMC5886113.

✓ Hazra A, Kra[~] P, Lazarus R, Chen C, Chanock SJ, Jacques P, Selhub J, Hunter DJ. Genome-wide significant predictors ofmetabolites in the one-carbon metabolism pathway. Hum Mol Genet. 2009 Dec 1;18(23):4677-87. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddp428. Epub2009 Sep 10. PMID: 19744961; PMCID: PMC2773275.

ZINC

Mocchegiani E, Giacconi R, Costarelli L, Muti E, Cipriano C, Tesei S, Pierpaoli S, Giuli C, Papa R, Marcellini F, Gasparini N,Pierandrei R, Piacenza F, Mariani E, Monti D, Dedoussis G, Kanoni S, Herbein G, Fulop T, Rink L, Jajte J, Malavolta M. Zincdeficiency and IL-6 -174G/C polymorphism in old people from different European countries: effect of zinc supplementation. ZINCAGEstudy. Exp Gerontol. 2008 May;43(5):433-44. doi: 10.1016/j.exger.2008.01.001. Epub 2008 Jan 15. PMID: 18267353. da Rocha TJ,Blehm CJ, Bamberg DP, Fonseca TL, Tisser LA, de Oliveira Junior AA, de Andrade FM, Fiegenbaum M. The effects of interactionsbetween selenium and zinc serum concentration and SEP15 and SLC30A3 gene polymorphisms on memory scores in a populationof mature and elderly adults. Genes Nutr. 2014 Jan;9(1):377. doi: 10.1007/s12263-013-0377-z. Epub 2013 Dec 14. PMID: 24338343;PMCID: PMC3896616.

Day KJ, Adamski MM, Dordevic AL, Murgia C. Genetic Variations as Modifying Factors to Dietary Zinc Requirements-A SystematicReview. Nutrients. 2017 Feb 17;9(2):148. doi: 10.3390/nu9020148. PMID: 28218639; PMCID: PMC5331579.

RIBOFLAVIN

McAuley, E., McNulty, H., Hughes, C., Strain, J., & Ward, M. (2016). Riboflavin durumu, MTHFR genotipi ve kan basıncı:Kişiselleştirilmiş beslenme için güncel kanıtlar ve çıkarımlar. Beslenme Derneği Bildirileri, 75 (3), 405-414.doi:10.1017/S0029665116000197 Candrasatria RM, Adiarto S, Sukmawan R. Methylenetetrahydrofolate Reductase C677T GenePolymorphism as a Risk Factor for Hypertension in a Rural Population. Int J Hypertens. 2020 Feb 13;2020:4267246. doi:10.1155/2020/4267246. PMID: 32411440; : PMC7204170.

COMT

✓ Zhang J, Chen Y, Zhang K, Yang H, Sun Y, Fang Y, Shen Y, Xu Q. A cis-phase interacKon study of geneKc variants within theMAOA gene in major depressive disorder. Biol Psychiatry. 2010 Nov 1;68(9):795-800. doi: 10.1016/j.biopsych.2010.06.004. Epub2010 Aug 5. PMID: 20691428.

✓ He Q, Shen Z, Ren L, Wang X, Qian M, Zhu J, Shen X. The associaKon of catechol-O-methyltransferase (COMT) rs4680polymorphisms and generalized anxiety disorder in the Chinese Han populaKon. Int J Clin Exp Pathol. 2020 Jul 1;13(7):1712-1719.PMID: 32782694; PMCID: PMC7414458.

✓ Qian, Y., Liu, J., Xu, S., Yang, X., & Xiao, Q. (2017). Roles of funcKonal catechol-O-methyltransferase genotypes in ChinesepaKents with Parkinson's disease. Translalonal neurodegeneralon, 6(1), 1-11.



Stress Resistance

Nagel M, Watanabe K, Stringer S, Posthuma D, van der Sluis S. Item-level analyses reveal genetic heterogeneity in neuroticism. Nat Commun. 2018 Mar 2;9(1):905. doi: 10.1038/s41467-018-03242-8. PMID: 29500382; PMCID: PMC5834468.

Nagel M, Jansen PR, Stringer S, Watanabe K, de Leeuw CA, Bryois J, Savage JE, Hammerschlag AR, Skene NG, Muñoz-Manchado AB; 23andMe Research Team, White T, Tiemeier H, Linnarsson S, Hjerling-Leffler J, Polderman TJC, Sullivan PF, van der Sluis S, Posthuma D. Meta-analysis of genomewide association studies for neuroticism in 449,484 individuals identifies novel genetic loci and pathways. Nat Genet. 2018 Jul;50(7):920-927. doi: 10.1038/s41588-018-0151-7. Epub 2018 Jun 25. PMID: 29942085.

Cai N, Revez JA, Adams MJ, Andlauer TFM, Breen G, Byrne EM, Clarke TK, Forstner AJ, Grabe HJ, Hamilton SP, Levinson DF, Lewis CM, Lewis G, Martin NG, Milaneschi Y, Mors O, Müller-Myhsok B, Penninx BWJH, Perlis RH, Pistis G, Potash JB, Preisig M, Shi J, Smoller JW, Streit F, Tiemeier H, Uher R, Van der Auwera S, Viktorin A, Weissman MM; MDD Working Group of the Psychiatric Genomics Consortium, Kendler KS, Flint J. Minimal phenotyping yields genome-wide association signals of low specificity for major depression. Nat Genet. 2020 Apr;52(4):437-447. doi: 10.1038/s41588-020-0594-5. Epub 2020 Mar 30. PMID: 32231276; PMCID: PMC7906795.

Erblang M, Drogou C, Gomez-Merino D, Rabat A, Guillard M, Beers PV, Quiquempoix M, Boland A, Deleuze JF, Olaso R, Derbois C, Prost M, Dorey R, Léger D, Thomas C, Chennaoui M, Sauvet F. Genetics and Cognitive Vulnerability to Sleep Deprivation in Healthy Subjects: Interaction of ADORA2A, TNF-α and COMT Polymorphisms. Life (Basel). 2021 Oct 19;11(10):1110. doi: 10.3390/life11101110. PMID: 34685481; PMCID: PMC8540997.

Satterfield BC, Hinson JM, Whitney P, Schmidt MA, Wisor JP, Van Dongen HPA. Catechol-O-methyltransferase (COMT) genotype affects cognitive control during total sleep deprivation. Cortex. 2018 Feb;99:179-186. doi: 10.1016/j.cortex.2017.11.012. Epub 2017 Nov 26. PMID: 29248857; PMCID: PMC5801055.

Jawinski P, Tegelkamp S, Sander C, Häntzsch M, Huang J, Mauche N, Scholz M, Spada J, Ulke C, Burkhardt R, Reif A, Hegerl U, Hensch T. Time to wake up: No impact of COMT Val158Met gene variation on circadian preferences, arousal regulation and sleep. Chronobiol Int. 2016;33(7):893-905. doi: 10.1080/07420528.2016.1178275. Epub 2016 May 5. PMID: 27148829.

GENETIC CHRONOTYPE

Bragantini D, Sivertsen B, Gehrman P, Lydersen S, Güzey IC. Genetic polymorphisms associated with sleep-related phenotypes; relationships with individual nocturnal symptoms of insomnia in the HUNT study. BMC Med Genet. 2019 Nov 12;20(1):179. doi: 10.1186/s12881-019-0916-6. PMID: 31718593; PMCID: PMC6852911.

Hu Y, Shmygelska A, Tran D, Eriksson N, Tung JY, Hinds DA. GWAS of 89,283 individuals identifies genetic variants associated with self-reporting of being a morning person. Nat Commun. 2016 Feb 2;7:10448. doi: 10.1038/ncomms10448. PMID: 26835600; PMCID: PMC4740817.

Jones SE, Tyrrell J, Wood AR, Beaumont RN, Ruth KS, Tuke MA, Yaghootkar H, Hu Y, Teder-Laving M, Hayward C, Roenneberg T, Wilson JF, Del Greco F, Hicks AA, Shin C, Yun CH, Lee SK, Metspalu A, Byrne EM, Gehrman PR, Tiemeier H, Allebrandt KV, Freathy RM, Murray A, Hinds DA, Frayling TM, Weedon MN. Genome-Wide Association Analyses in 128,266 Individuals Identifies New Morningness and Sleep Duration Loci. PLoS Genet. 2016 Aug 5;12(8):e1006125. doi: 10.1371/journal.pgen.1006125. PMID: 27494321; PMCID: PMC4975467.

Kalmbach DA, Schneider LD, Cheung J, Bertrand SJ, Kariharan T, Pack AI, Gehrman PR. Genetic Basis of Chronotype in Humans: Insights From Three Landmark GWAS. Sleep. 2017 Feb 1;40(2):zsw048. doi: 10.1093/sleep/zsw048. PMID: 28364486; PMCID: PMC6084759.

SLEEP QUALITY

Bachmann V, Klaus F, Bodenmann S, Schäfer N, Brugger P, Huber S, Berger W, Landolt HP. Functional ADA polymorphism increases sleep depth and reduces vigilant attention in humans. Cereb Cortex. 2012 Apr;22(4):962-70. doi: 10.1093/cercor/bhr173. Epub 2011 Jul 6. PMID: 21734253.

Rétey JV, Adam M, Honegger E, Khatami R, Luhmann UF, Jung HH, Berger W, Landolt HP. A functional genetic variation of adenosine deaminase affects the duration and intensity of deep sleep in humans. Proc Natl Acad Sci U S A. 2005 Oct 25;102(43):15676-81. doi: 10.1073/pnas.0505414102. Epub 2005 Oct 12. PMID: 16221767: PMCID: PMC1266101.



Tartar JL, Hiffernan FS, Freitas KE, Fins AI, Banks JB. A Functional Adenosine Deaminase Polymorphism Associates with Evening Melatonin Levels and Sleep Quality. J Circadian Rhythms. 2021 Apr 28;19:5. doi: 10.5334/jcr.209. PMID: 33981350; PMCID: PMC8086720.

Hammerschlag AR, Stringer S, de Leeuw CA, Sniekers S, Taskesen E, Watanabe K, Blanken TF, Dekker K, Te Lindert BHW, Wassing R, Jonsdottir I, Thorleifsson G, Stefansson H, Gislason T, Berger K, Schormair B, Wellmann J, Winkelmann J, Stefansson K, Oexle K, Van Someren EJW, Posthuma D. *Genome-wide association analysis of insomnia complaints identifies risk genes and genetic overlap with psychiatric and metabolic traits.* Nat Genet. 2017 Nov;49(11):1584-1592. doi: 10.1038/ng.3888. Epub 2017 Jun 12. PMID: 28604731; PMCID: PMC5600256.

Lane JM, Liang J, Vlasac I, Anderson SG, Bechtold DA, Bowden J, Emsley R, Gill S, Little MA, Luik AI, Loudon A, Scheer FA, Purcell SM, Kyle SD, Lawlor DA, Zhu X, Redline S, Ray DW, Rutter MK, Saxena R. *Genome-wide association analyses of sleep disturbance traits identify new loci and highlight shared genetics with neuropsychiatric and metabolic traits*. Nat Genet. 2017 Feb;49(2):274-281. doi: 10.1038/ng.3749. Epub 2016 Dec 19. PMID: 27992416; PMCID: PMC5491693.

Edelson JL, Schneider LD, Amar D, Brink-Kjaer A, Cederberg KL, Kutalik Z, Hagen EW, Peppard PE, Tempaku PF, Tufik S, Evans DS, Stone K, Tranah G, Cade B, Redline S, Haba-Rubio J, Heinzer R, Marques-Vidal P, Vollenweider P, Winkelmann J, Zou J, Mignot E. *The Genetic Etiology of Periodic Leg Movement in Sleep*. Sleep. 2022 Jun 7:zsac121. doi: 10.1093/sleep/zsac121. Epub ahead of print. PMID: 35670608.

El Gewely M, Welman M, Xiong L, Yin S, Catoire H, Rouleau G, Montplaisir JY, Desautels A, Warby SC. *Reassessing GWAS findings for the shared genetic basis of insomnia and restless legs syndrome*. Sleep. 2018 Nov 1;41(11). doi: 10.1093/sleep/zsy164. PMID: 30215811.

CAFFEIN AND SLEEP

Erblang M, Drogou C, Gomez-Merino D, Metlaine A, Boland A, Deleuze JF, Thomas C, Sauvet F, Chennaoui M. The Impact of Genetic Variations in ADORA2A in the Association between Caffeine Consumption and Sleep. Genes (Basel). 2019 Dec 6;10(12):1021. doi: 10.3390/genes10121021. PMID: 31817803; PMCID: PMC6947650.

Baur DM, Lange D, Elmenhorst EM, Elmenhorst D, Bauer A, Aeschbach D, Landolt HP. Coffee effectively attenuates impaired attention in ADORA2A C/C-allele carriers during chronic sleep restriction. Prog Neuropsychopharmacol Biol Psychiatry. 2021 Jul 13;109:110232. doi: 10.1016/j.pnpbp.2020.110232. Epub 2020 Dec 26. PMID: 33373678



Hyperlipidemia

Wang J, Ban MR, Zou GY, Cao H, Lin T, Kennedy BA, Anand S, Yusuf S, Huff MW, Pollex RL, Hegele RA. Polygenic determinants of severe hypertriglyceridemia. Hum Mol Genet. 2008 Sep 15;17(18):2894-9. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddn188. Epub 2008 Jul 1. PMID: 18596051.

Ariza MJ, Sánchez-Chaparro MA, Barón FJ, Hornos AM, Calvo-Bonacho E, Rioja J, Valdivielso P, Gelpi JA, González-Santos P. Additive effects of LPL, APOA5 and APOE variant combinations on triglyceride levels and hypertriglyceridemia: results of the ICARIA genetic sub-study. BMC Med Genet. 2010 Apr 29;11:66. doi: 10.1186/1471-2350-11-66. PMID: 20429872; PMCID: PMC2877669.

Liu ZK, Hu M, Baum L, Thomas GN, Tomlinson B. Associations of polymorphisms in the apolipoprotein A1/C3/A4/A5 gene cluster with familial combined hyperlipidaemia in Hong Kong Chinese. Atherosclerosis. 2010 Feb;208(2):427-32. doi: 10.1016/j.atherosclerosis.2009.08.013. Epub 2009 Aug 15. PMID: 19732897.

Perez-Martinez P, Corella D, Shen J, Arnett DK, Yiannakouris N, Tai ES, Orho-Melander M, Tucker KL, Tsai M, Straka RJ, Province M, Kai CS, Perez-Jimenez F, Lai CQ, Lopez-Miranda J, Guillen M, Parnell LD, Borecki I, Kathiresan S, Ordovas JM. Association between glucokinase regulatory protein (GCKR) and apolipoprotein A5 (APOA5) gene polymorphisms and triacylglycerol concentrations in fasting, postprandial, and fenofibrate-treated states. Am J Clin Nutr. 2009 Jan;89(1):391-9. doi: 10.3945/ajcn.2008.26363. Epub 2008 Dec 3. PMID: 19056598; PMCID: PMC2647710.

Peloso GM, Demissie S, Collins D, Mirel DB, Gabriel SB, Cupples LA, Robins SJ, Schaefer EJ, Brousseau ME. Common genetic variation in multiple metabolic pathways influences susceptibility to low HDL-cholesterol and coronary heart disease. J Lipid Res. 2010 Dec;51(12):3524-32. doi: 10.1194/jlr.P008268. Epub 2010 Sep 20. PMID: 20855565; PMCID: PMC2975725.

Papp AC, Pinsonneault JK, Wang D, Newman LC, Gong Y, Johnson JA, Pepine CJ, Kumari M, Hingorani AD, Talmud PJ, Shah S, Humphries SE, Sadee W. Cholesteryl Ester Transfer Protein (CETP) polymorphisms affect mRNA splicing, HDL levels, and sex-dependent cardiovascular risk. PLoS One. 2012;7(3):e31930. doi: 10.1371/journal.pone.0031930. Epub 2012 Mar 5. PMID: 22403620; PMCID: PMC3293889.

Hypertension

Siffert W. G-protein beta3 subunit 825T allele and hypertension. Curr Hypertens Rep. 2003 Feb;5(1):47-53. doi: 10.1007/s11906-003-0010-4. PMID: 12530935.

Li J, Cun Y, Tang WR, Wang Y, Li SN, Ouyang HR, Wu YR, Yu HJ, Xiao CJ. Association of eNOS gene polymorphisms with essential hypertension in the Han population in southwestern China. Genet Mol Res. 2011 Sep 27;10(3):2202-12. doi: 10.4238/vol10-3gmr1160. PMID: 21968727.

Kullo IJ, Greene MT, Boerwinkle E, Chu J, Turner ST, Kardia SL. Association of polymorphisms in NOS3 with the ankle-brachial index in hypertensive adults. Atherosclerosis. 2008 Feb;196(2):905-12. doi: 10.1016/j.atherosclerosis.2007.02.008. Epub 2007 Mar 23. PMID: 17367796; PMCID: PMC2858046.

Bonnardeaux A, Davies E, Jeunemaitre X, Féry I, Charru A, Clauser E, Tiret L, Cambien F, Corvol P, Soubrier F. Angiotensin II type 1 receptor gene polymorphisms in human essential hypertension. Hypertension. 1994 Jul;24(1):63-9. doi: 10.1161/01.hyp.24.1.63. PMID: 8021009.

Wang WY, Zee RY, Morris BJ. Association of angiotensin II type 1 receptor gene polymorphism with essential hypertension. Clin Genet. 1997 Jan;51(1):31-4. doi: 10.1111/j.1399-0004.1997.tb02410.x. PMID: 9084931.

Thrombosis

Simone B, De Stefano V, Leoncini E, Zacho J, Martinelli I, Emmerich J, Rossi E, Folsom AR, Almawi WY, Scarabin PY, den Heijer M, Cushman M, Penco S, Vaya A, Angchaisuksiri P, Okumus G, Gemmati D, Cima S, Akar N, Oguzulgen KI, Ducros V, Lichy C, Fernandez-Miranda C, Szczeklik A, Nieto JA, Torres JD, Le Cam-Duchez V, Ivanov P, Cantu-Brito C, Shmeleva VM, Stegnar M, Ogunyemi D, Eid SS, Nicolotti N, De Feo E, Ricciardi W, Boccia S. Risk of venous thromboembolism associated with single and combined effects of Factor V Leiden, Prothrombin 20210A and Methylenetethraydrofolate reductase C677T: a meta-analysis involving over 11,000 cases and 21,000 controls. Eur J Epidemiol. 2013 Aug;28(8):621-47. doi: 10.1007/s10654-013-9825-8. Epub 2013 Jul 31. PMID: 23900608; PMCID: PMC3935237.

Dehghan A, Yang Q, Peters A, Basu S, Bis JC, Rudnicka AR, Kavousi M, Chen MH, Baumert J, Lowe GD, McKnight B, Tang W, de Maat M, Larson MG, Eyhermendy S, McArdle WL, Lumley T, Pankow JS, Hofman A, Massaro JM, Rivadeneira F, Kolz M, Taylor KD, van Duijn CM, Kathiresan S, Illig T, Aulchenko YS, Volcik KA, Johnson AD, Uitterlinden AG, Tofler GH, Gieger C: Wellcome Trust Case Control Consortium: Psaty BM, Couper DL, Boerwinkle



E, Koenig W, O'Donnell CJ, Witteman JC, Strachan DP, Smith NL, Folsom AR. Association of novel genetic Loci with circulating fibrinogen levels: a genome-wide association study in 6 population-based cohorts. Circ Cardiovasc Genet. 2009 Apr;2(2):125-33. doi: 10.1161/CIRCGENETICS.108.825224. PMID: 20031576; PMCID: PMC2764985.

Theodoraki EV, Nikopensius T, Suhorutsenko J, Peppes V, Fili P, Kolovou G, Papamikos V, Richter D, Zakopoulos N, Krjutskov K, Metspalu A, Dedoussis GV. Fibrinogen beta variants confer protection against coronary artery disease in a Greek case-control study. BMC Med Genet. 2010 Feb 18;11:28. doi: 10.1186/1471-2350-11-28. PMID: 20167083; PMCID: PMC2834581.

Pastinen T, Perola M, Niini P, Terwilliger J, Salomaa V, Vartiainen E, Peltonen L, Syvänen A. Array-based multiplex analysis of candidate genes reveals two independent and additive genetic risk factors for myocardial infarction in the Finnish population. Hum Mol Genet. 1998 Sep;7(9):1453-62. doi: 10.1093/hmg/7.9.1453. PMID: 9700201.

Undas A, Brummel K, Musial J, Mann KG, Szczeklik A. Pl(A2) polymorphism of beta(3) integrins is associated with enhanced thrombin generation and impaired antithrombotic action of aspirin at the site of microvascular injury. Circulation. 2001 Nov 27;104(22):2666-72. doi: 10.1161/hc4701.099787. PMID: 11723016.

Juul K, Tybjaerg-Hansen A, Schnohr P, Nordestgaard BG. Factor V Leiden and the risk for venous thromboembolism in the adult Danish population. Ann Intern Med. 2004 Mar 2;140(5):330-7. doi: 10.7326/0003-4819-140-5-200403020-00008. PMID: 14996674.





VITAMIN E

Ferrucci L, Perry JR, Matteini A, Perola M, Tanaka T, Silander K, Rice N, Melzer D, Murray A, Cluett C, Fried LP, Albanes D, Corsi AM, Cherubini A, Guralnik J, Bandinelli S, Singleton A, Virtamo J, Walston J, Semba RD, Frayling TM. Common variation in the beta-carotene 15,15'-monooxygenase 1 gene affects circulating levels of carotenoids: a genome-wide association study. Am J Hum Genet. 2009 Feb;84(2):123-33. doi: 10.1016/j.ajhg.2008.12.019. Epub 2009 Jan 29. PMID: 19185284; PMCID: PMC2668002.

Major JM, Yu K, Wheeler W, Zhang H, Cornelis MC, Wright ME, Yeager M, Snyder K, Weinstein SJ, Mondul A, Eliassen H, Purdue M, Hazra A, McCarty CA, Hendrickson S, Virtamo J, Hunter D, Chanock S, Kraft P, Albanes D. Genome-wide association study identifies common variants associated with circulating vitamin E levels. Hum Mol Genet. 2011 Oct 1;20(19):3876-83. doi: 10.1093/hmg/ddr296. Epub 2011 Jul 5. PMID: 21729881; PMCID: PMC3168288.

Major JM, Yu K, Chung CC, Weinstein SJ, Yeager M, Wheeler W, Snyder K, Wright ME, Virtamo J, Chanock S, Albanes D. Genome-wide association study identifies three common variants associated with serologic response to vitamin E supplementation in men. J Nutr. 2012 May;142(5):866-71. doi: 10.3945/jn.111.156349. Epub 2012 Mar 21. PMID: 22437554; PMCID: PMC3327745.

FEMALE PATTERN HAIR LOSS

Ho CY, Chen JY, Hsu WL, Yu S, Chen WC, Chiu SH, Yang HR, Lin SY, Wu CY. Female Pattern Hair Loss: An Overview with Focus on the Genetics. Genes (Basel). 2023 Jun 23;14(7):1326. doi: 10.3390/genes14071326. PMID: 37510231; PMCID: PMC10379895.

Redler S, Birch MP, Drichel D, Dobson K, Brockschmidt FF, Tazi-Ahnini R, Giehl KA, Kluck N, Kruse R, Lutz G, Wolff H, Becker T, Nöthen MM, Messenger AG, Betz RC. Investigation of variants of the aromatase gene (CYP19A1) in female pattern hair loss. Br J Dermatol. 2011 Sep;165(3):703-5. doi: 10.1111/j.1365-2133.2011.10456.x. Epub 2011 Aug 4. PMID: 21668432.

Yip L, Zaloumis S, Irwin D, Severi G, Hopper J, Giles G, Harrap S, Sinclair R, Ellis J. Gene-wide association study between the aromatase gene (CYP19A1) and female pattern hair loss. Br J Dermatol. 2009 Aug;161(2):289-94. doi: 10.1111/j.1365-2133.2009.09186.x. Epub 2009 Apr 29. PMID: 19438456.

Redler S, Dobson K, Drichel D, Heilmann S, Wolf S, Brockschmidt FF, Tazi-Ahnini R, Birch P, Teßmann P, Giehl KA, Kruse R, Lutz G, Garcia Bartels N, Hanneken S, Wolff H, Böhm M, Becker T, Blume-Peytavi U, Nöthen MM, Messenger AG, Betz RC. Investigation of six novel susceptibility loci for male androgenetic alopecia in women with female pattern hair loss. J Dermatol Sci. 2013 Nov;72(2):186-8. doi: 10.1016/j.jdermsci.2013.06.012. Epub 2013 Jul 16. PMID: 23928227.

Redler S, Brockschmidt FF, Tazi-Ahnini R, Drichel D, Birch MP, Dobson K, Giehl KA, Herms S, Refke M, Kluck N, Kruse R, Lutz G, Wolff H, Böhm M, Becker T, Nöthen MM, Messenger AG, Betz RC. Investigation of the male pattern baldness major genetic susceptibility loci AR/EDA2R and 20p11 in female pattern hair loss. Br J Dermatol. 2012 Jun;166(6):1314-8. doi: 10.1111/j.1365-2133.2012.10877.x. PMID: 22309448.



